

# 1986 NATIONAL DIRECTORY OF DOMESTIC VIOLENCE PROGRAMS

# A GUIDE TO COMMMUNITY SHELTER, SAFE HOME, AND SERVICE PROGRAMS

U.S. Department of Justice National Institute of Justice

This document has been reproduced exactly as received from the person or organization originating it. Points of view or opinions stated in this document are those of the authors and do not necessarily represent the official position or policies of the National Institute of Justice.

Permission to reproduce this copyrighted material has been granted by Public Domain/Office of Justice Programs/U.S. Department of Justice

to the National Criminal Justice Reference Service (NCJRS).

Further reproduction outside of the NCJRS system requires permission of the copyright owner.

### **COMPILED BY THE**

### NATIONAL COALITION AGAINST DOMESTIC VIOLENCE

2401 Virginia Avenue, N.W., Suite 305 Washington. D.C. 20037 (202) 293-8860

This directory was made possible through a cooperative agreement between the National Coalition Against Domestic Violence (NCADV) and the Office for Victims of Crime, Office of Justice Programs, U.S. Department of Justice (Cooperative Agreement #85-SN-CX-KO36)

### **ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS**

The compilation of a national directory of programs serving battered women and their children is an extremely difficult undertaking due to the new programs that open each year, to the number of programs that close due to a lack of adequate funding, and to others that change their location or phone number. We have done our best to compile the most up-to-date information available. The data contained in this directory is based upon information received by the National Coalition Against Domestic Violence (NCADV) through September 30, 1986.

We wish to thank all the domestic violence State Coalitions, NCADV Steering Committee Representatives, state criminal justice agencies, and others who helped us to identify and contact domestic violence programs and services across the United States for inclusion in this directory. We conducted three mailings to over 900 identified domestic violence shelters, safe homes, and other services in our attempt to reach every known program. We thank the over 1,200 programs who actually responded to our survey so that they might be included in this directory.

Lois Haight Herrington, Assistant Attorney General, Office for Justice Programs, U.S. Department of Justice, deserves special recognition for her generous support of the NCADV Domestic Violence Prevention Project that made this directory possible. We also thank William Modzeleski and John Veen of the Office for Victims of Crime for their on-going guidance and encouragement throughout the Project year.

We also express our appreciation to Bob Clasen of Computer Solutions who provided a great deal of computer technical assistance in helping us design the directory format and in solving technical problems.

We extend a special thanks to the NCADV Domestic Violence Prevention Project staff who worked so diligently on the National Directory project: Cynthia Diehm, Project Director, who oversaw the development of the directory; Laurie McLaughlin, Project Assistant, who tabulated the surveys and did the layout and paste-up work; Peggy Sissel, former Public Education Coordinator, who contacted numerous programs to encourage them to submit information; and Vickie Pender, Project Secretary, and Jadie Moore, Summer Intern/Volunteer, who provided clerical support.

Finally, special credit must go to Janice Moore, Information and Referral Coordinator, whose tireless efforts in identifying resources, designing, and producing the National Directory will assist advocates and service providers in locating needed resources for victims and survivors of domestic violence across the country.

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

		Page
Acknowledgements	•	iii
Instructions for Using the Directory	•	vii
Listing of Domestic Violence Programs:		
Alabama		1
Alaska		3
Arizona		6
Arkansas		10
California	_	12
Colorado		27
Connecticut		33
Delaware		36
District of Columbia		37
Florida		38
Georgia		43
Hawaii		46
Idaho		48
Illinois		51
Indiana		60
Iowa		64
Kansas		68
Kentucky		71
Louisiana		74
Maine	• •	76
Maryland		78
Massachusetts	• . •	81
Michigan		86
Minnesota	•	94
Mississippi	•	103
Missouri	•	105
Montana		108

ige
12
16
18
20
24
27
38
48
151
159
62
L67
L74
175
L76
L78
181
L84
L94
L95
L98
L99
206
211
213
221
225
229
235
237

### INSTRUCTIONS FOR USING THE DIRECTORY

In designing this directory, we have attempted to organize it an easy to use format. Programs are arranged alphabetically by city within each State or territory (Washington, D.C., Puerto Rico, and the Virgin Islands are also included).

The information listed for each program was extracted from the directory survey forms submitted by each program; therefore, the information shown for each program is as current as the information provided to NCADV. This National Directory is designed for referral purposes only, and NCADV cannot be responsible for claims of services made by the programs listed nor for the quality of services provided.

Programs which were unable to respond to our requests for information do not appear in this directory. If you cannot find a program or service for a particular city, we suggest contacting the State Coalition office listed in the back of this directory. The State Coalition office can help you locate the domestic violence program closest to that city.

An "Update/Change of Information" tear-out form is also included in the rear of this directory for programs to send updates of address or telephone changes, changes in services provided, information on new domestic violence programs, or corrections to the information contained in this directory.

A flaw in the format of our survey form resulted in the lack of complete information on safe home programs. Although we have basic contact information on these programs, under many program descriptions you will not find information on their safe home capacity, handicapped accessibility, maximum stay, fees, languages spoken, or number of staff and volunteers. Some programs completed this information anyway, and we thank them for ignoring our error. Our sincere apologies to those for whom this information is missing.

The directory's "Profile of Services" includes 15 major categories. If a program directly provides a particular service, it is indicated by an "X" in the corresponding column. If the program provides only referrals for that service, it is indicated by an "R" for referrals. Standard abbreviations used are explained at the bottom of each directory page.

An explanation of the terms used in our "Profile of Services" follows:

<u>SHELTER</u> - Refers to a residential facility for battered women and their children.

<u>SAFE HOMES</u> - Refers to a program's use of private individuals' homes, motels, or other housing resources in sheltering battered women and their children, usually for short-term stays of 1-7 days.

24-HOUR HOTLINE - Telephone crisis services or contact number for emergency shelter available 24 hours a day (some programs work in conjunction with other programs or use telephone referral or answering services). Some programs have toll-free "800" numbers, which are usually accessible only to those calling from within the state where the program is located.

COUNSELING/ADVOCACY - Refers to counseling and/or advocacy services provided to battered women either on a resident or non-resident basis. Many programs also offer support groups.

CHILDREN'S COUNSELING/PROGRAMS - Refers to one or more of the various types of services provided for the children of battered women -- ranging from counseling, to advocacy, to recreational activities, to a structured children's program.

MAXIMUM LENGTH OF STAY - The maximum amount of time a family may be sheltered at a facility. Maximum length of stay varied for many programs, with many indicating that there was flexibility in the length of stay and that extensions could be granted based on an assessment of an individual's need.

FEES FOR SERVICES - Fees charged for shelter services varied greatly, from 50¢ per day to \$35 per day. Some programs had barter systems and others obtained fees through public assistance agencies. The large majority of programs indicated that their fees were negotiable or were on a sliding scale based upon a woman's ability to pay. Almost all programs indicated that women and children are not turned away for lack of ability to pay established or suggested fees.

SHELTER CAPACITY - Refers to the maximum number of women and children for which a program can provide safe housing (at any given time) through the use of a shelter facility or safe homes.

COMMUNITY OUTREACH - Refers to community outreach or community education for the general public or to specific groups such as the police, hospitals, schools, etc., or to special groups of women, such as rural, differently abled, etc.

JOB COUNSELING/TRAINING - Refers to job readiness or job skills training.

<u>LEGAL SERVICES/ADVOCACY</u> - Refers to legal assistance provided to battered women, such as assistance in obtaining restraining orders, court accompaniment, legal clinics, advocacy, etc.

<u>COUNSELING FOR BATTERERS</u> - Refers to counseling programs or services available to batterers.

NO. PAID STAFF and NO. OF VOLUNTEER STAFF (unpaid staff) - Figures reflect the total number of full and part time staff. Because of space restrictions and computer format, in cases where the number of staff was indicated by a fractional number of "1/4" or less, that number was rounded down to the next smaller number. In instances where the only staff position was 1/4 time, it is shown as "1" paid staff person. Figures of "1/2" or more were rounded up to the next highest number.

WHEELCHAIR ACCESSIBLE - In cases where the accessibility by wheelchairs was limited, an additional explanation, as provided by the program, has been noted in the "Other" column. For instance, some programs indicated that only some portions of their buildings were wheelchair accessible.

OTHER SERVICES - Other major services or activities, as indicated on the program's survey form, are noted in this column. Accessibility of services to the hearing impaired are also described in this column, or are indicated by the abbreviations "TTY", "TDY", or "TDD". Languages spoken, other than English, are also listed in this column.

As you will note in the Table of Contents, this National Directory also contains a list of State Domestic Violence Coalitions, National Information and Resource Centers related to domestic violence, and a (partial) list of batterer's programs.

We hope you find this National Directory useful in your efforts to network with other domestic violence programs. We welcome any suggestions on how we might improve our next National Directory to better meet your needs.

Additional copies of this directory are available at \$2.50 each to cover postage and handling. To order additional copies, please write to:

NCADV National Directory 2401 Virginia Avenue, NW. Suite 305 Washington, D.C. 20037

Make checks payable to NCADV - Directory.

STATE: ALABAMA						PR	OFIL	E O	F SEI	RVI	CES						1		Variation (CO)
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT C	10 /3/3/3/3/3/3/3/3/3/3/3/3/3/3/3/3/3/3/3	A.HO		OFIL	A COL	CI/SCI	A SERVIN	STATE OF THE STATE	2 / 1 / 2 / 2 / 2 / 2 / 2 / 2 / 2 / 2 /	State S	CT / C / C / C / C / C / C / C / C / C /	1,00 / 4,	10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ideles Militaria	OTHE SERV	R VICES
Women's Shelter P.O. Box 218 Anniston, AL 36201	Hotline (205) 236-5644 Administration (205) 236-5643	X		X	X		VAR		34			R		3	18				
East Alabama Task Force for Battered Women P.O. Box 1104 Auburn, AL 36831	Hotline (205) 887-9330 Administration (205) 887-9330	x		x	x		10 DYS	X	10	X	R	R		1	50	х			
The House of Ruth P.O. Box 968 Dothan, AL 36302	Hotline (205) 793-2232 Administration ( ) -	x		x	X		VAR		12	Х	R	R		2	6				
Safeplace, Inc. P.O. Box 1456 Florence, AL 35631	Hotline (205) 767-6210 Administration (205) 767-3076	Х		X	х	x	28 DYS		15	X	R	R		13	94	x			
The Shelter, Inc. P.O. Box 1548 Gadsden, AL 35901	Hotline (205) 543-3059 Administration (205) 543-3059	X		х	x		7 DYS		12	х	R	R		2	18				
HOPE Place, Inc. F.O. Box 687 Huntsville, AL 35804	Hotline (205) 539-1000 Administration (205) 534-4052	X		x	х		30 DYS	x	15	X	R	R		5	25				

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

-	_	
•	,	
	-	

STATE: ALABAMA		sa/finisacione		ana wata		II.	UFIL	E U.	roc	RY:	ICE	) Markana		يسريذ الأجمه		بادات شعبيد و			-
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE		A HO	7 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10		A TOO O	CO STATE OF	SHELL SHELL	STAT STAT	A CITY OF CONTRACT	ourse Junsei	ACH	RAPINE LES LES LES LES LES LES LES LES LES LE	NOCAC OR OR ADSI	TEREPS AFFERS WOLUNG	FERST THATA	AFF STRUCTURES
Penelope House, Inc. P.O. Box 6871 Mobile, AL 36660	Hotline (205) 432-1730 Administration (205) 479-8950	х		x	х		VAR	x	30		R	x	x	9	10				
Domestic Abuse Shelter P.O. Box 4752 Montgomery, AL 36101	Hotline (205) 263-0218 Administration (205) 263-0063	X		x	X		30 DYS		14	x	R	R		5	75				
Tuscaloosa Spouse Abuse Network P.O. Box 1165 Tuscaloosa, AL 35403	Hotline (205) 345-1600 Administration (205) 758-1732	x	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	x	x	X	30 DYS		15	x	R	R		5	29				

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: ALASKA						PR	OFIL	E U	r se	K V I	CES	) 					J
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	3/40 000/		A SUNIC		Sel se	STATES OF THE ST	S CON	JUNE STREET		LARING LOS OF ACTION OF AC	10 K K K	LERENS STAFF SWALL STAFF OTHER SERVICES
Abused Women's Aid in Crisis, Inc. 100 West 13th Avenue Anchorage, AK 99501	Hotline (907) 272-0100 Administration (907) 279-9581	X		х	x	X	5 WKS	x	52	Х	R	R	X	25	32	X	TTY # is 907/274-6882; Anger control therapy group
Alaska Women's Resource Center 111 West 9th Avenue Suite 4 Anchorage, AK 99501	Hotline ( ) - Administration (907) 276-0528				X					х	X	R		16	10		Halfway house for alcoholic women; Teen pregancy counseling
Arctic Women in Crisis Box 69 Barrow, AK 99723	Hotline (907) 852-HELP Administration (907) 852-2942	x	x	x	x		30 DYS	x	8	х	R	x		7	5	х	Inupiaq (Eskimo) spkn.
Tundra Women's Coalition P.O. Box 1537 Bethel, AK 99559	Hotline (907) 543-3456 Administration (907) 543-3444	x		х	х	Х	6 WKS	х	24+	x	R	R	x	20	15	x	2nd Stage Housing; Yupik spkn; Hostel services
Safe and Fear Free Environment (SAFE) P.O. Box 94 Dillingham, AK 99576	Hotline (907) 842-2316 Administration (907) 842-2320		x	x	x				ne Bione accessor	x	R	R					Yupik spkn.
Women in Crisis-Counseling & Assistance 702 10th Avenue Fairbanks, AK 99701	Hotline (907) 452-RAPE Administration (907) 452-2293	х		x	x	x	6+ WKS	x	30	X		x	х	26	5	x	TTY: Upik Eskimo and some Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: ALASKA				aises a		PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	_	igentanos en	-	التوريد ماريطان	enige oner	4
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	7 kg	OFIL	A THE LOS	A LE LONGER LE L	thor services	STATE OF THE STATE	AS OB CONTRACTOR	STINE STATE		10 40 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00	1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	LEGIS OTHER SERVICES
South Peninsula Women's Services, Inc. P.O. Box 2328 Homer, AK 99603	Hotline (907) 235-8101 Administration (907) 235-7712		x	x	x					x	x	R					
Bering Sea Coastal Shelter Box 137 Hooper Bay, AK 99604	Hotline (907) 758-4135 Administration (907) 758-4135		х		х					x		x					Injunctions
Aiding Women from Abuse and Rape Emergencies (AWARE) P.O. Box 809 Juneau, AK 99802	Hotline (907) 586-1090 Administration (907) 586-6623	x		x	x	x	8 WKS	x	48	x	R	R	R	15	35	x	
Women's Resource & Crisis Center/LeeShore 325 South Spruce Kenai, AK 99611	Hotline (907) 283-7257 Administration (907) 283-9479	x		x	x	x	6 WKS	x	20	x	X	R		6	VAR	x	
Women In Safe Homes P.O. Box 6552 Ketchikan, AK 99901	Hotline (907) 225-9474 Administration (907) 225-9474	x		x	x	х	45+ DYS	x	25	х	х	R	х	12	25		School "Personal Safety" program; rural outreach
Kodiak Woman's Resource & Crisis Center  P.O. Box 2122 Kodiak, AK 99615	Hotline (907) 486-3625 Administration (907) 486-6171	x		x	x	x	6-8 WKS	x	13	X		х		9	12	X	Spanish and French spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: ALASKA			- Andrews			PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	· gulleanse :		al Paligharans			5
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!		AONE LA HO	2/40 04/10 000/	OFIL	ATIME	CA STANTON	SERVING SERVING	STAT CES CONTROL	12 / C/C/C/C/C/C/C/C/C/C/C/C/C/C/C/C/C/C/	STREET STREET	 	00 40 00 40 00 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	1 0 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	thether other services
Sitkans Against Family Violence Box 1573 Sitka, AK 99835	Hotline (907) 747-6511 Administration (907) 747-3370	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	X	15	x	R	R		5	1.5	х	
Unalaskan's Against Sexual Assault/Family Violence (USAFV) P.O. Box 36 Unalaska, AK 99685	Hotline ( ) - Administration (907) 581-1500		x	*	x	x				x		x					211-Crisis line
Advocates for Victims of Violence P.O. Box 524 Valdez, AK 99686	Hotline (907) 835-2999 Administration (907) 835-2980	X,		x	x	x	1 MO.	x	10	x	x	R	R	3	20		
Valley Women's Resource Center P.O. Box 871518 Wasilla, AK 99687	Hotline (907) 376-4080 Administration (907) 376-4080	x		x	x	x	5 WKS	х	17	x	x	R		8	3	х	Spanish spkn.
NOTES.																	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

TATE: ARIZONA					ATTENDED TO	rk.	OFILI	E U	LOCK	/ V 1/	-ES		بحبيدي	e <del>l marchina</del>	etiningsin		penantan	O
RGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		skel/	\$\f\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	A HO	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\		JO O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O	CAN CONTRACTOR OF STATE OF STA	Strot Strict	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		STREE STREET	LINE IN COUNTY	A ARTY SEE THE SEE SEE SEE SEE SEE SEE SEE SEE SEE S	TO CO TO	A STATE OF THE	EREELS AFFER STAFFE ACTISSIBLY OTHER SERVICES
Against Abuse, Inc. P.O. Box 733 Casa Grande, AZ 85222	Hotline (602) 836-0858 Administration (602) 836-1239	x	x	x			30 DYS		10			R		6		17	, , <b>x</b>	TTY: Spanish,
My Sister's Place 961 West Ray Road # 4 Chandler, AZ 85224	Hotline ( ) - Administration (602) 821-1024	х			x	x	30 DYS	x	12	X	R	R	<b>x</b>	9	6	54		2nd Stage Housing
Catholic Social Service 507 East Main Street Cottonwood, AZ 86326	Hotline (602) 634-3632 Administration (602) 634-4254		x	x	x					x	R	R	x					
Flagstaff Women's Shelter Center Against Domestic Violence 114 North San Francisco Suite 107 Flagstaff, AZ 86001	Hotline (602) 774-7353 Administration (602) 774-1008	X		<b>X</b>	<b>X</b>	X	30 DYS	x	14	x	R	<b>R</b>	X	12	2	25	x	TTY; Rape crisis & treatment program; Spanish & Navajo spkn.
Faith House, Inc. 4506 West Citrus Way Glendale, AZ 85301	Hotline (602) 939-6798 Administration (602) 934-3607	X		<b>X</b>	<b>X</b>	<b>x</b>	30 DYS		14		x	R						2nd Stage Housing: Spanish spkn.
Prehab's Autumn House P.O. Drawer G Mesa, AZ 85201	Hotline (602) 835-5555 Administration (602) 835-5817	x		x	x	x	30 Dys	x	16	x	R	R		9	1	10		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Rainbow Retreat, Inc.

4332 North 12th Street

Phoenix, AZ 85014

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

х

 $\mathbf{x} \mid \mathbf{x} \mid \mathbf{x}$ 

х

WKS

23

R X

8

15 X

Hotline (602) 263-1113

Administration

(802) 263-1113

STATE: ARIZONA					PROF	ILE	OF	SER	VIC	CES					محمد جيب	8
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	şij		AHO A	PROF	The State of the S	A PROCES	E POP SE	HOF SERVICE	SE STATE OF THE ST	S CHY CO	JURE JOHNSEL	ACH TO THE SERVICE COUNTY	E AMERICAN OF PROPERTY OF PROP	OR BAN	CHERCE STAFF SHIP
Sojourner Center P.O. Box 2649 Phoenix, AZ 85002	Hotline (602) 258-5344 Administration (602) 258-5344	X		x	x	2 IKS			X				15	13		TTY; 6 week transition program; Spanish spkn.
The Shelter P.O. Box 47486 Phoenix, AZ 85068	Hotline (602) 944-4999 Administration (602) 944-4999	X	x	x	X	30 SYS	X	28	x	R	R		12	25	X	2nd Stage Housing: Spanish spkn.
Graham Greenlee Counseling Center Box 956 Safford, AZ 85546	Hotline (602) 428-5711 Administration (602) 428-4550		x x	X		7 DYS		10	x	R	R	<b>x</b>	1	6	x	Spanish spkn.
Friends of the Family P.O. Box 1641 Scottsdale, AZ 85251	Hotline (602) 947-9687 Administration (602) 949-1514	x	x	<b>X</b>		6 WKS	X	18	<b>X</b>	R	R	X	15	1.		2nd Stage Housing; Spanish & French spkn.
White Mountain S.A.F.E. House 201 West Brady Show Low, AZ 85901	Hotline ( ) - Administration (602) 537-7707		<b>X</b>	x					x	R	R					
Forgach House Domestic Crisis Shelter P.O. Box 1961 Sierra Vista, AZ 85636	Hotline (602) 458-9096 Administration (602) 458-9096	x	×	X		14 DYS		20	x	R	R	X	9	12	2 x	Interpreters for Spanish, German, Korean & Japanese

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: ARKANSAS						PK	OFIL	E U	r SE	KVi	CES					e annuai e	7 A
	TELEPHONE		SHELT		, out	8 KG	OFIL SURVEY SURV	A COLOR LANGE		SEL TO	STAT CONTROL	AS CUTA	JUNE SEL	ACT THE TENTE SERVICE	RAMEN RAPER	JOCA CHANGE TO STAND	THE EEES STAFF STA
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS	-	<u> </u>	<u>~</u>		2/0	1/4		<u>~</u>	<b>%</b> / C	•	<u>د</u> کې	×/	<u>ي</u> 	* *	·	SERVICE
Abused Women and Children, Inc. P.O. Box 924 Arkadelphia, AR 71923	Hotline (501) 246-2587 Administration (501) 246-2587	x		x	x		30 DYS		18			Ř		1	15		
Women's Crisis Center P.O. Box 1149 Camden, AR 71701	Hotline (501) 836-7111 Administration (501) 836-0325	x		x	x		45 DYS		15	x	X	R		2	29		
					1		<u> </u>		.— =	===							
Project for Victims of Family Violence P.O. Box 2915 Fayetteville, AR 72702	Hotline (501) 442-9811 Administration (501) 442-9811	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		21	x	R	R	x	7	45	x	Spanish & Am. Sign Language interpreters
		<u> </u>		- 1				ı-									
Sanctuary, Inc. P.O. Box 762 Harrison, AR 72601	Hotline (501) 741-2121 Administration (501) 741-2121	x		x	x		30 Dys		16	x	R	R	x	4	32		Support groups for sexual abuse survivors
		; <del></del>			<del>-</del>			<u>.</u>		-		<del></del>			<del>- 1</del>	1	
Northeast Arkansas Task Force on Family Violence c/o United Way P.O. Box 234 Jonesboro, AR 72403	Hotline (501) 932-5555 Administration (501) 935-3658				R					X	R	R					
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			:	I	L _	L		<u> </u>				: ==-			_ = <u></u>	
Advocates for Battered Women	Hotline																

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: ARKANSAS				w/20-ee-		PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES						1.1.
					OME	\$ \d	OFIL		C) (S) (S) (S) (S) (S) (S) (S) (S) (S) (S	SERVE SERVE		is /	Jak		1 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	LIGHTS STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		r io		SHI ST	ALIM			SHI	04/			/8/	0.06	OTHER SERVICES
CASA - Women's Shelter P.O. Box 6705 Pine Bluff, AR 71611	Hotline (501) 535-0287 Administration (501) 535-0287	х		x	x		30-		26	x	R	R		6	25		
CASPER, Inc. P.O. Box 2066 Russellville, AR 72801	Hotline (501) 968-3110 Administration (501) 968-3110	x		x	x	x	60 DYS		15		R	x	X	2		х	
River Valley Battered Women's Shelter P.O. Box 2066 Russellville, AR 72801	Hotline (501) 968-3110 Administration (501) 968-3110	x		x	x		60 DYS		48		R	R		2	5	x	
A Woman's Place 505 West Green Urbana, AR 61801	Hotline (217) 384-4390 Administration (217) 384-4462	X		X	x	X	3 WKS		22	x	R	x		10	40	x	TTY
SAFE P.O. Box 605 Yellville, AR 72687	Hotline (501) 449-4865 Administration ( ) -			х	x							R					Provides referrals to local shelter

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: CALIFORNIA						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RV.	ICE:	3	Cina com h				12 -
						- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -			ACT SERVICE	SEL STAN	Ser	A CICH	Jaki Salaki	ACT	LARIA POLICE PROPERTY OF THE P	SR BATA	THE LEAST AFF. STAFF. OLD THER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		gHE Y		inio Vito			AZIMI		HELT	ON!	Silver Sold	ECAL	COLUMBE !	2. of 81	5.0f 1	WHEELCH OTHER SERVICES
Su Casa Family Crisis and Support Center P.O. Box 998 Artesia, CA 90701	Hotline (213) 420-3533 Administration (213) 860-3921	х		x	х	x	30 DYS		12	x		R		11	10		Spanish spkn.
Placer Woomen's Center, Inc. P.O. Box 9216 Auburn, CA 95603	Hotline (916) 652-6558 Administration (916) 885-0443	x	x	x	x		60 DYS		28	x	R	x		11	15	x	Spanish spkn,
Alliance on Family Violence P.O. Box 2054 Bakersfield, CA 93303	Hotline (805) 327-1091 Administration (805) 327-1091	x	x	х	x	x	30 DYS	x	28	x	x	x	x	7	30	X	Spanish spkn.
Desert Sanctuary, Inc Haley House P.O. Box 1781 Barstow, CA 92311	Hotline (619) 256-3441 Administration (619) 256-3338	X		x	x	X	30 DYS	<b>x</b>	15	<b>x</b>	* 1**** * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	X	x	4	30+	X	Interpreters for deaf available; Vietnamese, German & Spanish spkn.
Women Against Violence Emergency Services (WAVES) P.O. Box 1121 Berkeley, CA 94701	Hotline (415) 540-5354 Administration (415) 549-2628	R		x	X					* <b>x</b>	X	X					Law center for abused women
Women's Refuge P.O. Box 3298 Berkeley, CA 94703	Hotline (213) 547-4663 Administration (213) 372-5843	x		X	x		30 DYS	<b>X</b>	14	x	R	R		9	30		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: CALIFORNIA						1 1/	OLIL	E O					×400-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-				
OPC ANTZ A TYON	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	\$\$ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \	L HO	7 40 M		STANGE STANGE		o of the or	Strate St	AS COLA	STREET STREET		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		LEAST STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NOMBERS					Z	1/4	_	<u> </u>		<u>Z`</u>		<u>Z</u>	7	7 *	_	SERVICES
DOVES, Inc. P.O. Box 3646 Big Bear Lake, CA 92315	Hotline (714) 866-5723 Administration (714) 866-8264		x	x	x		3 Dys			x		R	x	2	21	x	Assist with TRO's
Haven Hills P.O. Box 260 Canoga Park, CA 91305	Hotline (818) 887-6589 Administration (818) 884-5585	x		x	x	x	30 Dys	x	22	х		x	x	13	10	x	Limited Spanish spkn.
House of Ruth P.O. Box 457 Claremont, CA 91711	Hotline (714) 988-5559 Administration (714) 623-4364	x		x	X	х	30 Dys	x	18	х	R	x		12	60		Spanish spkn.
Battered Women's Alternatives P.O. Box 6406 Concord, CA 94524	Hotline (415) 930-8300 Administration (415) 676-2845	x		x	x		6 WKS	x	13	x	R	x	x	5	8		Limited Spanish spkn.
Sexual Assault & Domestic Violence Center (Harper House) 222 D Street Davis, CA 95616	Hotline (916) 371-1907 Administration (916) 758-0540	X		х	x		30 Dys	х	20	x	R	R	X	4	40		Spanish spkn,
Open Gare Ministries 511 North K Street Dinuba, CA 93618	Hotline (209) 591-1241 Administration (209) 591-3890	x		X	х		28 DYS		25	Х	R	R		4		*	*Currently renovation for access; Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: CALIFORNIA						PK	OFIL,	L O	F SE	KVI	CES	) 					14
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE		A HONE	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\		AND OF AN	CONTRACTOR AND	SELVE SELVE	STATES OF THE	Service of the servic	Strate St		ALTHO P	S / CO / C	THE CHARLES SHIP OTHER SERVICES
Human Response Network P.O. Box 477 Douglas City, CA 96024	Hotline (916) 623-HELF Administration (916) 623-2024		x	x	x		2 WKS		17			X		2	25		Span./Polish Chinese/ Russian spkn: Interp. for deaf: Sexual assault group
WomanHaven, Inc. P.O. Box 2219 El Centro, CA 92244	Hotline (619) 353-8530 Administration (619) 353-6922	x		х	Х		30 DYS	: <b>X</b>	15	X	R	R		7 :	30		Spanish spkn.
Humbolt Women for Shelter, Inc. P.O. Box 969 Eureka, CA 95501	Hotline (707) 443-6042 Administration (707) 444-9255		x	x	x					<b>X</b>	R	R					
SCEOC, Inc./Domestic Violence Project P.O. Box 2589 Fairfield, CA 94533	Hotline (707) 429-4357 Administration (707) 422-8510	x		x	X		14 Dys	X	10	<b>x</b>	R	<b>R</b>		5	18		2nd Stage Housing; Spanish spkn.
Shelter Against Violent Environments P.O. Box 8283 Fremont, CA 94537	Hotline (415) 794-6055 Administration (415) 794-6056	x		X	x	X	60 DYS	<b>x</b>	25	<b>x</b>	R	X	R	12	70	x	Spanish spkn.
Haven of Peace, Inc. 7070 South Hailan Road P.O. Box 424 French Camp, CA 95231	Hotline (209) 982-0396 Administration (209) 982-0396	х		x	x		2 ₩KS		35		R	R		3			

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE. CALIFORNIA													-				
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	er (	A HO	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\		A THE STATE OF THE PERSON OF T		SERVING SERVING	STAT STAT	A CITY OF CONTRACT	STEEL STEEL			1 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ERVICES
YWCA Marjaree Mason Center 1600 M Street Fresno, CA 93721	Hotline (209) 237-4701 Administration (209) 237-4701	x		x	x	х	3 WKS		54	x	R	х	x	17	10	x	Spanish spkn
Community Assistance in Assault & Rape Emergency (CARE) Project 461 North Franklin Street Ft. Bragg, CA 95437	Hotline (707) 964-HELP Administration (707) 964-4055		x	x	х	х	3 Dys			X	R	R	х	11	25		Spanish spkn; Veteran's program; Child sexual assault program
La Isla Pacifica P.O. Box 1326 Gilroy, CA 95021	Hotline (408) 683-4118 Administration (408) 842-3118	x		x	x	x	45 DYS	x	11	x	R	x	x	7	20	x	Spanish spkn.
YWCA Phoenix House 735 East Lexington Avenue Glendale, CA 91206	Hotline (818) 242-1106 Administration (818) 242-1107	x		x	х	х	45 DYS	X	18	х	x	R		6	4	X	
Domestic Violence Coalition P.O. Box 484 Grass Valley, CA 95945	Hotline (916) 272-3467 Administration (916) 272-2046		x	x	х	x				х	R	R	x				Child abuse prevention services; Rape intervention/prevent. serv
Kings County Community Action Organization 1222 West Lacey Blvd. Hanford, CA 93230	Hotline (209) 582-2968 Administration (209) 582-4386	x		x	x	х	14 DYS		4+	х	x	R		6	10	x	2nd Stage Housing ref.; Spanish and some Portuguese spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: CALIFORNIA		ipi mayara	ببدعتين			PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	<b>.</b>	· - —.	£ .2			<b>16</b> 
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		shel!		A HO	3/10 0000 0000	itint stinge	ADVOC	ACY IN LEASE	S. PR. SERVINGE	OCEAN STATI	ACTIVE COST	ourse oursel	ACH TO THE SERVICE OF	A ARTHURA A DO A MONTH OF THE PARTY OF THE P	o of the original of the origi	FREERS AFFE ACCESSIBLE OTHER SERVICES
1736 Family Crisis Center 1736 Monterey Blvd. Hermosa Beach, CA 90254	Hotline (213) 379-3620 Administration (213) 372-5843	X		x	x		28 DYS		10			R					2nd Stage Housing
Morongo Basin Unity Home P.O. Box 1662 Joshua Tree, CA 92252	Hotline (619) 366-9663 Administration (619) 366-8233	X		x	x		30 Dys	X	15	x	**************************************	X		6	15	x	
Abused Women - A Recovery Environment 375 South Main Street Lakeport, CA 95453	Hotline (707) 263-3577 Administration (707) 263-3577	x		x	x		30 DYS	<b>X</b>	16		R	Ř		0	4		
Valley Oasis Shelter P.O. Box 4226 Lancaster, CA 93539	Hotline (805) 945-6736 Administration (805) 945-5509	x		x	x	x	60 DYS	x	50 	X	R	x	X	8	25		2nd Stage Housing
Tri-Valley Haven for Women P.O. Box 2190 Livermore, CA 94550	Hotline (415) 449-5842 Administration (415) 449-5845	X	<b>x</b>	<b>x</b>	X	x	3.5 MOS	x	28	<b>X</b>	R	X		12	75	x	Spanish spkn.
Shelter Services for Women, Inc. P.O. Box 1366 Lompoc, CA 93436	Hotline (805) 736-0965 Administration (805) 735-1834	x		x	x	X	30 DYS	x	15	X	R	x	x	5	10	x	Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: CALIFORNIA						rk	OFIL	E O	r Se	KVI	CES			- الاكوروول	-		
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL		d.HO	0 kg	OFIL	A STATE	College Colleg	SERVINGE SERVING	CHAT CHE CHAT	STA STA	Strain Strain	City City City City City City City City	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	Likelis Arti Sahiti Likelis Arti Sahiti Artificia Arti Sahiti OTHER SERVICES
YWCA WomenShelter  853 Atlantic Avenue  Long Beach, CA 90813	Hotline (213) 437-4663 Administration (213) 491-5362	x		X	х	x	30 DYS	x	25	X	R	R		8	10		Spanish spkn; Provides assistance with TRO's
Chicana Service Action Center 831 North Bonnie Beach Los Angeles, CA 90063	Hotline (213) 268-7564 Administration (213) 268-7568	x	X	X	х	X	45 DYS	х	34	Х	x	x	×	6	4		Spanish spkn.
Indian Centers, Inc. Free Spirit Shelter 1610 West 7th Street Los Angeles, CA 90017	Hotline (213) 930-1244 Administration (213) 930-1245	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	13	x	R	Ř		8			
Jenesse Center, Inc. P.O. Box 73837 Los Angeles, CA 90003	Hotline (213) 290-2155 Administration (213) 751-1145	X		x	×	Х	60 Dys	x	25	х	R	R		7	15		Spanish spkn.
A Woman's Place P.O. Box 822 Merced, CA 95341	Hotline (209) 722-HELF Administration (209) 384-2232	X		x	x					X		x					2nd Stage Housing
Stanislaus Women's Refuge Center - Haven 1700 McHenry Village Way # 6 Modesto, CA 95350	Hotline (209) 577-5980 Administration (209) 522-0331	x		х	Х	X	30 DYS	x	15	x	R	X	х	9	8	x	Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: CALIFORNIA						PK	OFIL	E U	F SE	K V J	CES	)					78
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL		A HO	Strict Colf	OFIL	A THE	STATE OF SELLE	C PR	CONTROL OF THE CONTRO	SOS -	Jake Jake	ST S	A KING OF A LINE	S ST	THE LEFT OTHER SERVICES
Domestic Violence Program YWCA of Monterey Peninsula 404 Camino El Estero Monterey, CA 93940	Hotline (408) 372-6300 Administration (408) 649-0834	X		x	x	x	6 WKS	x	13	x	R	x		8	25	X	Signer available;
Mid-Peninsula Support Network  222-D View Street  Mountain View, CA 94041	Hotline (415) 964-2266 Administration (415) 964-6503	x	x	x	x	x	6 WKS		22	x	R	X	X	15	50		Spanish, French & some Arabic spkn.
Napa Emergency Women's Services P.O. Box 427 Napa, CA 94558	Hotline (707) 255-NEWS Administration (707) 252-0187	x		x	x		6 WKS	x	8	x		x	X	2	30		Spanish interpreter sometimes available
Interface 3475 Old Conejo Road Newbury Park, CA 91320	Hotline (805) 498-6643 Administration (805) 529-0975	x		x	x	x	30 Dys	<b>x</b>	17	X	R	R	x	5	20	X	Spanish spkn.
A Safe Place P.O. Box 275 Oakland, CA 94604	Hotline (415) 536-7233 Administration (415) 444-7255	x		x	X		60 DYS	x	20	<b>x</b>	R	R		8	40	X	Spanish spkn.
Women's Transitional Living Center P.O. Box 6103 Orange, CA 92667	Hotline (714) 992-1931 Administration (714) 992-1939	X		x	X	X	45 Dys	x	45	x	X	R		19	25	X	Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

CALIFORNIA						• • • •	OI I.J.										
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELY.	18 (S)	A HO	\$ 10 St 10 SO ST		A STANT	CHILL COLOR	IN OF SERVING	ONIT CONTRACTOR	Solida So	STEP STEP			1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	LERENT STATE SHIP OTHER SERVICES
Haven House, Inc. P.O. Box 50007 Pasadena, CA 91105	Hotline (213) 681-2626 Administration (213) 681-5044	X		X	x	x	30+ DYS	x	30	x	R	R	*	24	30+		*Will arrange limited couple sessions for residents: Spanish spkn.
El Dorado Women's Center 3133 Gilmore Street Placerville, CA 95667	Hotline (916) 626-1131 Administration (916) 626-1450	x		Х	x	x	30 DYS		6	x	R	x	R	9	30		Sexual assault services: Spanish translator may be avail.
Porterville Mission Project P.O. Box 2033 Porterville, CA 93258	Hotline (209) 784-0192 Administration (209) 781-7462	x		x	x		30 DYS		30		R	R		6	4	x	
DOVE (Domestic Violence Ends) P.O. Box 286 Red Bluff, CA 96080	Hotline (916) 529-1102 Administration (916) 529-1102	x	x	x	x		60 DYS		15	x		x	x	1	15		Spanish spkn.
Shasta County Women's Refuge P.O. Box 4211 Redding, CA 96099	Hotline (916) 223-1611 Administration (916) 223-1611	x		x	х		3 WKS		28	x	R	R	x				
South Bay Coalition/ ALIVE! 320 Knob Hill Redondo Beach, CA 90277	Hotline ( ) - Administration (213) 372-9855				R					x		x					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: CALIFORNIA				j	PRO	FILE	OF	SER	VIC	ES						20
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	SHELL	10°/11	ONES HOU		AND	SON CONTRACTOR	SER THE LET OF SELECT OF S	PRO SELIFOR	ES CAPA	ERY OF	STREEN STREET	ith re ac re ierati	AMARIAN SALANDAN SALA	Defait of w	ERERS AFT AFT STRIP
Riverside County Coalizion for Alternatives to Domestic Violence P.O. Box 910 Riverside, CA 92502	Hotline (714) 683-0829 Administration (714) 684-1720	x	x	x		30 DYS	x	1.5	•	R	R		22			
WEAVE, Inc. P.O. Box 161356 Sacramento, CA 95816	Hotline (916) 920-2952 Administration (916) 448-2321	X	x	x	x	30 Dys	x	31		R	x	<b>X</b>	18	40	x	Cantonese and Spanish spkn.
Domestic Crisis Services of Monterey County, Inc. P.O. Box 3584 Salinas, CA 93912	Hotline (408) 422-2201 Administration (408) 757-4518	<b>X</b>		x		2+ WKS		35	•				10	20	x	Signers and phone contact for the deaf available; Spanish spkn.
Women's Crisis Center of Salinas P.O. Box 1805 Salinas, CA 93902	Hotline (408) 757-1001 Administration (408) 757-1002	R	×	x	x				<b>x</b>	R	X					TRO
Calaveras Women's Crisis Line Box 623 San Andreas, CA 95249	Hotline (209) 726-4011 Administration (209) 754-3114	X	×	X		3 DYS		15	X		<b>x</b>		2	15		
Option House, Inc. P.O. Box 970 San Bernardino, CA 92402	Hotline (714) 825-8862 Administration (714) 381-3471	x	x	x	x	30 DYS	X	25	X	X	R		8	15	X	Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Restraining

order clinic:

Lesbian abuse

Spanish spkn.

Drogram:

### NOTES:

WOMAN, Inc.

2940 16th Street

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

San Francisco, CA 94103

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

R

 $\mathbf{x} \mid \mathbf{x}$ 

X R X

Hotline

(415) 864-4722

Administration

(415) 864-4777

STATE: CALIFORNIA					PI	ROFIL	E O	FSE	RVI	CES		·				22
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	4	HELICES ST	E HOY	ROSE SOS	ROFIL SCIPE SCIPE	AND THE STATE OF T	CY IN THE PARTY OF	I REPORT	STAT STATE	Solit Color	STREE STREET	COLLEGE COLLEGE	LARREN PO	S COLLEGE STATE OF ST	THE CHART OTHER SERVICE
WOMA/The Woman's Alliance 160 East Virginia Street # 230 San Jose, CA 95112	Hotline (408) 279-2962 Administration (408) 298-3505	x			x x	30	x	30	X	X	X		6+	30		8 staff on- call: Thrift shop: Spanish spkn.
Women's Shelter Program P.O. Box 125 San Luis Obispo, CA 93406	Hotline (805) 554-6163 Administration (805) 544-2321	x		X	X			15	x	R	R		3	10		Spanish spkn.
Women's Resource Center P.O. Box 499 San Luis Rey, CA 92068	Hotline (619) 757-3500 Administration (619) 757-3500	x		X	х э	30 { DYS	x	24	*	R	R	X	11	25		Spanish spkn: Court ordered diversion
San Mateo Women's Shelter (La Casa de San Mateo) P.O. Box 652 San Mateo, CA 94401	Hotline (415) 342-0850 Administration (415) 342-0850	×		<b>x</b> :		2 K MOS	x	19	X		<b>x</b>		6	10		Restraining order clinic; Spanish spkn.
Rainbow Shelter P.O. Box 1925 San Pedro, CA 90733	Hotline (213) 547-9343 Administration (213) 548-5450	x	-	<b>x</b> :	x x	30 ( DYS	X	14	X	x	x	<b>X</b>	10	70		Can acquire services for hearing impaired; Spanish spkn.
Marin Abused Women's Services 1717 5th Avenue San Rafael, CA 94901	Hotline (415) 924-6616 Administration (415) 457-2464	x		ĸ :	<b>X</b>	6 WKS	x	14	x	R	R	X	7		x	2nd Stage Housing; Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: CALIFORNIA						PK	UFIL	E O	r SE	KVI	CES	)		·			43
	TELEPHONE		SHELL'S	£ 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12	ONE	/ (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1)		ATHE STATE OF THE		SELVE SELVE	STAT CONTRACTOR	AS CUTA CO	Strate St		14 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00	A STA	ERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS	٩	\$\\\	5 <b>7</b> /γ	×/<	9/6	41		×/ €	<b>*</b> /<	9/\	۶/۲۶		9/4	0/ 4c	//	SERVICES
Shelter Services for Women, Inc. P.O. Box 1536 Santa Barbara, CA 93102	Hotline (805) 964-5245 Administration (805) 963-4458	X		x	х		30 DYS	x	17					5	20		Spanish spkn
Women's Crisis Support & Shelter Services P.O. Box 2789 Santa Cruz, CA 95062	Hotline (408) 429-1478 Administration (408) 425-5525	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	х	12	X	R	R		6	12		Spanish spkn.
Sojourn c/o 245 Hill Street Santa Monica, CA 91001	Hotline (213) 392-9896 Administration (213) 399-9239	x		x	x		6 WKS		14	X				10	20		Spænish spkn.
YWCA Women's Emergency Shelter Program P.O. Box 7164 Santa Rosa, CA 95407	Hotline (707) 546-1234 Administration (707) 546-7115	x		X	X		2 MOS	х	20		R	x		10	30	x	Spanish spkn.
Interval House P.O. Box 3151 Seal Beach, CA 90740 .	Hotlines (213) 594-4555 (714) 891-8121 Administration (714) 952-2051	X		X	x	Х	45 DYS	х	34	х	R	x		14	7		2nd Stage Housing; Spanish & French spkn.
Mother Lode Women's Crisis Center P.O. Box 3061 Sonora, CA 95370	Hotline (209) 532-4707 Administration (209) 532-4746	Χ.		x	X	х	4 WKS		6+	x	R	R					Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: CALIFORNIA					dan menerala (SE)	PR	OFIL	F OI	SEI	(VI	JES	eyezzen	يسسدو	ونسونهم	-	wysonie	24
	TELEPHONE		ske Li		NO NO	/ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\	TINE S	STATE OF		SERVING SERVING	CARY SES CARY			THE COUNTY	LANGE ROY	DO STATE	LEFERS STAFF
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS	9		<u>Σ</u>			1/4	~ 	<u> </u>			<u></u>		) <del>-</del> -	- <del>4</del> 2		SERVICES
Human Options P.O. Box 445 South Laguna, CA 92677	Hotline (714) 494-5367 Administration (714) 497-7017	x		x	x	x	45 DYS	x	16	<b>x</b>	R	X	x	14	50		Alcohol awareness program; Limited Spanish spkn
Womenspace Unlimited P.O. Box 13111 South Lake Tahoe, CA 95702	Hotline (916) 544-4444 Administration (916) 544-2118	x			x	x	6 WKS		6	x	R	X	X	1	20		
DAWN Program - Women's Center of San Joaquin County 930 North Commerce Stockton, CA 95202	Hotline (209) 465-4878 Administration (209) 941-2611	x		X	x	x	28 DYS	x	32	X	x	R		14	50		Spanish spkn.
Lassen Family Services, Inc. P.O. Box 701 Susanville, CA 96130	Hotline (916) 257-5004 Administration ( ) -	R	x	*	x					X	R	. <b>R</b>					TRO assistance
Project Sanctuary, Inc. P.O. Box 995 Ukiah, CA 95482	Hotline (707) 462-7988 Administration (707) 462-9196	X		x	X	x	6 WKS	<b>X</b>	16	X	R	X	X	7	30	X	Rape crisis & child assault prevention services;
Sanctuary in Abused Family Emergencies (SAFE) c/o 1st United Methodist Church 502 Virginia Street Vallejo, CA 94590	Hotline (707) 648-SAFE Administration (707) 648-SAFE		X	X	x					X	R	R					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: CALIFORNIA	en e															25			
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL	GATE,	HOMF 24.HC	S HOUS	of Interest	HOYO CO		of the state of th	STAT COLLEGE	60/1/00/00 /1/00 /1/0	JANE JANE JANE JANE JANE JANE JANE JANE	ST /	LANGUE PARTICION OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPER	A BATA	EREERS AFFE STAFF STAFF STAFF OTHER SERVICES		
Coalition Against Household Violence P.O. Box 7144 Ventura, CA 93006	Hotline (805) 656-1111 Administration (805) 656-3443	x	X	x	<b>x</b>	) )	30 DYS	X	1.7	x	R	R	x	7	VAR	x	Spanish spkn.		
Ventura County Coalition Against Household Violence 455 South Hill Road # 15 Ventura, CA 93003	Hotline (805) 656-1111 Administration (805) 656-3443	х		X	x		30 DYS	x	17	X	R	R	x	6			Spanish spkn.		
High Desert Domestic Violence Program 15579 Eighth Street Victorville, CA 92392	Hotline (619) 245-4211 Administration (619) 241-0035	x		x	x		45 DYS	x	10	x	X	X	X	3	21	x	Spanish and Dutch spkn.		
Family Services of Tulare County P.O. Box 510 Visalia, CA 93279	Hotline (209) 732-5941 Administration (209) 732-2514	x		X	X		28	x	15	X	x	R	R	8	20		Spanish spkn.		
WINGS Box 1464 West Covina, CA 91793	Hotline (818) 967-0658 Administration (818) 331-0814	х		x	x	x	30+ DYS	X	16	X	<b>R</b> :	x	R	16	10		Spanish spkn.		
Women's and Children's Crisis Shelter, Inc. P.O. Box 404 Whittier, CA 90608	Hotline (213) 945-3939 Administration (213) 945-3937	х		X	x	х	30 DYS		27	X	R	x	X	10	20	X	Limited Spanish spkn: Outreach cntr for TRO's; School prgm		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: CALIFORNIA	PROFILE OF SERVICES 2														26		
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS SHE SHE 24 TO CONTROL THE CONTROL TH												OF WHEEL CHARLES SERVICES				
Siskiyou Domestic Violence Program P.O. Box 1679 Yreka, CA 96097	Hotline (916) 842-4068 Administration ( ) -	x	x			VAR		20	x		R		2	20		2nd Stage Housing: access to	
Casa de Esperanza P.O. Box 56 Yuba City, CA 95992	Hotline (916) 674-2040 Administration (916) 674-5400	x	x	x	x	30 DYS		15	x	R	R		12	10		Punjabi, Hindi and Spanish spkn.	
													•				

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: COLORADO						PK	OFIL	E U	r SE	KVI	CES						<i>21</i>
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SKEL		A.HO.	7 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10		A LIMIT		SERVING SERVING	State Of the Control	2 / Cly (C)	STREET STREET		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2	LEAST STATE OTHER SERVICES
Tu Casa P.O. Box 473 Alamosa, CO 81101	Hotline (303) 589-2465 Administration (303) 589-2465		x		x					x	R	R					
Women in Crisis P.O. Box 1586 Arvada, CO 80001	Hotline (303) 420-6752 Administration (303) 420-6752	x		x	х	х	30 DYS	x	18	Х	R	R		12	20		Refer to translators when necessary
RESPONSE  Box 1340  Aspen, CO 81612	Hotline (303) 925-5400 Administration (303) 925-5400		x	x	х					x	R	x	x				
Gateway Battered Women's Shelter P.O. Box 914 Aurora, CO 80040	Hotline (303) 343-1851 Administration (303) 343-1856	х		X	X	X	30 DYS	x	23	x	R	x	X	15	60		Spanish spkn.
Boulder County Safehouse P.G. Box 4157 Boulder, CO 80302	Hotline (303) 449-8623 Administration (303) 449-8623	х		х	Х	X	30 DYS	x	20	x	R	x		12	80		Spanish spkn: Expert testimony in court
Family Crisis Services, Inc. P.O. Box 308 Canon City, CO 81212	Hotline (303) 275-2429 Administration (303) 275-2429		х		х					x		R					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: COLORADO		PROFILE OF SERVICES												28						
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	şıştı	iright Stail	A HO		LINE STEEL	A COLOR OF THE PROPERTY OF THE		AND	STATE OF THE STATE	ob Color	IN SEL	A CH C	A ARRIVA	A CACACACACACACACACACACACACACACACACACAC	HERERS AND THE LEGIS OF THE LEG	OTHER SERVICES			
Women's Crisis Center of Douglas County P.O. Box 367 Castle Rock, CO 80104	Horline (303) 688-8484 Administration (303) 688-8484	R	x							R				( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( )						
Domestic Violence Prevention Center P.O. Box 2662 Colorado Springs, CO 80901	Hotline (303) 633-3819 Administration (303) 633-1462	x	x	X	x	6 WKS	<b>x</b>	24	X	R	R	x	14	25	· · · · · ·					
Alternatives to Family Violence P.O. Box 385 Commerce City, CO 80037	Hotline (303) 289-4441 Administration (303) 289-4441	X	x	X	x	2 WKS	x	25	X	R	R	*	10		X	_	sh spkn.			
Abused & Battered Humans, Inc. P.O. Box 1050 Craig, CO 81626	Hotline (303) 824-2400 Administration ( ) -	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	x x	×					x	R	R.									
SafeHouse for Battered Women P.O. Box 18014 Denver, CO 80218	Hotline (303) 388-4268 Administration (303) 388-7224	x	x	X	X	30+ DYS	<b>x</b>	18	x	R	×		15	3(	)	Spani	sh spkn.			
Servicios de la Raza 4055 N. Tejon Denver, CO 80211	Hotline (303) 458-7088 Administration (303) 458-5851	<b>.</b>	x x	x	X				X	x	R	x					sh ne &			

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: COLORADO						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES						29
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL		OW.	\$ 16 8 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9 16 9	OFIL	A LIMITA	CO STATE OF	REAL THE SERVICE	SALA CONTRACTOR	12 / CHA CO	STREET STREET	Cir/Circles	100 pc	1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	LEGISTA STATE STATE  LUTTHER OTHER  SERVICES
VOA - Brandon Center 1865 Larimer Street Denver, CO 80204	Hotline (303) 620-9190 Administration (303) 620-9190	x	х	х	х	x	90 DYS	x	75			R		7	10	х	مناف والمساف والمساف والمساف المساف المساف والمساف وال
Alternative Horizons P.O. Box 503 Durango, CO 81302	Hotline (303) 247-9619 Administration ( ) -		х	Х	x					x		R					
Volunteers of America Southwest Safehouse P.O. Box 2107 Durango, CO 81302	Hotline (303) 259-5443 Administration (303) 259-5443	x		x	x		6 WKS	x	16	x	R	R		5	30		2nd Stage housing project being developed
Advocates for Victims of Assault P.O. Box 1859 Frisco, CO 80443	Hotline (303) 668-3906 Administration (303) 668-3906		х	х	x					x		R					
Crossroads Safehouse P.O. Box 993 Ft. Collins, CO 80522	Hotline (303) 482-3502 Administration (303) 482-3502	x		x	х	x	6 WKS	х	20	х	R	R	X	6	40	x	
S.H.A.R.E., Inc.  Box 414  Ft. Morgan, CO 80701	Hotline (303) 867-3411 Administration (303) 867-4444	x		х	x		6 WKS	х	11	x	R	R	x	2	30		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: COLORADO						PR	OFIL	ΕŌ	F SE	RVI	CES		-	nan Nyapan		nongano	30
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	7 40 37 19 30 19		A STATE	A LEGALICATION OF THE PROPERTY	THO SELLI	CAN CAN CONT.	A CITY OF COR			\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	2 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 /	LEGISTAL STATE OTHER SERVICES
Domestic Violence Project, Inc. P.O. Box 3480 Grand Junction, CO 81502	Hotline (303) 241-6704 Administration (303) 241-6704	x		x	x		30 DYS	x	10	х	R	R		5	20		Spanish spkn.
A Woman's Place P.O. Box 71 Graeley, CO 80632	Hotline (303) 356-4226 Administration (303) 351-0476	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	25	x	R	R		6		x	Spanish spkn.
Advocates of Lake County P.O. Box 325 Leadville, CO 80461	Hotline (303) 486-3530 Administration (303) 486-3530		x	X	X					x	R	R					
Longmont Coalition for Women in Crisis  P.O. Box 231 Longmont, CO 80501	Hotline (303) 772-4422 Administration (303) 772-0432	X		X	x	<b>x</b>	30 Dys	x	10	X.	<b>R</b>	R		7	30		
Alternatives for Battered Women 320 E. 3rd Loveland, CO 80537	Hotline (303) 663-2288 Administration (303) 663-2288		x	x	x	. <del></del>				x	R	R	<b>X</b>				
Safehouse, Inc. Box 359 Meeker, CO 81641	Hotline (303) 878-3131 Administration ( ) -		x	x	x	X	3 DYS		9	x		R		0	21		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: COLORADO						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	). 				والكارس بسي	31
,	TELEPHONE			SAFE,	<b>KONE</b>	S H	OFIL	ADVOCA	ACY INSELLA	C PR	STAY STAY OHMI	AS CITY	JAN STREET			1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	LACES STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS		SHEL	SAFE	7A.HO	OUT	CHILL N	ATION	FEE	HEV.	SH.	08/3	SCA'S		0/30	9/	OTHER SERVICES
Women's Resource Center 307 Main, # 1 Montrose, CO 81401	Hotline (303) 249-2486 Administration (303) 249-2486		x	X	x					x	R	R					
Pueblo YWCA 801 N. Santa Fe Pueblo, CO 81003	Hotline (303) 545-8195 Administration (303) 545-8195	x		х	x		VAR	x	28	х	R	R	x	9	12		Spanish spkn. Rape crisis hotline; child abuse prevention program
Chaffee County Task Force on Domestic Violence P.O. Box 173 Salida, CO 81201	Hotlines (303) 539-2415 (303) 395-2441 Administration (303) 539-7347		x	x	x					x		R					
Advocates Against Battering and Abuse P.O. Box 771424 Steamboat Springs, CO 80477	Hotline (303) 879-8888 Administration (303) 879-2141		x	x	x					x	R	R		2	10		
Citizens Concerned for Battered Women P.O. Box 1286 Sterling, CO 80751	Hotline (303) 522-4392 Administration (303) 522-2307		X	Х	x					x	R	R					
Advocates Against Domestic Assault P.O. Box 696 Trinidad, CO 81082	Hotline (303) 846-HELP Administration ( ) -	x			X		2-3 DYS			x	Ř	R		1	22		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

COLORADO	·	TROTTLE OF BERVICES
		20 Chi Antis
		Color of the Color
		JE JOHE A COUNTY OF CHI OF THE THE LEGATE OF STATE OF STA
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	SHELLER LONG HELD OF SERVICE  SHELLER LONG HELD SHELL CONNECTED THE CONNECTED SHELL COUNSELING OF A COLOR OF A COLOR SERVICE  SER
Women's Resource Center of Eagle County, Inc. P.O. Box 3414 Vail, CO 81658	Hotline (303) 476-7384 Administration (303) 476-7384	X X X X X X X R R R
even in Maria Maria Construit de Maria de Construit de La describir de La describir de La de Maria de Construit de La decembra d		
	The same of the sa	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: CONNECTICUT						LV	OFIL		( 31.1	IX A I	CLO						
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		skel"		d House			STATE OF THE STATE		SERVINGE SERVINGE	Children Control	Selfa Selfa	STAN STAN	Cir	100 40 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 0	10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ELECTION OTHER SERVICES
The Umbrella 435 East Main Street Ansonia, CT 06401	Hotline (203) 736-9944 Administration (203) 736-9944	х		x	x	x	90 DYS		12	x		R		10			
Battered Women Services 256 Main Street Danbury, CT 06810	Hotline (203) 748-5903 Administration (203) 794-0044	X		x	x	x	60 DYS	x	14	x	R	R	R	7	45	X	
USMES BWP 51 Westcott Road Danielson, CT 06239	Hotline (203) 774-2020 Administration (203) 774-2020	x		x	x	X	60 DYS	x	12	x		R		6	25	x	Spanish spkn.
Network Against Domestic Abuse P.O. Box 3343 Enfield, CT 06082	Hotline (203) 745-3388 Administration (203) 745-3388		x	x	X					x	R	R					
Greenwich YWCA Domestic Abuse Services 259 East Putnam Avenue Greenwich, CT 06830	Hotline (203) 622-0003 Administration (203) 869-6501		x		x					х	X	R					
Hartford Interval House P.O. Box 6207 Hartford, CT 06106	Hotline (203) 527-0550 Administration (203) 246-9149	x		X	x	X	6 Mos	x	20	x	R	X		12	30	x	TTY; Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: CONNECTICUT					PR	OFIL	E OF	SER	VIC	CES		المنظم	وسادوه			34
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS			HOME 7A.HO	1 16 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18	OFIL STATES	STANDS STANDS	Control of the state of the sta	RECEIVED TO	SE CARE	STATE OF STA	STREET STREET	CH TYPE SERVICE	LARRIAN LOS AND	RAPIN OF WELL	LERERS STAFF STRIFE STRIFE OTHER SERVICES
Meriden-Wallingford Battered Women's Shelter P.O. Box 663 Meriden, CT 06450	Hotline (203) 238-1501 Administration (203) 237-3713	x		<b>x</b>		60 DYS	x	15		R			8	20		2nd Stage Housing: Spanish spkn: Parenting group
New Horizons P.O. Box 758 Middletown, CT 06457	Hotline (203) 347-6971 Administration (203) 347-6971	X	<b>X</b>	<b>x</b>	x	2 MOS		11	x	R	R	R	5	10		Limited sign language available; Spanish interpreter on call
Prudence Crandall Center for Women, Inc. P.O. Box 895 New Britain, CT 06050	Hotline (203) 225-6357 Administration (203) 225-5187	X	x	x	x	2 MOS		15	X	R	x		10	9		Spanish spkn.
New Haven Project for Battered Women P.O. Box 1329 New Haven, CT 06505	Hotline (203) 789-8104 Administration (203) 865-1957	x	<b>)</b>	: x	X	60 DYS	x	15	X	R	R		9	20	X	Spanish spkn
Women's Center of Southeastern Connecticut 120 Broad Street New London, CT 06320	Hotline (203) 447-0366 Administration (203) 447-0366	x	2	x x		60 DYS		12	X	R	R		13	100		Spanish spkn.
Women's Emergency Services P.O. Box 1029 Sharon, CT 06069	Hotline (203) 364-0844 Administration (203) 364-0223		<b>x</b> :	x x					X		R					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: CONNECTICUT						rĸ	OFIL	E U	L DE	K V I	CES	) 					
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!		HONE LAND	7 40 30 / 10 50 / 10		A STANT		SERVICE SERVICE	CONTRACTOR OF THE CONTRACTOR O	Solity Collection	STREET STREET		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	CHERS STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Women's Crisis Center P.O. Box 1375 South Norwalk, CT 06856	Hotline (203) 852-1980 Administration (203) 853-0418		x	x	x					x	R	х					
Stamford Domestic Violence Services 422 Summer Street Stamford, CT 06901	Hotline (203) 357-8162 Administration (203) 348-7727	R	х	х	x					x	R	R	R				Temporary restraining order preparation
Susan B. Anthony Project for Women P.O. Box 846 Torrington, CT 06790	Hotline (203) 482-7133 Administration (203) 489-3798	x		x	x		60 DYS	x	12	x	R	R	X	4	50		Spanish spkn.
Women's Emergency Shelter P.O. Box 1503 Waterbury, CT 06721	Hotline (203) 575-0036 Administration (203) 575-0036	x		x	x	х	6 WKS	X	17	x		R		7	8	X	Spanish spkn.
								•									

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: DELAWARE		en anno	****			PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	} - '			<u> </u>		, <b>36</b> 
		Amilia di Para da Mara					OFIL SELFE	ADVOC	ACH ING	C PR	ocial St. Ad	A CUTY	JURE	ACH ING SERVI	CES I	FOR RAD	ATHERE STAFF STAFF STAFF STAFF STAFF STAFF STAFF ACT SERVICE
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		ONE A HO	S to	FLINE SELINE	ALIMI	MIEFOR	SHELL	OMM	OB C	ECAL ECAL	SERVY.	selmic No.06	PAID	WHEELCHART OTHER SERVICE
Families in Transition Center 219 South Walnut Street Milford, DE 19963	Hotlines (302) 422-8058 (302) 856-4919 Administration (302) 422-8058	x		x	x		30 DYS	x	18	X		R		8		.5	Access to bilingual people
CHILD, Inc. 11th & Washington Streets Wilmington, DE 19801	Hotline (302) 762-6110 Administration (302) 655-3311	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		30	x		R	x	5	VA	ur :	Spanish interpreters available; X Telecom. for the deaf can be obtained
Parents Anonymous of Delaware, Inc. 124-D Senatorial Drive Wilmington, DE 19807	Hotlines (302) 654-1102 (302) 674-1112 Administration (302) 654-1102			x	x	x				x			X				Prevention programs
			<b></b>	<b>I</b>		<del>-</del> -				<del></del>			<b>L</b>			1	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: FLORIDA			P	ROFIL	E OF SE	RVICE	S	-	1			38
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	skirite skir	HONE A	HOTITE HOTITE	E OF SE	C PROCES IN THE STATE OF THE SERVICES OF THE S	AND CONTRACTOR	SURFE SURFER	chi re rac re rac re rac	ARRIVE SADVENTE	OCACY RAPATA DSTAT	EREPS AFF SHULL.  A JUNETH LE STAFF SHULT.  OTHER SERVICES
Spouse Abuse Shelter of RCS, Inc. P.O. Box 37 Clearwater, FL 33517	Hotline (813) 531-4664 Administration (813) 442-4128	x x		3	15	хх			8.	30	x	TTY: language bank at local Red Cross - most languages spkn.
The Salvation Army Domestic Violence Shelter P.O. Box 1735 Cocoa, FL 32922	Hotline (305) 631-2764 Administration (305) 631-2764	x x	x	30 Dys	X 18	<b>X</b> . F	R.	5 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	11	8		
Sunrise of Pasco County P.O. Box 928 Dade City, FL 34297	Hotlines (904) 567-1111 (813) 228-8686 Administration (904) 521-3120	x x	<b>x</b> :	X DYS	VAR	X R	R	R	3	10		
Domestic Abuse Council F.O. Box 142 Daytona Beach, FL 32015	Hotline (904) 255-2102 Administration (904) 255-2102	x x	<b>X</b>	6 K WKS	X 20	X R	R		7	30	<b>X</b>	Spanish and French spkn.
Aid to Victims of Domestic Assault, Inc. P.O. Box 667 Delray Beach, FL 33447	Hotline (305) 265-2900 Administration (305) 265-2900	x x	<b>x</b> ; ;	2 X Mos	16	x x	R		5	30	x	French and Spanish spkn.
Women in Distress of Broward County, Inc. P.O. Box 676 Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33302	Hotline (305) 761-1133 Administration (305) 761-1133	x x	<b>x</b> :	8 K WKS	52	<b>x x</b>	R	X	19	55	×	TTY: Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

1835 North Gilmore Avenue

Lakeland, FL 33805

х

Administration

(813) 683-5701

 $x \mid x \mid x$ 

X

DYS

16 X R R

8

х

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: FLORIDA					PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	}					40
	TELEPHONE		elisto	AL ME	Z KO	ildi ildi ildi		STATE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE P	THE SERVICE SERVICES AND ADDRESS OF THE PERSON ADDRESS OF THE PERSON AND ADDRESS OF THE PERSON ADDRESS O	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	ALCITA COLLA	Jake Jake Jake Jake Jake Jake Jake Jake	ACT A SERVICE OF THE	RANGE PO	S CO	THE LEAD OTHER SERVICE
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	ski	eligi Stri	N. KO				(4) [	SKEL .	SKY.	ļφ,	ECAL	COUTY	0.0	0.0	SERVICE
Haven, Inc. P.O. Box 2335 Leesburg, FL 32748	Hotline (904) 326-8822 Administration ( ) -	R	x	x						R						
Domestic Abuse Shelter, Inc. P.O. Box 1145 Marathon, FL 33050	Hotline (800) 341-4343 Administration (305) 743-9465	x	x	x		6 WKS		14	x	R	R		6	6	*	* Have referral for wheelchair- bound clients
Domestic Intervention Program  1515 N.W. 7th Street Suite 220 Miami, FL 33125	Hotline ( ) - Administration (305) 547-5482			X					x			X				Dom. viol. treat. prgm; Support grps; Education group for batterers
Safespace/Dade County Advocates for Victims  P.O. Box 370186 Miami, FL 33137	Hotline (305) 579-2915 Administration (305) 579-2915	<b>X</b>	X	x	x	VAR		25	X	R	R		18	20		Spanish and Greole spkn.
Rape Crisis/Spouse Abuse Center	Hotline (904) 622-8495					8				·	- <del> </del>			THE LEVEL		2nd Stage
P.O. Box 2193 Ocala, FL 32678	Administration (904) 622-8495	x	X	х	х	WKS	x	30	X	R	x	X	7	108	X	Housing
Spouse Abuse, Inc. P.O. Box 536276 Orlando, FL 32853	Hotline (305) 886-2856 Administration (305) 886-2856	x	x	x		6 WKS	x	32	*	R	R	x	14	75	x	TTY; language interpreters may be available

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: FLORIDA						PK	OFIL	E O								•	4 4
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELLY S		ONE	2 40 8 40 007		A LINE		SERVING SERVING	OUNT,	Self of Self o	STREET, STREET	CA /CA /CA	CO ACO	10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LEAST AND STATE OTHER SERVICES
FavorHouse of Northwest Florida, Inc. P.O. Box 15484 Pensacola, FL 32514	Hotline (904) 478-8600 Administration (904) 478-9282	x		x	х		2 WKS			x	R	R		7	VAR		Language interpreters available in community
The Salvation Army Domestic Violence Shelter P.O. Box 1050 Port Richey, FL 34288	Hotline (813) 842-2735 Administration (813) 842-2735	x		x	x	х	4 WKS	x	30	х	R	R		6	15	х	
C.A.R.E. P.O. Box 2085 Pt. Charlotte, FL 33952	Hotline (813) 627-6000 Administration ( ) -	x		x	x		VAR		7	х	x	x	x	1	20	x	
Safe Place and Rape Crisis Center (SPARCC) P.O. Box 1675 Sarasota, FL 33578	Hotline (813) 365-1976 Administration (813) 365-1976	X		x	x		4 WKS	x	17	х	R	R	x	12	45		
Center Against Spouse Abuse, Inc. P.O. Box 13178 St. Petersburg, FL 33733	Hotline (813) 531-4664 Administration (813) 898-3671	х		X	x	X	3 WKS	x	30	x	R	R	х	6	15		Spanish spkn.
Refuge House, Inc.  P.O. Box 4356  Tallahassee, FL 32315	Hotline (904) 681-2111 Administration (904) 681-2111	x		X	x	x	5 WKS	x	21	х	R	R		10	25		Limited Spanish spkn; Rape crisis services

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: FLORIDA					La ricerati	PR	OFIL.	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES		الما المدون	unicus Pyrosia	يبر المراسع ومناس	والمراجع المراجع المرا	42
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A.HO			A DOO'S AND THE PROPERTY OF TH		THO SELLI	SOLUTION TO SERVICE SE	ALLY COS			4 1 0 1 4 1 0 1 4 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		LECTOR OTHER SERVICE
The Spring of Tampa Bay, Inc. P.O. Box 4772 Tampa, FL 33677	Hotline (813) 247-7233 Administration (813) 247-7233	x		x	x	x	21 DYS	x	25	x	R	x	x	9	60	x	Telecom. for the deaf can be arranged; Spanish spkn; On-site day care program
Palm Beach County Domestic Assault Program 5th Floor 307 North Dixie Highway West Palm Beach, FL 33401	Hotline (305) 655-6107 Administration (305) 837-2383	R		x	x					x		R	R	6			Spanish and French spkn; Court assistance; Restraining orders
YWCA Domestic Assault Shelter 901 South Olive West Palm Beach, FL 33401	Hotline (305) 655-6106 Administration (305) 655-6106	x		X	x	x	30 DYS	x	20	x	R	R	R	7	20		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: GEORGIA						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES		_		والمراجع والمراجع	-	43
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!		A HO	S AG	OFIL	A STAN	A LEGALITATION LEG	SHE IN	STATE OF THE STATE	A CHI CO	Julies Ju		ALTER OF SO	10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LER SERVICES
Liberty House P.O. Box 273 Albany, GA 31702	Hotline (912) 439-7065 Administration (912) 439-7094	x		x	x		4 WKS	x	23	х	R	R		2	40		
Council on Battered Women P.O. Box 54737 Atlanta, GA 30307	Hotline (404) 873-1766 Administration (404) 873-1766	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	35	R	R	x		18	250	x	
YWCA SAFE Homes Program Box 206 Augusta, GA 30903	Hotline (404) 724-HELP Administration (404) 826-4504	x	x	x	x		*		VAR	x	R	R	x	2	34		* 1-3 days in safe homes; 1-30 days in public shelter
Glynn Community Crisis Center, Inc. P.O. Box 278 Brunswick, GA 31521	Hotline (912) 264-4357 Administration (912) 264-4363	x		x	x		6 WKS	x	12	x	R	x		11	VAR		2nd Stage Housing
Christian League for Battered Women P.O. Box 1383 Cartersville, GA 30120	Hotline (404) 382-1117 Administration ( ) -	х		x	x		30 DYS		18	x	R	R	x	0	12		
Columbus Alliance for Battered Women P.O. Box 5804 Columbus, GA 31906	Hotline (404) 324-3850 Administration (404) 324-3850	x		х	x		3 MOS		13	R	R			3	34	#	*Only front door accessible by wheelchair

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY. TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: GEORGIA						PK	OFIL	E U	F SE	KVI	CES		بمسورة		en management megalis	-	44
	TELEPHONE		SHE!		A A A A	7 / St. / St			CONTROL OF	C PR	CONTROL OF THE CONTRO	A LOTAL STATE OF THE PROPERTY	STEEL STEEL		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	100 / 1/2 /	LEELS OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS	,	SHEY	SKÝ,	M.H.			M.		ster/		\$\$\\		;\$\\\\	0./4		SERVICES
Northwest Georgia Family Crisis Center P.O. Box 554 Dalton, GA 30720	Hotline (404) 278-5586 Administration (404) 278-5586	x		x	x		8 Dys		10	x		R		4	35		
Army Family Advocacy Program Army Community Services Ft. Benning, GA 31905	Hotline (404) 544-9578 Administration (404) 545-1169	x		x	x		2 WKS		18		R	R	R	1	12		Spanish spkn.
Gateway House, Inc. P.O. Box 2962 Gainesville, GA 30503	Hotline (404) 536-5860 Administration (404) 536-5860	x		x	x	x	30 Dys	x	15	x	R	x	x	6	50	x	
Christian Women's Center P.O. Box 803 Griffin, GA 30224	Hotline (404) 227-3700 Administration (404) 227-3700	x		x	x		1 WK.		40	x	R	R		1	24+	: .×	*Wheelchair accessible, but no tub; 2nd Stage Housing
Coastal Area Community Mental Health Center P.O. Box 1489 Hinesville, GA 31312	Hotline (912) 368-HELP Administration (912) 368-3344		x	x	x	x				x	R	Ř	x				
Project L.O.V.E., Inc. P.O. Box 2107 LaGrange, GA 30241	Hotline (404) 882-1000 Administration (404) 882-7092	x		x			2 WKS		7	X	R	R		1	30		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: GEORGIA		•				PK	OFIL	E U	F SE	KVI	CES	)					1.7
					ONE		OFIL			Still State of the state of the still state of the state of		\$ 2 (c)	STREET STREET		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LEAST STAFF
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	,	stel.				HILOR	AXIM		Str.	Skiri.	8 X			0 / ½0	,o <sup>*</sup> /	OTHER SERVICES
Cobb County Battered Women's Program 48 Henderson Street Marietta, GA 30064	Hotline (404) 427-3390 Administration (404) 427-3492	x		х	x		30 DYS	x	16		R	R		5	30	x	
Association on Battered Women of Clayton County Box 595 Riverdale, GA 30274	Hotline (404) 996-HELP Administration (404) 991-1288	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	X	13	x	R	X		2	30		
Hospitality House 216 South Broad Rome, GA 30161	Hotline (912) 235-4673 Administration (912) 235-4673	x		x	x		1 WK.		8	x	R	R		3	20		2nd Stage Housing
S.A.F.E. Shelter, Inc. P.O. Box 22487 Savannah, GA 31403	Hotline (912) 234-9999 Administration (912) 234-9999	x		Х	x	X	5 WKS	x	20	X	x	x		8	10		Prevention & educational programs
Brother Charlie Rescue Center P.O. Box 783 Tifton, GA 31793	Hotline (912) 386-0645 Administration (912) 382-0577	x		x	x	X	6 WKS	x	20	X	R	R		3	4		
Shelter for the Abused, Inc. 1204-1/2 Blackshear Avenue Waycross, GA 31501	Hotline ( ) - Administration (912) 285-5850	x	x		х	x	VAR	x	VAR		R	X	x	2	VAR		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: HAWAII			PR	OFIL	E OF S	ERV	ICES	5	- ·				46 
ORGANIZATION	TELEPMONE NUMBERS	shellskie	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		E OF S	THE SERVICE SHELL	STAT COUNTY	PACITY OF CO.	JUNE L	ACT TO THE STATE OF THE STATE O	AMERICA AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AN	DCACH REAL RESTA	FREEE STAFF
The Family Crisis Shelter, Inc. P.O. Box 612 Hilo, HI 96720	Hotline (808) 959-8400 Administration (808) 959-5825	x x	x x	90 DYS	X 3:			R		14		<b>x</b>	
Child & Family Service Extended Spouse Abuse Shelter 200 North Vineyard Blvd. Suite 20 Honolulu, HI 96817	Hotline (808) 841-0822 Administration (808) 521-2377	x x	x	1 MO.	1.	5		R		<b>.</b>			Must be referred by Shelter for Abused Spouses
Child & Family Service Shelter for Abused Spouses and Children 200 North Vineyard Blvd. Suite 20 Honolulu, HI 96817	Hotline (808) 841-0822 Administration (808) 521-2377	x x	x	14 DYS	21	o x		R		7	4		
Child & Family Service Transitional Spouse Abuse Shelter 200 North Vineyard Blvd. Suite 20 Honolulu, HI 96817	Hotline (808) 841-0822 Administration (808) 521-2377	X X	R	6 Mos		8	R	R		3			2nd Stage Housing; Must be referred by Extended Abuse Shelter
Military Family Abuse Shelter P.O. Box 2218 Honolulu, HI 96804	Hotline (808) 533-7125 Administration (808) 533-7125	x x	<b>X</b> • <b>X</b>	5 DYS	3	o x	Ř	R	R	14		<b>X</b>	
Victim/Witness Kokua Services 1164 Bishop Street # 1100 Honolulu, HI 96813	Hotline ( ) - Administration (808) 523-4158		X			x		x					Victim/ Witness agency

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: HAWAII					care term	PR	OFIL.	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES		د بدانانور	السوسات.		اختصوان	47
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL		A HO	7 K	OFIL	AT THE	CONTROL OF SERVICE OF	in or seed of	STAT STATE	A COLY	Julia Ja Julia Julia Julia Julia Julia Julia Julia Julia Julia Julia Ju			0 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 /	LINE CHART START OTHER SERVICES
Waikiki Community Center Family Violence Program Maluhia O'Wahine/Komo Mai 310 Paoakalani Avenue Honolulu, HI 96815	Hotline ( ) - Administration (808) 923-1802	R			x			**		x	R	R	x	11		x	*Fees-men's group only; access to bi-lingual crisis line & signers
Hale LaIku P.O. Box 157 Hoolehua, HI 96729	Hotline (808) 567-6420 Administration (808) 567-6420	x		x	x		VAR		24	x	R	R		1	3		Staff signs American Sign Language
YWCA Shelter 3094 Elua Street Lihue, HI 96746	Hotline (808) 822-5733 Administration (808) 822-1748	x		x	x		3 Mos		12	X	R	R	X	10	4		Hawaiian spkn: other interpreters available
Women Helping Women P.O. Box 760 Paia, HI 96779	Hotline (808) 579-9581 Administration (808) 579-9581	x		x	x	x	60 DYS	x	40	x	R	x	x	8	30	X	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: IDAHO						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	S .	. :			,	48. <u>- 1-1</u> 7
ODC ANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		refer to	FER SAFE	Y HONE	or Ho	tine stine stine	ADVO	ACY INSELLA	IN OF SERVING	OGRAN STAT ICES CARACAS	MS CHICK	outer outer	LING TO COUNTY	RAPITAL PROPERTY OF PROPERTY O	O OF	TEREBES STAFF  AFFERENCE STAFF  ACTUMENTE AND ACCESSIBLE  OTHER  SERVICES
Power County Domestic Violence Support Group 659 Gifford Avenue American Falls, ID 83211	Hotline (208) 226-2311 Administration (208) 226-2409	x	X	X	x	x	VAR		12	x	R	x		0	2		TTY; Spanish spkn.
Bingham Crisis Center for Women  P.O. Box 714 Blackfoot, ID 83221	Hotline (208) 785-4181 Administration ( ) -	x		x	x		5 DYS		9	X	R	R		1	6		
YWCA Women's Crisis Center 720 West Washington Boise, ID 83707	Hotline (208) 343-7025 Administration (208) 343-3688	x		x	x	x	3 MOS	×	26	x	x	R	X	5	10		Interpreters available in Spanish, Lao, Vietnamese & Thai; Classes in parenting
Mainstay Council P.O. Box 341 Challis, ID 83226	Hotline (208) 525-1932 Administration (208) 774-3321		X	x	<b>x</b>	1 - T				X	Ř	R					Hotline # can be reached by calling collect, when necessary
Alternatives to Domestic Violence Program 1524 Sherman Avenue Coeur d'Alene, ID 83814	Hotline (208) 664-1443 Administration (208) 664-9303	X	×	<b>X</b>	X		6 WKS	<b>X</b>	17	<b>x</b>	<b>R</b> .	R			30		German & Austrian spkn
Bonner's Ferry ADV c/o Alternatives to Domestic Violence 1524 Sherman Avenue Coeur d'Alene, ID 83814	Hotline (208) 267-3141 Administration ( ) -		X	X	X		3 Dys		VAR	x	R	R	R	0	12+	x	Serves Bonner's Ferry area - operated thru Community Hospital

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: IDAHO						PK	OFIL	E O									49
					/&	/		20/20/20/20/20/20/20/20/20/20/20/20/20/2		I PA	Serving Const	KE / COTA	STRE!	Car /	10   60   60   60   60   60   60   60	STATE OF THE STATE	LEGETS AND STAFF
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT.		WHO WHO	8/6		PATRIC	RE FOR	HELL S	SH HI	08/3 21/0	STI	00 / 4 00 / 4	6. 48 6. 8.	OF 1	OTHER SERVICES
Women Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 323 Idaho Falls, ID 83401	Hotline (208) 525-1820 Administration (208) 529-4352	x		x	x		7 DYS	x	18	x	R	R	x	3	33		
YWCA Lewiston/Clarkston Crisis Services 300 Main Street Lewiston, ID 83501	Hotline (208) 746-9655 Administration (208) 745-9655	x		x	x	x	VAR	x	22	x	R	R	x	1	24		Have access to Spanish interpreter
Alternatives to Violence of the Palouse c/o Women's Center University of Idaho Moscow, ID 83843	Hotlines (208) 883-HELP (509) 332-HELP Administration (208) 882-3720		x	x	x					x	R	x					
Elmore County Family Crisis Intervention 820 North 8th East Mountain Home, ID 83647	Hotline (208) 587-5507 Administration (208) 587-5507	x	x	x	x	x	60 DYS	x	14	x	R	R	x	0	10	x	Spanish spkn.
Mercy House P.O. Box 558 Nampa, ID 83651	Hotline (208) 465-5011 Administration (208) 467-4130	x		х	x		5 DYS		8	х	R	R	х	3	32		
Pocatello YWCA Women's Advocates 454 North Garfield Pocatello, ID 83204	Hotline (208) 232-9169 Administration (208) 232-0799	X	x	x	x		5 DYS	х	12	Х	R	R		2	78		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

•	-
•	(1
•	•

STATE: IDAHO			والمنابع الماري			PR	OFIL	E O	F SEF	۱۷۶	CES		-	-	· Charles		50
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	ed (	OME ALIO	7/5°/5°/5°/5°/5°/5°/5°/5°/5°/5°/5°/5°/5°/		A THE THE PERSON	C SERVE SERV	HOW SERVICE	STAT COMMITTEES OF THE COMMITT	A CUTY CO	JURE! SURSE!	RCH TO RELATED TO THE REPORT OF THE REPORT O	LARRIES ADO	O OF A	THE STATE OTHER SERVICE
Bonner County Crisis Line, Inc. P.O. Box 1213 Sandpoint, ID 83864	Hotline (208) 263-1241 Administration ( ) -			x							R						Rape crisis intervention; Advocacy for children
Crisis Intervention Center P.O. Box 22 St. Maries, ID 83861	Hotline (208) 245-5353 Administration (208) 245-4832	x	x	x	x		3+ DYS		12	x		R		0	16		2nd Stage Housing
Volunteers Against Violence P.O. Box 2444 Twin Falls, ID 83303	Hotline (208) 733-0100 Administration (208) 733-5091	X	x	x	X	x	VAR	x	11	X	R	x	X	2	30+		
Shoshone County Women's Resource Center 524 Bank Street Suite 205 Wallace, ID 83873	Hotline (208) 556-6101 Administration (208) 556-6101	X	X	<b>x</b>	x	X	2 WKS		8	X	X	X		3	13	x	Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: ILLINOIS					·	111	OF IL.			XXI	CLO	)					
					/.				CA AND SERVICE	THOS OF	SERVE STATE	ko /	Stre		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	Edita State  Light Control  OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		d HO			ATHIC	MILE OF	SET TO	S. M.	2012 2012 2012 2012	Sirgi Siri		0. 40 0. 44 1860 44	of s	other services
Oasis Women's Center 111 Market Alton, IL 62002	Hotline (618) 465-1978 Administration (618) 465-1978	x		x	X	x	3 WKS		25	X	X	x		15	20	*	* Service can be arranged; TTY; Child abuse prevention
Mutual Ground, Inc. P.O. Box 843 Aurora, IL 60507	Hotline (312) 897-0080 Administration (312) 897-0084	x		x	x	x	4 WKS		14	x	R	x		7	30		Spanish spkn.
Women's Crisis Center, Call for Help, Inc. P.O. Box 284 Belleville, IL 62222	Horlines (618) 235-0892 (618) 398-8540 Administration (618) 235-0892	x		x	x	x	VAR		21	x	x	R		9	10	*	* Partial access: limited Spanish/ Vietnamese/ Korean spkn.
YWCA of McLean County 1201 Hershey Road Bloomington, IL 61701	Horlines (800) 332-5015 (309) 827-4005 Administration (309) 662-0461	X		х	x	x	1- 2 MOS		15	x	R	x					Spanish spkn; TTY on Hotline
Fulton County Women's Crisis Service 700 E. Oak Street # 203 Canton, IL 61520	Hotline (309) 647-8311 Administration (309) 647-7487		x	x	x	х				X		x					Walk-in program; Support groups
Women's Center Box 337 Carbondale, IL 62901	Hotline (618) 529-2324 Administration (618) 529-2324	x		X	x		VAR		13	х	х	x		10	50	x	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: ILLINOIS						114	OI II	.L. O	LOL	7 A T							
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		syle i	SATE Y	AHO	R HO	ture funci	ADVO	in Se	C PR	OGRAN STAT OFFI ONAN	A CORCE	JUNES JUNES	ACH TO THE SERVICE	LAMENTA OF P	OR BANG	TEREBES AFFE STATE OTHER SERVICE
Cario Women's Shelter P.O. Box 907 Cario, IL 62914	Hotline (618) 734-HELP Administration (618) 734-4357	x			<b>X</b>		2 Mos		20		R			8 1	5	X	
Women in Need P.O. Box 342 Centralia, IL 62801	Hotline (618) 533-7233 Administration (618) 533-7233		X	x	x	X				x	R	x					Elder abuse investigation
Coalition Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 732 Charleston, IL 61920	Hotline (217) 345-4300 Administration (217) 348-5931	x		x	x	x	3 WKS		9	x	R	R		7.	35	x	
Chicago Abused Women Coalition/ Greenhouse Shelter P.O. Box 476608 Chicago, IL 60647	Hotline (312) 278-4566 Administration (312) 278-4110	<b>X</b>		<b>X</b>	x	<b>x</b>	VAR		45	X	R	R	R	9	32	x	Spanish, Polish & limited Japanese & Chinese spkn.
Family Options  14 E. Jackson Blvd.  Chicago, IL 60604	Hotline (312) 829-1402 Administration (312) 829-1402	R		x	X					<b>x</b>	R	<b>X</b>				1	
Family Rescue 3234 E. 91st Street Chicago, IL 60617	Hotline (312) 375-8400 Administration (312) 375-1918	x		X .	X	x	3- 12 MOS		38	x	R	X		12	2		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STAIL: ILLINOIS						IK	Uril	LU	1 31	I/ Y I	CES	,				/5V	J J
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		skel!	it (	A.HO.	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	HILINE N	A TANKE		SHELL SHELL	COLINATION OF THE PROPERTY OF	1 / Clix Col 1 / Col 1			1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	there is a services
Harriet Tubman Shelter 4844 South State Street Chicago, IL 60609	Hotline (312) 924-3151 Administration (312) 924-3152	x		x	:				28	•				11	2		2nd Stage Housing; GED
LOOP-YWCA Women's Services 37 South Wabash Chicago, IL 60603	Hotline ( ) - Administration (312) 372-6600	R			x	x		x			R	R		8			10 sessions free, then sliding scale Spanish spkn.
Neopolitan Lighthouse 613 N. Central Park Chicago, IL 60624	Hotline (312) 638-0227 Administration (312) 638-0228	x	x	х	x	x	14 DYS		25	x	R	x		5	30		Spanish spkn.
Rainbow House/Arco Iris P.O. Box 29019 Chlcago, IL 60629	Hotline (312) 521-4865 Administration (312) 521-5501	x		x	x	x	1 MO.		30	x	R	R		12	10		Spanish spkn.
Southwest Women Working Together 3201 West 63rd Street Chicago, IL 60629	Hotline ( ) - Administration (312) 436-0550	R			x						R	R					
Travelers & Immigrants Aid  327 South LaSalle  Chicago, IL 60604	Hotline (312) 686-7562 Administration (312) 435-4500	R		X	x	x				Х	R	x	X	8	8		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: ILLINOIS					PK	Jrile	OF SE	K V I	CES						<b>5</b> ·4		
•				•		NE AS	JOCACA LINGCOUNTERSCO	C PR	OCRAN STAN	err <sup>4</sup>	JRE!	CH TR	AMADY ADVISOR DE LA CONTRACTOR DE LA CON	ocacional de la companya de la compa	RERS	AFA CCE	SSIBLE
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	લ્ય	ELITER SAFE	HOME.	s Hol de Holes do Lord do Co	LINE AS	MUM LETT	SERV	ST CAP	ob it	CAL.	cti re thic re service ourse	THC FA	OFWO	REELCH	ASTACTE ARACCE OTH SERV	ER VICES
Woman Abuse Action Project 4520 North Beacon Chicago, IL 60640	Hotline (312) 521-4865 Administration (312) 561-3500	R		X				X		R						•	
Stopping Women Abuse Now (SWAN) Box 504 Clay City, IL 62824	Hotline (618) 676-1911 Administration (618) 676-1911	x	x	x	x	VAR	20	X		x		7	5				
YWCA Women's Shelter 201 North Hazel Danville, IL 61832	Hotline (217) 443-5566 Administration (217) 443-5566	x	x	x	x	30 DYS	18	x	x	X		6	25			## <del>-</del>	
Safe Passage P.O. Box 621 DeKalb, IL 60115	Hotline (815) 756-2228 Administration (815) 756-5228	x	x	<b>x</b>	<u>x</u>	VAR	17	x	×			3	25				
Dove Domestic Violence Program 436 North Main Decatur, IL 62523	Hotline (217) 423-2238 Administration (217) 423-0960	x	<b>x</b>	X	X	VAR	12	<b>x</b>	R	<b>x</b>	X	10	40				
LIFESPAN P.O. Box 445 Des Plaines, IL 60016	Hotline (312) 824-4454 Administration (312) 824-4457		<b>x x</b>	x		5 DYS		<b>x</b>	R	<b>x</b>		5	35				

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: ILLINOIS																	
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT,	er (	O.M.C.	0 40 C		A SOLOS CONTRACTOR OF THE PARTY		TOP SEPTIFIED TO	STAT STAT STAT	\$ / S / S / S / S / S / S / S / S / S /	STREET STREET		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	ELECTION OTHER SERVICES
Community Crisis Genter P.O. Box 1390 Elgin, IL 60120	Hotline (312) 697-2380 Administration (312) 697-2380	х		x	х		3		20				X	18	20		Spanish spkn.
Evanston Shelter for Battered Women P.O. Box 5164 Evanston, IL 60204	Hotline (312) 864-8780 Administration (312) 864-8445	X		x	x	x	3 Mos		30	X	x	R		13	60		2nd Stage Housing; Spanish spkn.
YWCA of Freeport 641 West Stephenson Street Freeport, IL 61032	Horline (815) 233-HELP Administration (815) 235-9421	R		x	x					X	R	x		2	25		Walk-in service
Family Shelter Service P.O. Box 646 Glen Ellyn, IL 60138	Hotline (312) 469-5650 Administration (312) 469-5652	x		x	x	x	3 WKS		12	x	R	х		14	50		
Anna Bixby Women's Center 205 S. Granger Street Harrisburg, IL 62942	Hotline (618) 252-8389 Administration (618) 252-8380		X	x	х	x			100	x	x	x		6	17	x	Spænish spkn.
South Suburban Family Shelter, Inc. P.O. Box 937 Homewood, IL 60466	Hotline (312) 335-3028 Administration (312) 335-4125	X		x	x	X	3 DYS		12	x	х	R	X	9	50	x	Use motel rooms: Spanish interpreter available

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

Sarah's Inn

715 Lake Street

Oak Park, IL 60302

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

R

X X X

X R R

Court

advocacy

Hotline (312) 386-4225

Administration

(312) 386-3305

STATE: ILLINOIS						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES			<b>Chick space</b>			57
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	il (	A.HO.			A SUNCE		I PR	Charles of the control of the contro	SOR	STATE OF THE STATE			00/5/40 OF 10 OF 1	LEAST STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Tri-County Women Strength P.O. Box 3172 Peoria, IL 61614	Hotline (309) 691-4111 Administration (309) 691-0552	x		х	х	х	VAR		25	x		R		19	100	x	Spanish spkn.
Quad County Counseling Center 530 Park Avenue East Princeton, IL 61356	Hotline (815) 875-2811 Administration (815) 875-4458			x	х	X				х		R	x			X	
Quincy Area Network Against Domestic Abuse 2707 Maine Quincy, IL 62301	Hotline (217) 22A-BUSE Administration (217) 222-0069	x		x	x		21 DYS		24	X	R	X		20	46		
HOPE Box 131 Rochelle, IL 61068	Hotline (815) 562-8890 Administration (815) 562-4323	x		X	х		3 DYS		VAR	x	R	x		1	22	x	
P.H.A.S.E./W.A.V.E. 319 S. Church Street Rockford, IL 61101	Hotline (815) 962-6102 Administration (815) 962-0871	х		X	х	X	4 WKS		20	X	R	R	x	8	15		Various language interpreters available
Sojourn Women's Center P.O. Box 1052 Springfield, IL 62705	Hotline (217) 544-2484 Administration (217) 544-0203	x		х	x	X	6 WKS		25	x	R	x		12	20		Parenting training: legal groups

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: ILLINOIS				•		PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES		Toler and the second				58
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HOY	140 84 / 160 100		A SUNT	STATE OF STA	IN OF SEPTIMENT	CONTROL OF THE CONTRO	A COLO	STATE OF THE STATE	Cir A ST A S		1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	LEE CHARLES OTHER SERVICES
COVE/YWCA 412 1st Avenue Sterling, IL 61081	Hotline (815) 626-7277 Administration (815) 625-0343	x		х	x	x	3 Mos		15	x		x	x	10	40	x	Spanish spkn: Sexual assualt & Victim assistance
Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 593 Streator, IL 61364	Hotline (800) 892-3375 Administration (815) 673-1555	x		x	x	x	2 WKS		18	x	R	R		10	15	X	
Des Plaines Valley Community Center Constance Morris House 6125 South Archer Road Summit, IL 60501	Hotline (312) 485-5254 Administration (312) 458-6920	x		x	x	x	VAR		12	x	R	R	X	14	1		Court advocacy: some Spanish spkn.
A Safe Place Lake County Crisis Center P.O. Box 1067 Waukegan, IL 60079	Hotline (312) 249-4450 Administration (312) 249-5147	x		X	x	X	6 WKS		22	X	R	R	x	14	27	X	Spanish spkn; Parenting classes & home-site visits; TTY
Turning Point P.O. Box 723 Woodstock, IL 60098	Hotline (815) 338-8080 Administration (815) 338-8081		×	X	x	x				x	X	x	: <b>x</b>				
Crisis Center for South Suburbia P.O. Box 304 Worth, IL 60482	Hotline (312) 974-1791 Administration (312) 974-1091	x		<b>x</b>	x	<b>X</b>				x	x	x	x				Court advocacy

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: INDIANA						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	5	مديد التناف				60
					/6		OFIL thet strict		A STAN	Ling's	Charles of the Contract of the	W Chi	Silver Silver	, del se de la seconda de la s	to be a series of the series o	of Bar	THE THE STAFF ACTES SHIP OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE		id ito	8 / S		AZIMI		STELLY SHELLY	SHIN!	64/ 24/0	ECN!	COUNS	ille o	o. Of A	OU CHAR OTHER SERVICES
Women's Alternatives P.O. Box 1302 Anderson, IN 46015	Hotline (317) 643-0200 Administration (317) 643-0200	x		x	x		30 DYS		21	X		R		6	74		
Middle Way House, Inc. P.O. Box 95 Bloomington, IN 47402	Hotline (812) 336-0846 Administration (812) 333-7404	x		x	x	x	VAR		20	x	R	R	X	9	50+	X	Rape Counseling; Spanish & Dutch spkn.
Turning Point P.O. Box 103 Columbus, IN 47202	Hotline (812) 379-9844 Administration (812) 379-9844	x		x	X	x	30- 90 DYS	X	30	x	x	R	x	10	25+	x	2nd Stage Housing: Fees after 30 days and for batterers group
Family Crisis Shelter of Montgomery Co., Inc. P.O. Box 254 Crawfordsville, IN 47933	Hotline (317) 362-2030 Administration (317) 362-4888	X		x	X		30 Dys	<b>X</b>	12	X	R	R	X	7	30		Some Spanish & German spkn.
Albion Fellows Bacon Center P.O. Box 3164 Evansville, IN 47731	Hotlines (812) 422-5622 (812) 357-2200 Administration (812) 422-9372	x		x	X	X	90 Dys	x	27	X	R	R	x	7	30	x	Support groups for incest survivors & addictions
YWCA Battered Women's Shelter 118 Vine Street Evansville, IN 47708	Hotline (812) 422-1191 Administration (812) 422-1191	x		X	X		30 DYS		20	<b>x</b>	R	R	Ř	6	0		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: INDIANA						PK	OFIL	E O									O.T.
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		skeitel	LE W	AHO	01% 8 40 8 40		ATIMI		in or services	Charles of the Charles	Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold	July Strate Stra		10 4 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LEAST STATE SHULL OTHER SERVICES
YWCA Shelter for Women Victims of Violence P.O. Box 11242 Ft. Wayne, IN 46856	Hotline (219) 447-8666 Administration (219) 447-8666	X		x	x	x	30 DYS		65	x		R		13	15	x	Access to TTY & Counseling for male victims
The Caring Place, Inc. P.O. Box 588 Hobart, IN 46342	Hotline (219) 759-2539 Administration (219) 759-2539	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		36	X	R	R		6	50	x	
Sojourner/Julian Center P.O. Box 88062 Indianapolis, IN 46208	Hotline (317) 632-7575 Administration (317) 635-4674	x		x	x	x	45+ DYS		37	X	R	R				x	
The Salvation Army Family Service Center 540 N. Alabama Indianapolis, IN 46204	Hotline (317) 637-5551 Administration (317) 637-5551	x		x	x		VAR		74	х	Х	R	x	23	1	x	
YWCA Family Intervention Center 406 E. Sycamore Kokomo, IN 46901	Hotline (317) 459-0314 Administration (317) 457-3293	x		<b>x</b> :.	<b>x</b>	x	30 DYS	x	10	x	R	R	x	8	25	X	On-site school; Court program
Women in Crisis Program YWCA of Lafayette 605 N. 6th Street Lafayette, IN 47901	Hotline (317) 742-0244 Administration (317) 742-0075	X		<b>x</b>	X		28 Dys		22	X	R	R		6	60	x	2nd Stage Housing: Drug Program

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: INDIANA						PR	OFIL	E O	FSE	RVI	CES						6	2
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		d Howe	7 40 8 16 00 16	LINE STORE	A LIME	C. L. C. L. L. L. C.	TO THE STATE OF TH	STAT STAT	ACITY OF CO.	STINE STREET	ACU TOURS	PARTIE LEGISTE	NOCP NOCP OR B! NOCP	CH RYTER IN THE WHITE	EEE CHAPE ACESSINE OTHER SERVICE
Women's Services Box 9 428 S. Washington Marion, IN 46952	Hotline (317) 664-0701 Administration (317) 664-0702	x		Х	x		30 DYS		12			X	\ x	4	35		(	Some American sig: language; & Spanish spkn.
Stepping Stone  Marquette Mall Suite 601 Michigan City, IN 46360	Hotline (219) 879-4615 Administration (219) 879-4621	x		x	x	x	30 Dys		20	X	R	R		2	10	) }		Rape advocacy
A Better Way P.O. Box 734 Muncie, IN 47305	Hotline (317) 747-9107 Administration (317) 747-9107	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		23	x	x	x	X	8	40	) }	د ِ	Can provide translators through University
Southern Indiana Outreach YWCA Spouse Abuse Center 117 E. Market Street New Albany, IN 47150	Hotline (502) 581-7222 Administration (812) 944-6743		x	X	<b>X</b>					X	R	Ř.					•	Outreach office for 14 counties in Indiana & Kentucky
Friends of the Battered  108 South 9th Street  Richmond, IN 47374	Hotline (317) 966-0538 Administration (317) 935-3920	x		x l	X	<b>X</b>	30 DYS		32	X	R	<b>X</b>	X	9	41	<b>X</b>	1	Spanish spkn; Al-Anon group for residents
YWCA Women's Shelter 802 N. Lafayette South Bend, IN 46601	Hotline (219) 232-3344 Administration (219) 233-9491	x		x	X	x	30 DYS		22	x	R	R	×	16	10	X	<b>\</b>	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: INDIANA					,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	PK	OFIL.	E O	F SE	KVI	CES						63
				& /.	AOMÉ .	A HO	OFIL		Selfer Se	IN OF SERVI	100 1 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	AS /	Jing Singer		1		LEGIS STATE SHIP OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		skel?		N.HO			ALIM		HEL?	OHIN!	34/	ECAL		0,40	, o, \	OTHER SERVICES
Bethany House/Catholic Charities of Terre Haute 1402 Locust Street Terre Haute, IN 47807	Hotline (812) 232-1447 Administration (812) 232-4978	x		х	х			x	20		x	R		2	50		Spanish spkn.
Council on Domestic Abuse P.O. Box 392 Terre Haute, IN 47808	Hotline (812) 232-1736 Administration (812) 232-0870	x	x	x	x		60 DYS	x	16	X	R	R	х	5	20		
Harbor House P.O. Box 601 Vincennes, IN 47591	Hotline (812) 882-7900 Administration (812) 882-7900	х		x	x		30 DYS		16	x	X	R		3	36	x	2nd Stage Housing
The Beaman House P.O. Box 12 Warsaw, IN 46580	Hotline (219) 267-7701 Administration (219) 267-7701	x		X	X	x	30 DYS		10	x	R	R		1	26	x	
			-		, ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ; ;												

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Deaf

interpreter &

some Spanish

available

#### NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Domestic Violence Program

Council Bluffs, IA 51501

315 West Pierce

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

X X

30 X

WKS

Hotline

(712) 328-0266

Administration

(712) 328-3087

STATE: IOWA					]	PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	l U		, t = 12			65
								/	KC' LE	C PR	STAT	AS		. CH.	a ATHING	OCACH OCACH	eres start start
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	d	del sk	FE TO	AHOUS AHOUS	July C	iling filmer	AZIMI AZIMI	MSEL MIENCE REFOR	THOF SHELT	CES CAR CHAR	ACTIVE CO.	JURSE! FCAL	ACH TO THE TO TH	RAMME ES ROVER	R BF AST	EREELS STAFF STAFF  AUTHORITE AND ACTES STAFF  OTHER SERVICES
			 				. " '	i  -			2					İ	
Family Resources Domestic Violence Advocacy Program 115 West 6th Street Davenport, IA 52808	Hotlines (319) 323-1161 (319) 793-4912 Administration (319) 323-1852	x		x	x				VAR	x	R	R	x				Uses local motels
			. !			.											
Services for Abused Women Box 372	Hotline (319) 382-2989 Administration	x	<b>x</b>	x	x		30 Dys		14	x		   <b>x</b>		2	8		Rape crisis services
Decorah, IA 52101	(319) 382-2980								i U					ļ.,		1	
Family Violence Center  1101 Walnut  Des Moines, IA 50309	Hotline (515) 243-6147 Administration (515) 243-6147	x		x	x		6 WKS	X	VAR	x	R	R		11	0	x	
Characteristics con restrict reconstruction and reconstruction of the contract			1						 		j.	ļ. 1					
YWCA Battered Women Program  35 North Booth  Dubuque, IA 52001	Hotline (319) 588-4016 Administration (319) 556-3371	x		x	x		VAR		8	X	R	R		1	3		
Council for the Prevention	**************************************				- I												
of Domestic Violence  Box 151 Estherville, IA 51334	Hotline (712) 362-4612 Administration (712) 362-4612		x	x	x		7+ DYS		40	x	R	R		3 3	30+	*	*Some safe homes wheelchair accessible
Family Violence Center of North Central Iowa P.O. Box 173	Hotline (515) 955-5456 Administration	x		x	X		VAR		25	x	R	R		4	12		
Ft. Dodge, IA 50501	<u> </u>			.			ļ	1.				4				1	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: IOWA						PRO	OFIL	E OI	SEF	VI	CES			_			66	<del></del> : * .
ODC ANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	er (	ioni kito	2 40 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		A THE COL	CO C	RA R	STAT CONTENT	STATE OF CONTRACT	JULIE OF THE PARTY	ACH	RAMER ROLL OF PARTY O	OCACIONAL DE LA COLLA CO	i kates ottoriet nuttelcul	STAFF SHUT
ORGANIZATION	NOMBERS	-		<u>Z</u>		7	<u> </u>		<u> </u>	_	7 0		·	-	- S			SERVICE
Domestic Violence Project P.O. Box 733 Iowa City, IA 52244	Hotline (319) 351-1043 Administration (319) 351-1042	x		x	x	x	4 MOS	x	20	x	R	R		3	60	x		
				<u></u>	<del></del>					-: *:=;						: [		
Tri-State Coalition Against Family Violence P.O. Box 494 Keokuk, IA 52632	Hotline (319) 524-4445 Administration (319) 524-4445	x		x	x	x	3+ DYS		10	x		R	x	1.	20			
Domestic Violence Alternatives, Inc. 1500 East Linn Street Marshalltown, IA 50158	Hotlines (515) 753-3513 (515) 484-3391 Administration (515) 752-7162		X	<b>X</b>	x		7 DYS		42	x	R	R		1	45		Germa Frenc Fox I spoke	h/Sac & ndian
		<del> </del>					<del></del> :		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			<del>-</del>		<u></u>	177	-		
Crisis Intervention Service  22 North Georgia  Mason City, IA 50401	Hotline (515) 424-9133 Administration (515) 424-9071		x	x	x		•			x	x	R						
								· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			L							
Adult Life/Family Crisis Association P.O. Box 446 Ottumwa, IA 52501	Hotline (515) 683-3122 Administration (515) 683-3123	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		VAR	x	R	x	x	4	15		Recru trans when neces	lators
		. <del></del>		· - :	: · · · ·		<del></del>	-									of Soft of the	<del>- 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1</del>
Domestic Violence Aid Center, Inc. 128 3rd Street, N.W. Professional Building Sioux Center, IA 51250	Hotline (712) 737-3306 Administration (712) 722-4404	X		x	x		3 Dys		10	x	R	R		2	13	X		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: IOWA					Okt Grants	PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RV	CES	5	diam.			<del>hagun pa</del> n	67
					JOHE'	N AN	OFIL		A LEAN TO SELLEN	C PR	STA STA	A CITY	JUNE JUNE		0. 40 6. 6. 6. 6. 6. 6. 6. 6. 6. 6. 6. 6. 6. 6	10 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 /	LELEGE STATE  AUTHORITIES  OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE		W.HO			AZIM		HEL	ON M	88 X	E PY		0./40	0,	HEET OTHER SERVICES
Council on Sexual Assault & Domestic Violence P.O. Box 1565 Sioux City, IA 51102	Hotline (712) 258-7233 Administration (712) 258-7233	x	x	x	x		VAR		16	x	R	x		4	20	x	Interpreter available
Integrated Crisis Services  2530 University Avenue  Waterloo, IA 50701	Hotline (319) 233-8484 Administration (319) 233-8484	x		X	x	x	4 WKS		15	x	R	R		2	30		Interpreters available

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: KANSAS					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	PF	ROFIL	EC	)F SE	RV	ICE:	S					68
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL	ich (	HOME 24.HO	\$ \\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \	STAN STAN	AND CONTRACTOR		Strain Strain	STATE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE P	A CITY OF COME	A PECA	COUNTY COUNTY	RARES ACTOR POR A CONTROL OF PROPERTY OF P	SO OF ST. O. OF	THE LEAST AFT OTHER SERVICES
Northwest Kansas Family Shelter P.O. Box 502 Colby, KS 67701	Hotline (913) 462-8161 Administration ( ) -	x		x	x		3 DYS		VAR		R	R		1	7	x	Use motel rooms
Domestic Violence Care Group Box 1173 Dodge City, KS 67801	Hotline (316) 225-6510 Administration ( ) -	x		x	R		1 MO.		12	<b>x</b>		R		0	16		Spanish/ Vietnamese spkn.
S.O.S., Inc. P.O. Box 1191 Emporia, KS 66801	Hotlines (316) 342-6116 (316) 343-2626 Administration (316) 342-0548	x	x	<b>x</b>	x	x	30 DYS		15	x	R	R		2	40	x	Spanish & sign language interpreters available
Family Crisis Service's Domestic Violence Program P.O. Box 1092 Garden City, KS 67846	Hotline (316) 275-5911 Administration (316) 275-2018		X	x	x		1 WK.		VAR	X	R	R		1. 1	37		Spanish/ Vietnamese interpreters available
Family Crisis Center Box 1543 Great Bend, KS 67530	Hotline (316) 792-1885 Administration (316) 792-3672	<b>x</b>		X	X	X	4 WKS		30	X	x	x		6	10	X	Access to Spanish/ Korean/ Vietnamese
Northwest Kansas Family Shelter, Inc. Box 284 Hays, KS 67601	Hotline (913) 625-4202 Administration (913) 625-4202		x	X	x	x	3 Dys		VAR	x	R	R	x	1	38		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: KANSAS						PK	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	)					69
						/		Sign Sign Sign Sign Sign Sign Sign Sign	C'A AND SELLE	C R	STATE OF THE STATE		RE		AMING AND		
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!		A HO	3 kg	ATTICLE OF THE PARTY OF THE PAR	NA CO	MIERO	SER!	STA COS	66/5 21/5 21/5	STEEL STEEL		4 KH (2) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4	85/3 85/3	LIGHT STATE OTHER SERVICES
Reno County Victims of Abuse Network, Inc. P.O. Box 2856 Hutchinson, KS 67504	Hotline (316) 663-2522 Administration (316) 663-2522	R	x	x	x					x	R	x					Shelter to open Fall 1986
Family Lifeline, Inc.  Box 12  Iola, KS 66749	Hotline (316) 365-3144 Administration (316) 365-7566		x	x	x		3 DYS		VAR		R	R		1	14		
Rebecca Vincson Center P.O. Box 1514 Kansas City, KS 66117	Hotline (913) 321-0951 Administration (913) 321-1566	x		x	x	x	6 WKS	x	20	x	R	R		5	12		
Women's Transitional Care Services P.O. Box 633 Lawrence, KS 66044	Hotline (913) 841-6887 Administration (913) 841-6887	x		x	x		30 DYS	x	25	x	R	R		3	50	x	Bi-lingual resources available; adolescent support group
Alliance Against Family Violence P.O. Box 465 Leavenworth, KS 66048	Hotline (913) 727-5818 Administration (913) 682-1752	x		x	х		30 DYS	x	20	x	R	R		4	25	x	Spanish spkn.
The Crisis Center, Inc. P.O. Box 1526 Manhattan, KS 66502	Hotline (913) 539-2785 Administration ( ) -	X		x	x		VAR		37	x	R	x		4	50	x	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: KANSAS					-	PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	,	-			-	70
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE		HONE	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\		A STANT	F SEI	thore of the later	SER CAR	P. C. L. S.	olifet Jurise Jegal	SERVING COUNTY	RAPHORE COLORS	S AC	A TEREBES STAFF ACCESSIBLE ACCESSIBLE OTHER SERVICES
Johnson County Association for Battered Persons P.O. Box 4469 Overland Park, KS 66204	Hotline (913) 262-2868 Administration (913) 262-4559	x	X	x		x	8 WKS	x	VAR	<b>X</b> .	x	R	R	10	138	x	
SAFEHOUSE, Inc. P.O. Box 313 Pittsburg, KS 66762	Hotline (316) 231-1700 Administration (316) 231-8251	x		X	x	x	30 Dys		18	x	R	R		3 3	16	<b>x</b>	
Domesetic Violence Association of Central Kansas 227 North Santa Fe # 303 Salina, KS 67401	Hotline (913) 827-4747 Administration (913) 827-5862	x		X	x		30 DYS	X	15	x	R	R		5	50	x	Sexual assault services; access to interpreters
H.E.L.P. (Help Everyone Live Peaceably)  301 Court Scott City, KS 67871	Hotline (316) 872-2133 Administration ( ) -	R		X	x					**************************************		R		0	1		Motel room for up to 2 nights or refer to Gt. Bend Shelter
Battered Women Task Force P.O. Box 1883 Topeka, KS 66601	Hotline (913) 233-1730 Administration (913) 354-7927	x		X	x		30 DYS		20	X	R	R	X	2	40		
YWCA Women's Crisis Center P.O. Box 1740 Wichita, KS 67201	Hotline (316) 263-9806 Administration (316) 263-2313	x		X	×	<b>X</b> **	30 DYS		25	x	R	x		10	75	x	Spanish & several Am. Indian languages spkn; court advocates

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: KENTUCKY						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	3		*******			/ 1
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	7 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 1		A THE	CO (SEE FOR	To the seed of the	STA STAN	AS COLOR OF	STEEL			0 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	LEAST AND CLASSING OTHER SERVICES
Safe Harbor Domestic Violence Shelter P.O. Box 2163 Ashland, KY 41101	Hotline (606) 324-1141 Administration (606) 324-1141	x		X	x	x	14 DYS		40	х	R	x		10	30		
Resurrection Home, Inc. Family Abuse Shelter Rural Route 1 Beattyville, KY 41311	Hotline (606) 464-8481 Administration (606) 464-8481	X		X	x	х	VAR		12	х		x		2	5	x	
Barren River Area Safe Space, Inc. P.O. Box 1945 Bowling Green, KY 42102	Hotline (502) 843-1183 Administration (502) 843-1183	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		23	х	R	R		10	VAR	x	Interpreters available
Collins, Kubale & Miles 219 South 4th Street Danville, KY 40422	Hotline (606) 236-8209 Administration (606) 236-0853	R		X	x	Х				х			x				Court advocacy
Lincoln Trail Domestic Violence Program P.O. Box 2047 Elizabethtown, KY 42701	Hotline (502) 769-1234 Administration ( ) -	х		X	x	- Names	30 DYS		20	Х	R	R		8	10	x	
Sanctuary, Inc. P.O. Box 1265 Hopkinsville, KY 42240	Hotline (502) 886-8174 Administration (502) 885-4572	x		X	х	х	30 Dys		15	х	R	R	R	10	7		German, some French/ Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: KENTUCKY			بدين			PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES				A STANSON OF THE PERSON OF	ر اسمی ماد	72	
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		A HO	7 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	TINE STREET	PO O O	Con Line Con	THO SELLY	Control of the state of the sta	A COLY	STREE STREET	Side Side Side Side Side Side Side Side	4 4 4 6 7 4 6 7 6 7 6 7 6 7 6 7 6 7 6 7		de la	CL STATE SHILL
YWCA Spouse Abuse Center P.O. Box 12526 Lexington, KY 40583	Hotline (606) 255-9808 Administration (606) 252-5521	x		x	x	x	VAR		30	X		R	x	20	40	x		
YWCA Spouse Abuse Center 604 South Third Street Louisville, KY 40202	Hotline (502) 581-7222 Administration (502) 581-7225	x		x	X	x	30 DYS	X	48	x	R	R	R	32	200	x		
Big Sandy Family Abuse Center Box 1106 Martin, KY 41649	Hotline (606) 285-9193 Administration (606) 285-5004	x		x	X	x	21 DYS		18	x	R	R		7	1	x		
Family Life Abuse Center P.O. Box 674 Mt. Vernon, KY 40456	Hotline (606) 256-2724 Administration (606) 256-9511	x		x	x	x	21 DYS	x	20	x	R	R		7	0	x		
Spouse Abuse Hotline & SafeHouse 1620 West Main Street Murray, KY 42071	Hotline (502) 759-4050 Administration (502) 753-1495		x	x	x					X	R	R	x					
Women's Crisis Center 321 York Street Newport, KY 41071	Hotline (606) 491-3335 Administration (606) 491-3335	X		x	x	x	30 DYS		18	X	x	R		21	75		2nd S Hous	Stage

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: LOUISIANA				<u></u>		1 1/	OI IL										<b>/%</b> production of the S
											CRA	, S					
									. الم	PR	or St.				ATT.	د کور	CREAS CV V
							raje ,	Dioc	AGELIA	HOE	CES 53.	city	, KPE	ACH Y	RAILAC	OF BAY	TE TEERSTAN CCESSIBL
				يو.	ME	2 4C	strict	يون	MIENO	SERV	CAS	TILA.	Meder Justi	JERNIC.	THE S	AID ST.	OLIMITA ARE A
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL	SAFE	ra.Ho	colors,	FLINE STUDE	AXIMI	ice to	HELL	S'ELLES CARCAR CHANG	OB C	ECH	ACH TO THE SERVICE OF	PARTITION OF PARTIES AND INC.	NO BAN OR STA	THE LEE STAFF STAF
				<del>-</del>													
Family Counseling Agency 1404 Murray	Hotline (318) 445-2022	x		x	×	x	30		: 10	x		R	x	2	10		
Alexandria, LA 71301	Administration (318) 448-0284						DYS			•		•	•	<b>.</b>	10		
			··	· · · · · ·					-								en e
Capital Area Family Violence Intervention Center, Inc.	Hotline (504) 389-3001				•		30										Spanish &
P.O. Box 2133 Baton Rouge, LA 70821	Administration (504) 389-3001	x		х		X	DYS		20	X	R	R		15	65	х	German spkn.
					1	ulat.						<del></del>	  	v			
CHEZ HOPE, Inc.	Hotline (800) 331-5303																TRO
P.O. Box 98	Administration		x	x	x					x		R	x				assistance
Franklin, LA 70538	(318) 828-0544	·							· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		·	<del> </del>	<u>l</u>				
Southeast Spouse Abuse Program P.O. Box 1946	Hotline (504) 542-8384								: : :								Legal/court
Hammond, LA 70404	Administration (504) 542-8384	R		x	x					X	R	X	x				services
		-	<del>-</del>								<del></del>			<u>-</u>			
Bayou Area YWCA, Family Violence Program	Hotline (504) 872-1111						30										Spanish spkn.
735 School Street Houma, LA 70360	Administration (504) 851-5950	<b>X</b> .		x	x	X	DYS		15	x	X	x		6	41	X	Spantsn Span.
		) <del></del>	.1	l		:- ·-i-	<u> </u>		F 10					<u> </u>			
Calcasieu Women's Shelter	Hotline																
P.O. Box 276	(318) 436-4552	x		x	x	х	30		33	x	R	R	x	17	Ö	x	1
Lake Charles, LA 70605	Administration (318) 436-4552			•			DYS		-	••				±,	J	<b>Λ</b>	
					: 120.1 <del>1</del>	1	+ + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + +								· <del>(* )</del> .	· <del></del>	<del>-</del>

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay

TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MAINE			4			PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	S			ining the same of		76
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!	\$\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	HOME PA HO		STATE	LOVO LOVO	ST S	thor seed	STATE OF THE STATE	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	July Silver	COLLEGE COLLEGE	A ARTICLE AND	PROTEIN OUT	LERE STAFF ACCESSIBLE OTHER SERVICES
Abused Women's Advocacy Project P.O. Box 713 Auburn, ME 04210	Hotlines (207) 784-6370 (207) 783-2042 Administration (207) 784-6370	x		x	x	X	2 WKS	x			R			5	12		Sexual assault group; some French & German spkn.
Family Violence Project P.O. Box 304 Augusta, ME 04330	Hotline (207) 623-3569 Administration (207) 623-3569	X		x	x	x	4 WKS		12+	x		R		8	25		
Spruce Run Association P.O. Box 653 Bangor, ME 04401	Hotline (800) 432-7810 Administration (207) 945-5102	X		X	X	X	30 DYS	X	18	X	R	R		7	35		Pro se divorce information
Womancare/Aegis Association P.O. Box 192 Dover-Foxcroft, ME 04426	Hotline (207) 564-8401 Administration (207) 564-2016		X	X	X					x		X					
WomanKind P.O. Box 493 Machias, ME 04654	Hotline (800) 432-7303 Administration (207) 255-4785		x	x	X	X	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			<b>*</b>		x					
Family Crisis Shelter	Hotline (207) 774-4357						3										

P.O. Box 704

Portland, ME 04104

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

Administration

(207) 775-1451

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

the state of the second state of the second state of the second second second second second second second second

VAR = Varies or flexible

ORGANIZATION  PROFILE OF SERVICES  PROFILE OF SERVICES  TELEPHONE NUMBERS  SHELLE HAND ORGANIZATION  PROFILE OF SERVICES  PROFILE OF SERVICES  PROFILE OF SERVICES	CHERTER STAFF
ORGANIZATION NUMBERS STATEMENT OF A PO A	WHE SERVICES
YWCA Women's Center/Battered	
Family Crisis Center  Hotlines (301) 828-6390 (301) 494-8888 Administration (301) 285-7496  Hotlines X X X X X X 20 X R R X 13 34 X DYS	
House of Ruth  2518 Maryland Avenue  Baltimore, MD 21218  Hotline (301) 889-7884  X X X X X 15 X R X X 30 100  DYS	Adolescent prevention service; TTY
Sexual Assault/Spouse Abuse Hotline Resource Center, Inc. (301) 879-3486  101 Thomas Street Administration Bel Air, MD 21014 (301) 836-8430  Hotline X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	2nd Stage Housing; Legal advocate
Abused Persons Program  Montgomery Co. DAVMH Services  4910 Auburn Avenue Bethesda, MD 20814  Hotline  X X X X X 24+ X R X X 23 8 X  WKS	2nd Stage Housing; Spanish spkn; Couple counseling
Family Crisis Center, Inc. of Prince George's County (301) 864-9101 X X X X X X X 20 X R R X 10 15 X Brentwood, MD 20722 (301) 864-9101	Language bank available

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL.		JA-HO	7 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 1		A THE		RESTANCE OF THE PARTY OF THE PA	Strate Contraction of the Contra	1 / CH / CO / C				10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	ENTER SERVICES
Citizens Against Spousal Assault of Howard County 8950 Route 108 Suite 124 Columbia, MD 21045	Hotline (301) 997-2272 Administration (301) 997-0304	x		x	x		3 WKS	x	7	x	R	R	x	4	22		Spanish spkn: other interpreters available
Women's Refuge, Inc. 3 Persing Streat Cumberland, MD 21502	Hotline (301) 759-9244 Administration (301) 759-9246	x		ж	x	X	2 MOS	x	12	х		R		9	25		
Mid-Shore Council on Family Violence, Inc. P.O. Box 5 Denton, MD 21629	Hotline (301) 822-5276 Administration (301) 479-1149	x		x	x		30 DYS	x	16	x	R	R	x	6	30	X	Court accompaniment
Hearrly House P.O. Box 831 Frederick, MD 21756	Hotline (301) 662-8800 Administration (301) 662-8800	x		x	x		3 WKS	x	17	x		R	x	9	25		
CASA, Inc. 116 West Baltimore Street Hagerstown, MD 21740	Hotline (301) 739-8975 Administration (301) 739-4990	x		x	х	x	30 DYS	x	23+	X	x	х	х	12	10		
Abused Persons Program P.O. Box 980 Prince Frederick, MD 20678	Hotlines (301) 535-1121 (301) 855-1353 Administration (301) 535-5400	x		x	x	x	3 DYS			x	R	R	x				Uses motel rooms

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MARYLAND			-			PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	S		<u> </u>			80
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	ier Stri	A.HO	3 to 32 (00)	OFIL	SO S	SO S	C PR	STAT CES CAR COMMIT	ACTE OF CO.	JURSE! SUMSE!	ACH TO THE SERVICE SERVICES	RAMERICAN RESTRICTION OF THE PROPERTY OF THE P	och of the state o	EREELS AFFECTS SHEET OTHER SERVICES
Life Crisis Center, Inc. P.O. Box 387 Salisbury, MD 21801	Hotline (301) 749-4357 Administration (301) 749-0632	R	x	x	x		3 DYS		4+	x	R	R	x	1	4		TTY on Admin. #
Community Crisis & Referral Center, Inc. P.O. Box 1291 Waldorf, MD 20601	Hotline (301) 645-3336 Administration (301) 843-1110		x	x		x				x	R	R	x				Uses motels

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MASSACHUSETTS						PR	OFIL	ΕO									81
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL	\$\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	HOME LA HO	7 kg		A STANT		C RECT	Strain Strain	Self Color	STAGE STAGE			10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LALIES STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
New Hope, Inc. P.O. Box 48 Attleboro, MA 02703	Hotlines (617) 695-2113 (617) 824-4757 Administration (617) 226-4015	X		x	x	x	6 WKS	x	16	x	R	x	X	5	50		TTY by Fall '86; Portuguese & Spanish spkn.
Casa Myrna Vazquez P.O. Box 18019 Boston, MA 02118	Hotline (617) 262-9581 Administration ( ) -	x	x	x	x	x	8 WKS		5+	x	R	R		20	10		Spanish & Chines: spkn.
Mary Lawson Foreman House 342 Shawmut Avenue Boston, MA 02118	Hotline (617) 825-1666 Administration (617) 825-1666	X		x	Ã	x	30 DYS		12	x	R	R		18	10		Spanish spkn.
Womansplace P.O. Box 4206 Brockton, MA 02403	Hotline (617) 588-2041 Administration (617) 588-2042	x		x	x	x	8 WKS		16	x	R	x		8	4		Spanish & Portuguese spkn.
Transistion House P.O. Box 530 Harvard Cambridge, MA 02138	Hotline (617) 661-7203 Administration (617) 354-2676	x		x	x	x	10 WKS	X	20	x	R	R		10	30		Spanish spkn: TTY
Harbor Me, Inc.  P.O. Box 60  East Boston, MA 02174	Hotline (617) 889-2111 Administration (617) 561-0986	R	x	x	x		1- 5 DYS			x				3	25		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MASSACHUSETTS						PR	OFIL	E O	F SEI	RVI	CES		*****				82
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A.H.			A SUNTER STATE OF THE STATE OF		RA CE AND SERVICE SERV	STAT CAP	S CHA	JURSE! ECAL	A CHI SERVICE COUNTY	RATHER LES	OR OF ST.	A TEREBES AFF STRIFE STRIFE ACTOR SERVICES
G.F.R.F.P./Rape Crisis  337 Hanover Street  Fall River, MA 02706	Hotline (617) 673-2400 Administration (617) 673-2400			X	x					x		R		0	12		Portuguese spkn.
Women's Resources, Inc. 150 Main Street Fitchburg, MA 01420	Hotline (617) 342-9355 Administration (617) 342-2919	X		X	x	x	8 WKS		12	x	R.	R		14	2		Spanish spkn: TTY to be installed
New England Learning Center for Women in Transition (NELCWIT) 219 Silver Street Greenfield, MA 01301	Hotline (413) 772-0806 Administration (413) 772-0871	x		x	x	x	6 WKS		18	x	x		x	10	1		
Women's Resource Center 26 White Street Haverhill, MA 01860	Hotline (617) 373-4041 Administration (617) 373-4041		X	X	x		VAR		VAR	<b>x</b>		X		8	36		
Womanshelter/Companeras P.O. Box 6099 Holyoke, MA 01041	Hotline (413) 536-1628 Administration (413) 536-1629	X	- 1	X	X	X	6 WKS		13	x	R	<b>x</b>		11	80		Spanish spkn: Follow-up program
Independence House, Inc.  105 Pleasant Street  Hyannis, MA 02601	Hotline (617) 428-4729 Administration (617) 771-6507		x	X	x					X	R	R		7	28		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

MASSACHUSETTS					-	110	OLIL	LO	1. 01.	. V Y I							
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		HOME LA HO	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\		JO O O O		To the state of th	Ser of the start o	( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( )	STREET STREET			10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LEAST STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Elizabeth Stone House P.O. Box 15 Jamaica Plain, MA 02130	Hotline (617) 522-3417 Administration (617) 522-3417	x		×	x	x	8 WKS	x	6	х		R		9	12		2nd Stage Housing; Spanish & French spkn.
Native Women Against Violence, Boston Indian Council 105 South Huntington Avenue Jamaica Plain, MA 02130	Hotline (617) 232-0343 Administration (617) 232-0343		x		x		VAR		VAR	x	R	x		1			Special outreach to Native Americans
Women's Resource Center 454 North Canal Street Lawrence, MA 01841	Hotline (617) 685-2480 Administration (617) 685-2480		x	x	x					X	R	R					Support groups
Alternative House Box 2096 Lowell, MA 01851	Hotline (617) 454-1436 Administration (617) 458-0274	x		x	R		6 WKS	х	19	х		R		5	10		Spanish spkn.
Services Against Family Violence 110 Pleasant Street Malden, MA 02148	Hotline (617) 324-2221 Administration (617) 324-2221	R			x	X				x	R	R	R	5	1		
Women's Protective Services 251 West Central Street Natick, MA 01760	Hotline (617) 651-3300 Administration (617) 653-4464	R		x	x					x	x	x	x	3	20		Men & anger group (sliding scale fees)

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: MASSACHUSETTS						FK	OFIL	EU	r se	L V I	CES	<b>,</b> _*** : .				٠. ٠.	04 
							Strate A	ADVO	ACY IN	C FR	ocialist Strad	ACTO	J. T. R. F.	CH (	RAMARIA PARA PARA PARA PARA PARA PARA PARA	OCACH REAL	THERE START OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	: (	SHEL	SAFE,	A.HO.	OUT COUNTY	THE SELLER	ASIMI	M LEI POR	SER.	S. OKRI	OB C	JUREL JUREL	SERVIN SOUTH	O. OF PA	D S A	ER LEAST START SHIP OTHER SERVICES
New Bedford Women's Center/ Battered Women's Project 252 County Street New Bedford, MA 02740	Hotline (617) 992-4222 Administration ( ) -	x		x	x	x	6 WKS		20+	х	R	x		6	7		Spanish, Portuguese, & Creole spkn.
Women's Crisis Center 55 Pleasant Street Newburyport, MA 01950	Hotline (617) 465-2155 Administration (617) 465-2155		x	x	x					x		R					
Necessities/Necesidades P.O. Box 745 Northampton, MA 01061	Hotline (413) 586-5066 Administration (413) 586-1125	x	x	x	x		6 WKS		8	x	R	R		4	15		Spanish spkn.
South Shore Women's Center  14 Main Street  Plymouth, MA 02360	Hotline (617) 746-2664 Administration (617) 746-2664		x	x	x		7 DYS		7	х	R	x	x	6	28		Fee for men's group
Renewal House P.O. Box 919 Roxbury, MA 02120	Hotline ( ) - Administration (617) 566-6881	x		X	x		2 Mos		15	x	R	R	x	5	10	x	
Help for Abused Women and Their Children (HAWC) 9 Crombie Street Salem, MA 01970	Hotline (617) 744-6824 Administration (617) 744-8552	x	x	X	x		10 WKS		14	x	R	R	x	8	55		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MASSACHUSETTS						PK	OFIL	EU	r de.	KAI	CES	·				
	TELEPHONE		SHELT		AOMÉ,	1 10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	ST S	THE SEPTIME	100 Km/ 100 Km	A COLY COLY		10 4 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	10 K 4 K	LIGHT STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS		SHE'			9%		PT /		Ster.	\$\\\.	08 X	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	6) \*		SERVICES
Respond, Inc. P.O. Box 555 Somerville, MA 02143	Hotline (617) 623-5900 Administration (617) 623-5900	x		x	x	x	3 MOS		6	x	R	х	6	15		TTY: Services for battered Lesbians: Portuguese spkn.
ARCH (Abuse & Rape Crisis Hotline) P.O. Box 80632 Springfield, MA 01138	Hotline (413) 733-7100 Administration (413) 733-1588	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		12	x		x	7	12		Rape counseling: Spanish spkn.
Waltham Battered Women Support Committee, Inc. P.O. Box 24 Waltham, MA 02254	Hotline (617) 899-8676 Administration (617) 899-8941	x		x	x		6 WKS	x	9	x	R	R	6	200		Spanish spkn: "Buddy prog." for former battered women
ARCH - West P.O. Box 1835 Westfield, MA 01086	Hotline (413) 562-1920 Administration (413) 562-5739	x		x	x	X	4 WKS		9	х	R	x	3	7		
Abby's House  23 Crown Street  Worcester, MA 01609	Hotline (617) 756-5486 Administration (617) 756-5486	x		х	х	•	12+ DYS		13	x	R	R	2	60		French/sign language available
Daybreak, Inc.  75B Grove Street Room 154 Worcester, MA 01610	Hotline (617) 755-9030 Administration (617) 755-5371	x		x	х		6 WKS		20	x	R	x	11	30		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: MICHIGAN	en de la companya de					FR	OFIL	E U	r SL	IZ A T	CES					
				FREE	OME	P HO	ture sture sture	ADYON AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AN	ACY LINGSELLING	SERVINGE SERVINGE	GCRAN STAT CES CAR CAR CAR CAR CAR CAR CAR CAR CAR CAR	ACITY C	JURAE!	ACH MC T	RAMING ES ADV	OCKCY REES AFFER STREET STREET OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL	AFE	AHO	our c	HILL	AXIA	ite for	HELL	OMM.	08 /	ECAL	ب <sup>الكا</sup> ور	00,40	OTHER SERVICES
Call Someone Concerned, Inc.  227 North Winter Street  # 215 Adrian, MI 49221	Hotline (517) 263-6737 Administration (517) 263-6739	x			x		14 DYS			x		Ř		5		
Shelter P.O. Box 797 Alpena, MI 49707	Hotline (517) 356-9650 Administration (517) 356-6265	x		**************************************	x		30 DYS	X	15	<b>X</b>	X	R		10	20	Displaced Homemaker program
Domestic Violence Project/ S.A.F.E. House P.O. Box 7052 Ann Arbor, MI 48107	Hotline (313) 995-5444 Administration (313) 973-0242	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	30	<b>x</b>	R	x	R	8	150	
Baraga County Shelter Home P.O. Box 492 Baraga, MI 49908	Hotline (906) 524-7078 Administration (906) 524-5017	X		x	x		30 DYS		13	x	R	R		1	30+	
Safe Place, Battle Creek Area Organization Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 199 Battle Creek, MI 49016	Hotline (616) 965-7233 Administration (616) 965-6086	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		20	x	R	R		8	25	2nd Stage Housing; Spanish spkn.
Bay County Women's Center P.O. Box 646 Bay City, MI 48706	Hotline (517) 893-4555 Administration (517) 893-4551	x		x	x		30 DYS		15	x	R	x	X	5	40	2nd Stage Housing: Volunteer interpreters as needed

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MICHIGAN	en e	in self				PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	}			<i>j</i> .	,	<b>87</b> 876 (1976)
	TELEPHONE		. AN	LER SAFE	HOME HOW	S HC	ritre Stinge	and the transfer	ACT INTERIOR	SERVINGE SERVINGE	OWNY, OWNY,	A COLLAND	JURE!	ACH THE SERVICE SERVICES SERVI	RANGE LONG PAR	OCACO OCACO	FREELS STAFF SWILL OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS	: : :	GK.	SAS	28.2	တ (	Chr. 4	ibo (	igen e	SELV C	, ''	0, 1	\$C (	چ چ	70. 40		SERVICES
Family Crisis & Communication Center P.O. Box 952 Benton Harbor, MI 49022	Hotline (616) 983-4275 Administration (616) 983-6023	x		X	x	x	30	X	28	X	R	X		7	29	x	Limited Spanish spkn; Child abuse hotline
S.A.F.E. SHELTER: Family Crisis and Communication Center P.O. Box 952 Benton Harbor, MI 49022	Hotline (616) 983-4275 Administration (616) 983-6023	X		X	X	X	6 WKS		35	x	R	R		9	23	X	Limited Spanish spkn.
Women's Information Service P.O. Box 1074 Big Rapids, MI 49307	Hotline (616) 796-6600 Administration (616) 796-6600		   <b>x</b> 	x	x		5 DYS		10	x	R	<b>X</b>		2	17		
Cadillac Area Oasis P.O. Box 955 Cadillac, MI 49601	Hotline (616) 775-7233 Administration (616) 775-7299	x		X	x		30 Dys		15	x	R	X		4	30		
Barbara Kettle Gundlack Shelter Home for Abused Women P.O. Box 8 Calumet, MI 49913	Hotline (906) 337-5623 Administration (906) 337-5632.	x	×	x	x		30 DYS		26	X	R	x		3	50		
Tuscola County Assault Crisis Center c/o Human Development Comm. 429 Montague Avenue Caro, MI 48723	Hotline (800) 292-3666 Administration (517) 673-4121	R		**	x					X	R	R	x				* 24 hour on call system

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: MICHIGAN			***************************************	ida adaya		PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	) 	سعينو	wasayana.	ويستنوس		88
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	1 40 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00	OFIL	A TUNE	COLET	SERVING SERVING	CONTROL OF THE CONTRO	Strate of the st	Surfei Su			1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LINE STANT OTHER SERVICES
Branch County Coalition Against Domestic Violence/Shelter House P.O. Box 72 Coldwater, MI 49036	Hotline (517) 278-7432 Administration (517) 278-7432	x		x	x	х	30 DYS		16	x		R		5	27	x	Rape program
Interim House P.O. Box 456 Detroit, MI 48231	Hotline (313) 962-5077 Administration (313) 962-5077	x		x	X	х	30 DYS	x	72	x	x	x			20	x	Interpreters available
Harbor 398 Park Lane East Lansing, MI 48823	Hotline (800) 292-3925 Administration (517) 337-2527			x	x					x	R	R					
Delta County Spouse Abuse P.O. Box 393 Escanaba, MI 49829	Hotline (906) 786-9386 Administration (906) 789-9229	X		x	X		30 DYS		12	X	R	x		3	12		2nd Stage Housing
YWCA 310 East Third Flint, MI 48502	Hotline (313) 238-7233 Administration (313) 238-7621	x		x	х	X	15 DYS	Х	25	х	R	R	х	11	20	X	Spanish spkn.
Center for Women in Transition 17 North 4th Grand Haven, MI 49417	Hotlines (616) 842-4357 (616) 396-4357 Administration (616) 842-6310	x		x	x		2+ WKS		16	x	х	R		5	20		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MICHIGAN				-21-21	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	<b>.</b>	والفاع يرجو			54 mil (18 7 mil)	89
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	OFIL	A SONOS		THO SHELL	Contract of the contract of th				LA TERES	10 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ENLEY STATE OTHER SERVICES
YWCA Domestic Crisis Center 25 Sheldon, S.E. Grand Rapids, MI 49503	Hotline (616) 774-3535 Administration (616) 451-2744	х	х	х			15 DYS	x	24			R	x				Interpreters available
Region Four Community Services P.O. Box 48 Hart, MI 49420	Hotline (616) 873-5678 Administration (616) 873-5808	Х		x	X	x	30 DYS		10	х	R	R		4	25	*	* Partially: Bi-lingual volunteers
Domestic Harmony P.O. Box 231 Hillsdale, MI 49242	Hotline (517) 439-1454 Administration (517) 439-1454	Х		Х	х		30 DYS		14	х	R	R	x	7	25		
Livingston Area Council Against Spouse Abuse P.O. Box 72 Howell, MI 48843	Hotline (313) 227-7100 Administration (517) 548-1350	x		x	х	х	3 WKS		16	Х	R	x	x	7	30		
Spouse Abuse Center  108 East Washington  Ionia, MI 48846	Hotline (616) 527-5252 Administration (616) 527-1360	x		x	х		30 DYS	X	20	х	R	х	x	7	35		
Caring House P.O. Box 184 Iron Mountain, MI 49801	Hotline (906) 774-1112 Administration (906) 774-1337	X		X	x	х	30 DYS	ŧŧ	20	х	R	x		5	25		Sexual assault services; * No charge 1st 30 days

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MICHIGAN						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES						90
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!		A.HO.	2 / 16 / 16 / 16 / 16 / 16 / 16 / 16 / 1		A THE STANKE		REPORT OF THE PORT	STAT OF THE STATE	\$ / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / /	STALL STALL		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 8 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ERVICES
Domestic Violence Escape (DOVE) P.O. Box 366 Ironwood, MI 49938	Hotline (906) 932-0310 Administration (906) 932-4990	x	х	X	х		30 DYS		27	x		X		2	45	x	Italian/ Finnish/ American Sign Language
AWARE, Inc. P.O. Box 1526 Jackson, MI 49204	Hotline (517) 783-2671 Administration (517) 783-2861	x		x	x	х	30 DYS	x	26	х	R	R		12	60		Sexual assault services
Domestic Assault Program/YWCA 353 East Michigan Kalamazoo, MI 49007	Hotline (616) 385-3587 Administration (616) 343-1223	x		x	x		5 WKS		25	X	R	X		10	17	x	
Council Against Domestic Assault P.O. Box 14149 Lansing, MI 48901	Hotline (517) 372-5572 Administration (517) 372-5572	x		х	X	x	30 DYS		30	x	R	x		11	80+	x	Spanish & German spkn.
Van Cas Community Action Program 488 South Paw Paw Street Lawrence, MI 49111	Hotline (800) 828-2023 Administration (616) 674-3905			x	x					x		R	X				
CHOICES (Manistee Co. Domestic Violence Prevention Program) P.O. Box 604 Manistee, MI 49660	Hotline (616) 723-6004 Administration ( ) ~		x	x	х					x		x					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MICHIGAN						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	· •					91
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		A.HO	\$ 100 mg	TINE STREET	AT THE LAND OF THE PARTY OF THE		THOR SERVICE	Str. Othir	Selfy Sold	July Strate		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LERUS STATE LERUS STATE LERUS STATE LERUS STATE OTHER SERVICES
Spouse Abuse Shelter Project P.O. Box 517 Marquette, MI 49855	Hotline (906) 226-6611 Administration (906) 226-2791	х		х	х		30 DYS		15			R	x	3	15	*	* Partially
Council on Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault P.O. Box 2289 Midland, MI 48641	Hotline (517) 835-6771 Administration (517) 835-6771	х		x	x		30 DYS	x	12	x	x	x	x	7	70		
Turning Point P.O. Box 1123 Mt. Clemens, MI 48046	Hotline (313) 463-6990 Administration (313) 463-4430	х		х	x	x	30 DYS	x	40	x	R	x		16	40		Thrift shop
Every Woman's Place 1433 Clinton Muskegon, MI 49442	Hotline (616) 722-3333 Administration (616) 726-4493	X		Х	x	x	14 DYS		11	x	x	х	Х	10	30		
Horizon of Shiawassee County P.O. Box 901 Owosso, MI 48867	Hotline (517) 723-2273 Administration (517) 723-4643		х	х	x					x	R	R					
Women's Resource Center 1515 Howard Street Petoskey, MI 49770	Hotline (616) 347-0082 Administration (616) 347-0067	x		х	х	х	30 DYS	x	20	x	x	х		8	60		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MICHIGAN	-			-0		PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES				سندوري روميس	92		
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		A STATE OF		C RR SEPTIFICATION OF THE CONTRACT OF THE CONT		Selfy Color		STATE OF THE STATE	10 4 CO (CO) (CO) (CO) (CO) (CO) (CO) (CO) (	10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ERVICES  THER SERVICES	
Haven  92 Whittemore  Pontiac, MI 48058	Hotline (313) 334-1274 Administration (313) 334-1204	Х		x	х	x	45 DYS		65	x		x	х	23	100		Spanish spkn; Sexual abuse services	
Domestic Assault/Rape Elimination Services 700 Fort Street Port Huron, MI 48060	Hotline (313) 985-5538 Administration (313) 985-4950	x		x	x		2 WKS		8+	X		R		7	5	*	* No handicapped restroom facilities	
Underground Railroad P.O. Box 565 Saginaw, MI 48606	Hotline (517) 755-0411 Administration (517) 755-0411	x		x	x		30 DYS	x	22	x	Ř	x		10	40		Volunteer interpreters	
Chippewa County Domestic Violence Program, Inc. P.O. Box 636 Sault Ste. Marie, MI 49783	Hotline (906) 635-0566 Administration (906) 635-0566	х		x	x	x	VAR		15	x	R	R	x	6	40			
Relief After Violent Encounter P.O. Box 472 St. Johns, MI 48879	Hotline (517) 224-6990 Administration (517) 224-6990		X		х					х		R					2nd Stage Housing	
Domestic Assault Shelter Coalition P.O. Box 402 Three Rivers, MI 49093	Hotline (800) 828-2023 Administration (616) 279-5122	X		x	x	x	30 DYS		20	x	R	R		7	30			

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MICHIGAN						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES						93	ر. د د د		
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	ER SAFE	A HO	Se HO	OFIL	A THE	A LEW CONTROL OF THE PROPERTY	C PR	OCRAY OCRAY ORANG ORANG	ACITY OF CO	JUTAEL JUNGEL	ACH TO THE SERVICE OF	Landing Co. Long Park	OCA TARREST OF A STATE	EREPS STUTELLI	AAR ASTA	CHESSINI THER ERVICI	s S
Women's Resource Center 1017 Hannah Traverse City, MI 49684	Hotline (616) 941-1210 Administration (616) 941-1210	X	x	x		<b>x</b>	30 DYS		12					3	55	x				
First Step 8381 Farmington Westland, MI 48185	Hotline (313) 525-2230 Administration (313) 525-2230	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		20	x	R	R		10	60					
													PAGE SHOWN							
					۷															
Nome																				

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MINNESOTA						PR	OFII	LE O	F SE	RVI	CES	}				9	14
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	\$\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	AHO			ADYO CO	F SE	C RELITED	ONE CONTRACTOR	15 / 15 / 15 / 15 / 15 / 15 / 15 / 15 /	STREET STREET STREET		STATE OF AN	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	REAS STAFF LOWER SCESSIBLE OTHER SERVICES
Freeborn County Victims Crisis Center P.O. Box 649 Albert Lea, MN 56007	Hotline (507) 373-2223 Administration (507) 373-2223		X	x	x					x		R			<del></del>		
Mower County Crime Victims Center 908 1st Drive, N.W. Austin, MN 55912	Hotline (507) 437-6680 Administration (507) 437-6680	R		x	x	x				X	R	R					
Southern Valley Alliance for Battered Women P.O. Box 2 Belle Plaine, MN 56011	Hotline (612) 873-4214 Administration (612) 873-4214		x		x					X	R	R					
Northwoods Coalition For Battered Women P.O. Box 563 Bemidji, MN 56601	Hotline (218) 751-0211 Administration (218) 751-6346	x	x	x	X	X			9+	X	R	R		17	94		TTY available
Women's Center of Mid-Minnesota P.O. Box 602 Brainerd, MN 56401	Hotline (218) 828-1216 Administration (218) 828-1216	x		*	X	X		x	10	x	R	R		11	26		Feminist therapy; Adult female incest survivors grp Assault serv.
Houston County Women's Resources P.O. Box 422 Caledonia, MN 55921	Hotline (800) 356-9588 Administration (507) 724-2676	R	x	x	X					x		R					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MINNESOTA						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	3				_	96	
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	S / HC COUNT		ANT THE PARTY OF T	M. Links	SHELT SHELT	STAT STAT	Jos C.	JUNE STEER	ACH THE SERVICE SERVIC	LA THE PARTY OF TH	OCACH OCACH DSTA DSTA DSTA	FREERS STATE OF STATE OF SE	HER RVICES
Lewis House 4345 Nicols Road Eagan, MN 55122	Hotline (612) 452-7288 Administration (612) 452-7466	X		х	X	x			30	X	R	Ř		14	20	•		
Womankind, Support Systems for Battered Women Fairview Southdale Hospital 6401 France Avenue, South Edina, MN 55435	Hotline (612) 924-5151 Administration (612) 924-5151	R		**	x					x	· ·	R					* on-call system	
Region IV Council on Domestic Violence, Women's Crisis Center P.O. Box 815 Fergus Falls, MN 56537	Hotline (218) 739-3359 Administration (218) 739-3486	x		x	x	x	VAR	<b>X</b>	10	x	R	R		6	37	X	Access to	TTY
Lakes Area New Beginnings P.O. Box 211 Forest Lake, MN 55025	Hotline (612) 462-4844 Administration (612) 462-4844		x	x	x	x				X		X				· <del></del>		
Cook County Women's Collective 120 11th Avenue West Grand Marais, MN 55604	Hotline (218) 387-1137 Administration (218) 387-1137		x	X	X	X					R	x	X					
Battered Women's Services Itasca County Adult Protection Council Courthouse Grand Rapids, MN 55744	Hotline (218) 326-8565 Administration (218) 326-0388		x	x	x					x	R	R	R					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

PROFILE OF SERVICES

STATE: MINNESOTA

STATE: PROFILE OF SERVICES																	
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL,		A.HO	\$ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\		STATE OF THE STATE		REPORT OF THE PORT	SAN CONTENTS	1 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	STREET STREET		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LEGET STATE STATE  AUTHORITED OTHER SERVICES
Sojourner Shelter for Battered Women P.O. Box 272 Hopkins, MN 55343	Hotline (612) 933-7422 Administration (612) 933-7433	х		х	x	х	30 DYS	х	14	x	R	х		14	80		TTY available; Interpreters available
Friends Against Abuse P.O. Box 1271 International Falls, MN 56649	Hotline (218) 285-7220 Administration (218) 285-7220		х	x	R					x	R	R					
Family Violence Network P.O. Box 854 Lake Elmo, MN 55042	Hotline (612) 770-0777 Administration (612) 770-8544		х	X	х	X	5 DYS		30	x	R	x		9	100		TTY available; Teen groups; Interpreters available
CADA House P.O. Box 466 Mankato, MN 56001	Hotline (507) 625-7233 Administration (507) 625-8688	x		х	х				9	x	R	R		13		x	
Southwest Women's Shelter 210 South First Street Marshall, MN 56258	Hotline (507) 532-2350 Administration (507) 532-4604	х		x	x	x		x	16	x		x	x	10	20		Japanese spkn.
Aikens County Women's Advocates P.O. Box 162 McGregor, MN 55760	Hotline (218) 828-1216 Administration (218) 768-3701			х	R					х	X	х					2nd Stage Housing

# NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

MINNESOTA						1 1/2	OLIL		I. OF	Y/ A F	CT-C					<i>70</i>
										C RA	Stral Stral	15 /		2 ATTE		
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		JA:HO	7/10 84/16 84/16 84/16		AD CO	St. Legical	SERVI	SHIII.		STY.		8 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	LELE STATE STATE  AND STREET OTHER SERVICES
Mille Lacs County Family Services Courthouse Milaca, MN 56353	Hotline (612) 983-6164 Administration (612) 983-6161	R		*	x					x		R				* Answered by Sheriff's dispatcher after hours
BIHA Women In Action  2020 Nicollet Avenue South  Minneapolis, MN 55404	Hotline (612) 870-1193 Administration (612) 870-1193				R					x	R	R				Cultural awareness & racism training information & referral
Division of Indian Work  3045 Park Avenue South  Minneapolis, MN 55407	Hotline ( ) - Administration (612) 827-1795				x	х				x	R	R	x			2nd Stage Housing
Domestic Abuse Project  204 West Franklin Avenue  Minneapolis, MN 55404	Hotline (612) 874-7063 Administration (612) 874-7063			x	х	x				x		x	x			
Eastside Neighborhood Service 1929 2nd Street, N.E. Minneapolis, MN 55418	Hotline ( ) - Administration (612) 781-2242	R			x					X	x	R	x			
Education for Cooperative Living 1700 Penn Avenue North Minneapolis, MN 55411	Hotline ( ) - Administration (612) 521-3646				x	x				x	R	R	X			

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Wabasha County

Plainview, MN 55964

P.O. Box 272

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

water and the the the same the manufacture the same the same the same

VAR = Varies or flexible

Domestic Abuse Advocates of

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

R

X R

X

R

Hotline

(612) 534-2234

Administration

)

STATE: MINNESOTA	:				·	PK	OFIL	E OI	SE	KVI	CES			_			.00 Wangaran manakanan kabupatèn
							iline Stinger	STO COL	ACT ING	THOF OF	OGRA STAT CES	A CUTY	NI RE	Cth ri	Lating Poly	OCAC OCAC	THERES STAFF SHILE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	· .	SHEL	GAFE.	AHO	SP HO	FIRE W	AZIMU	A LEIGH	SER	CHANG CHANG	ACTOR CO.	JUREL OF SCAL	SERVICE OUTSE	Thic b	o. Of	OLUT CHAR OTHER SERVICES
Home Free Shelter  3405 East Medicine Lake Blvd.  Plymouth, MN 55441	Hotline (612) 559-4945 Administration (612) 559-9008	x		x	x		30 DYS		30	<b>X</b>		x		25	80	x	Spanish spkn.
Women's Shelter P.O. Box 117 Rochester, MN 55903	Hotline (507) 285-1010 Administration ( ) -	x		x	х	х	VAR	x	14	X	R	R		17	9	<b>X</b>	
Minnesota Migrant Council P.O. Box 1231 St. Cloud, MN 56320	Hotline ( ) - Administration (612) 253-7010	R			x					x	X	R					Bilingual services and materials on sexual assault & domes. viol.
Woman House P.O. Box 195 St. Cloud, MN 56302	Hotline (612) 251-1603 Administration (612) 253-6900	x		x	x	X		X	15	X	R	R	X	12	40		TTY; Intervention project; Spanish spkn
Casa de Esperanza P.O. Box 75177 St. Paul, MN 55175	Hotline (612) 772-1611 Administration (612) 772-1723	x		x	х	x	30 Dys		15	<b>x</b>							TTY
Midway Hospital Center for Domestic Abuse 435 Aldine St. Paul, MN 55104	Hotline (612) 641-5584 Administration (612) 641-5584	R			x	x				x		<b>x</b>	<b>X</b>				

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MINNESOTA

STATE: MINNESOTA						LIV	OFIL	L U	r SL	1 × 1	دندن						
						/				Cy Or	Signal Signal		/ RAI				the the state of the state of the state of the services
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		NA HO	7 kg 8 / 8 8 / 8		A STAN	MI FOR	SER!	STORY ONTO		Signi Signi			0.0t / 3.	HERE STATES OTHER SERVICES
Wider Assistance Program 666 Marshall Avenue St. Paul, MN 55104	Hotline ( ) - Administration (612) 221-0048				x	x					R	x					
Women of Nations P.O. Box 4637 St. Paul, MN 55104	Hotline (612) 292-9487 Administration (612) 292-9358	R		x	x					х	R	x					Support groups; Cultural presentations
Women's Advocate 584-588 Grand Avenue St. Paul, MN 55102	Hotline (612) 227-8284 Administration (612) 227-9966	X		x	x	x			40	x	Ř	R		15	12		
Women's Association of Hmong and Lao Women's Support Project 1544 Timberlake Road St. Paul, MN 55102	Hotline ( ) - Administration (612) 487-3871	R			x					х	R	R					Provides translation
YWCA - Emergency Housing Program 65 East Kellogg St. Paul, MN 55101	Hotline (612) 222-3741 Administration ( ) -	x			R		60 DYS	X	74	x	R	R		14	10	X	TTY
Martha Rogers Ripley Alliance for Battered Women P.O. Box 96 Thief River Falls, MN 56701	Hotline (218) 681-5557 Administration (218) 681-5596	x		X	x				10	X	R	R		7			

## NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MINNESOTA						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES		دستناب			1.(	)2
				est l	ONE				To State Sta	SERVINGE SERVING	Service Services Serv	Selfy Selfy	STATE OF THE PARTY				LEGES AND STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE	\$\f\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	ilijo Vito			AZIM		stell,	OH HI					04/	OTHER SERVICES
North Shore Horizons Women's Resource Center P.O. Box 205 Two Harbors, MN 55616	Hotline (800) 232-1300 Administration (218) 834-5924		x	x	x	x				х	R	x	x				
S.A.F.E. (Stop Abusive Family Environments)  418 North Jefferson Wadena, MN 56482	Hotline (218) 631-4351 Administration (218) 631-1714		x	x	x					x	R	R					
Shelter House P.O. Box 787 Willmar, MN 56201	Hotline (800) 992-1716 Administration (612) 235-4613	x		x	x	x	VAR	x	10	x	R	x	x	8	100		
Women's Resource Center  14 Exchange Building 51 East 4th Street Winona, MN 55987	Hotline ( ) ~ Administration (507) 452-4440		x	*1	x					x	x	R	¥				* Page system * Co-sponsor group with another org. sexault assault serv.
New W.A.V. (Women Against Violence) P.O. Box 834 Worthington, MN 56187	Hotline (507) 376-4311 Administration (507) 376-4311	R			x					X	R	R	x	2	25		Satellite office for Southwest Women's Shelter, Marshall, MN

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MISSISSIPPI						PR	OFIL	E 01	FSEI	RVI	CES			<u> </u>		10	3
				•	<u>ر</u>	· 6	TIME STATE	TO T	ACY INC	i PR	JORAN STAN CES	is other	JIRE!				LEGE STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	ć	HELIY E	ir Me	O.HO	oling Coling	THE REAL PROPERTY OF THE PROPE	ATIMIS	W FOR	HELLE	CES RCAP DAME	08/5 08/5		OUN S	0. \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \	04 / 1	OTHER SERVICES
Gulf Coast Women's Center P.O. Box 333 Biloxi, MS 39564	Hotline (601) 435-1968 Administration (601) 436-3809	x		<b>x</b>	x		wks 8		36	x	R	R		10	45	x	Vietnamese & deaf interpreters available
SAFE HAVEN, Inc. P.O. Box 9133 Columbus, MS 39705	Hotline (601) 328-0200 Administration (601) 327-7206	X		x	x		8 WKS		14	x	R	x		3	18	x	
Shelter for Battered Families P.O. Box 2248 Jackson, MS 39205	Hotline (601) 366-0222 Administration (601) 366-0750	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		25	x	x	x	x				2nd Stage Housing program planned
Domestic Abuse Family Shelter P.O. Box 273 Laurel, MS 39441	Hotline (601) 428-8821 Administration (601) 428-8821	x		X	x		8+ WKS		18	х	R	R	R	6	15		
Care Lodge P.O. Box 389 Meridian, MS 39302	Hotline (601) 693-2273 Administration (601) 693-2892	x		X	х	х	30 Dys		20	х	X	х		4	50	x	
Domestic Violence Project, Inc. P.O. Box 286 Oxford, MS 38655	Hotline (601) 234-7521 Administration (601) 234-5085	x		X	X		30 DYS		9	х	R	R		2	26		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE. MISSOURI							OFIL				. 4						
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!		A.HO.	3 16 30 16 10 16 1		John John John John John John John John		RA SERVIN	00 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	SON				100 A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	LEGENT STREET OTHER SERVICES
The Shelter Program c/o Family & Children's Services 800 North Providence Road # 2 Columbia, MO 65203	Hotline (314) 875-1370 Administration (314) 875-1369	x		x	x		ı yr.	x	12 (	X		R	R	5	30	x	Significant other counseling
WATCH House, Serve, Inc. 201 East 5th Street Fulton, MO 65251	Hotline (314) 642-3383 Administration (314) 642-3383	x		x	x		10 DYS	x	4	x	R	R		7			Residential substance abuse program
Hope House, Inc. P.O. Box 1170 Independence, MO 64051	Hotline (816) 461-4673 Administration (816) 461-4188	x		x	x		6 WKS	x	27	x	R	x		8	80		
Rape & Abuse Crisis Service P.O. Box 416 Jefferson City, MO 65102	Hotline (314) 634-4911 Administration (314) 634-8346	x		x	x	х	6 WKS	X	16	X	R	x	x	3	58	x	
Family Self Help Center P.O. Box 1185 Joplin, MO 64802	Hotline (417) 782-7273 Administration (417) 782-1772	х		х	x	х	30 DYS	х	24	х	x	R	х	14	8		2nd Stage Housing; Interpreters available
N.E.W.S. House for Battered Women P.O. Box 4509 Kansas City, MO 64124	Hotline (816) 241-0311 Administration (816) 231-7378	x		X	x	х	6 WKS	x	30	x	x	х	x	10	110		Spanish spkn: Spiritual counseling; Bible study

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MISSOURI						rk	OFIL	E O	r SE	ΚVI	CES	)			e di constante	Ţ	U 6
	TEI EBRONE				io de la constanta de la const	2/4C			PA CONTRACTOR OF THE CONTRACTO	C of those seed of	STATE OF THE STATE	STATE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE P	July Strate			10 15 15 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16	the the state of the services with the services
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE					NATE !		SHEL!		38/	ECAY.		0, 0, %		OTHER SERVICES
Parents Anonymous of Kansas City 2837 Main Kansas City, MO 64108	Hotline (816) 474-4588 Administration (816) 472-4490	R		x	x					x			x				
Rose Brooks Center P.O. Box 27067 Kansas City, MO 64110	Hotline (816) 861-6100 Administration (816) 861-3460	X		x	x	x	6+ WKS	x	25	x	R	R	x	14	70		TTY services available thru local agency; Drug/ alcohol education
CASA (Citizens Against Souse Abuse) P.O. Box 1371 Sedalia, MO 65301	Hotline (816) 827-5555 Administration (816) 827-4707	x		x	x		10+ DYS		20	x	R	R	x	2	12		
The Family Center P.O. Box 1011-SSS Springfield, MO 65805	Hotline (417) 865-1728 Administration (417) 865-0373	x		x	x		15+ DYS		12	x	R	R		3	35		
The Women's Center 125 North Fifth St. Charles, MO 63301	Hotline (314) 946-3257 Administration (314) 946-6854	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	8	x	R	R		9	10		Residential substance abuse prog.; Hebrew & French spkn.
YWCA Shelter  304 North 8th  St. Joseph, MO 64501	Hotline (816) 232-1225 Administration (816) 232-4481	x		x	x		VAR	x	25	x	R	R	x	7	15	x	Some Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

MIDSOOKI											-						
										/ RA	Str.	(\$)			STATE	OCA CA	
	TELEPHONE				AONTE.	3/40 38/6			STAGE OF	Stra	S. Co.		196) 3580) 3880)		10 2 CO 20 C		LIGHT STREET OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS		HE)		W.HO		CHILL W	NATE !		ster,	ONT!	88 X			0,40		NHEE OTHER SERVICES
ALIVE P.O. Box 11201 St. Louis, MO 63105	Hotline (314) 426-6236 Administration (314) 426-6236		x		x		4 DYS			x	R	R		3	25	x	Volunteer sign language interpreters available
St. Martha's Hall P.O. Box 4950 St. Louis, MO 63108	Hotline (314) 371-4357 Administration (314) 371-4357	х			x	x	6 WKS	x	20	x	R	R	x	7	35	x	Sp∉nish spkn.
Women's Self Help Center 2838 Olive St. Louis, MO 63103	Hotline (314) 531-2003 Administration (314) 531-9100	R		x	x					x	R	R					Rape/incest counseling; serves abused women in prison or on probation
Survival: Adult Abuse Center P.O. Box 344 Warrensburg, MO 64093	Hotline (816) 429-2847 Administration (816) 429-2847	x		x	x		6 WKS		15	x	R	R		2	10	x	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MONTANA						۲K	OFIL	E U	r St.	KVI	ICES	<u></u>				الم	8 0	
								//		3/88	GORA STAY	, de la companya della companya della companya de la companya della companya dell			ATTATA	, /cd	(REPS)	
					/5			20/ 20/	STAGE TO	THOS.	KES/		STRE	N. K.				A COSSIV
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		stel.	SPEC	WHO W		STINE S	AZIMI	in lo	STELTS	ST CES	08/	STATE OF THE PARTY		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	2/2 2/2	ERECT STATES	OTHER SERVICES
The Salvation Army Gateway House P.O. Box 1903 Billings, MT 59103	Hotline (406) 259-8100 Administration (406) 245-4659	x		x	x		30 DYS	x	22	x		R	x	6	15			
Bozeman Area Battered Women's Network P.O. Box 752 Bozeman, MT 59715	Hotline (406) 586-4111 Administration (406) 586-0263	x		x	x	x	2 MOS	x	25	x	R	R	X	2	60			
Safe Space P.O. Box 634, Uptown Butte, MT 59701	Hotline (406) 782-8511 Administration (406) 782-2111	x		x	R		2 WKS		14	x	R	R		1	22			
Battered Women's Task Force, Inc. P.O. Box 2521 Colstrip, MT 59323	Hotline ( ) - Administration (406) 748-2800		x	x	x					x		R						
Women's Resource Center of Dillon P.O. Box 888 Dillon, MT 59725	Hotline (406) 683-4817 Administration (406) 683-4857		Х	х	х					x	R	R						
Hi-Lines Help for Abused Spouses Box 27 Gildford, MT 59525	Hotline (406) 759-5170 Administration ( ) -		x	х	x					x		R						

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

SIAIE: MONTANA						1 1/	OFIL	L 0									
						/		1		Not of	STAT	\$ / / ¿ ¿ à	/ /86)		A TRIPLE	10 / S.	CHILLS STATE STATE
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!	SAFE)	ANTE WIN	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	KIRE STREET	NO STREET	A CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY O	SERVI	ONTHI	08/5 21/0/2		(1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1)		06 / 3 06 / 3	LALIES OTHER SERVICES
Dawson County Spouse Abuse Program 210-1 Highland Park Glendive, MT 59330	Horline (406) 365-6074 Administration ( ) -		x	x	x					x	R	R					
Golden Triangle CMHC P.O. Box 3048 Great Falls, MT 59403	Hotline (406) 761-2100 Administration (406) 761-2100				x	x				x	R	R	X				
Great Falls Mercy Home P.O. Box 6183 Great Falls, MT 59406	Hotline (406) 453-6511 Administration ( ) -	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		27	х	R	x	R	2	39		Access to language bank
Fort Belknap P.O. Box 459 Harlem, MT 59526	Hotlines (406) 353-2933 (406) 353-2651 Administration (406) 353-2205		x	x	x					х	R		х	0	7		
District IV HRDC Domestic Violence Program P.O. Box 1509 Havre, MT 59501	Hotline (406) 265-5404 Administration (406) 265-6744	x		x	x		30 DYS	x	12	x	R	R	X				
The Haven P.O. Box 1509 Havre, MT 59501	Hotline (406) 265-5404 Administration (406) 265-6744	x	x	x	x		30 DYS	x	12	x			x	3	12	*	* Safe home is wheelchair accessible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: MONTANA	<u> </u>					PK	OFIL	E U	r SE	K V I	CES	) ·				<u>ــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــ</u>	L U
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	2 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 1		STATE OF STA		L RELITION	STATES OF THE ST	AS CON CONTRACTOR		STATE OF THE STATE		10 0 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	Libers Stroke State of the Country o
Friendship Center of Helena, Inc 1503 Gallatin Helena, MT 59601	Hotline (406) 442-6800 Administration (406) 442-6800	х		x	X		VAR	x	25	x		x		4	VAR		
Violence Free Crisis Line P.O. Box 1385 Kalispell, MT 59901	Hotline (406) 752-7273 Administration (406) 752-7273		x	X	x					x	R	x					
Hi-Lines Help for Abused Spouses P.O. Box 127 Kremlin, MT 59532	Hotline (406) 759-5170 Administration (406) 372-3192		x	x	x		36 HRS			x	R	R	x				
SAVES, Inc. P.O. Box 404 Lewistown, MT 59457	Hotline (406) 538-2281 Administration (406) 538-9242		x	x	x					x	R	R					
Lincoln County Women's Help Line P.O. Box 2 Libby, MT 59923	Hotline (406) 293-3223 Administration (406) 293-9141	х		X						х		R					Uses motels
Jeannette Rankin House 1130 West Broadway Missoula, MT 59802	Hotline (406) 543-8277 Administration (406) 543-6691	x		x	x		5 DYS		14	X	R	R		3	30		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

PROFILE OF SERVICES

111

## NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEBRASKA						PR	OFIL	ΕO								1	12
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A.HO.	7 10 37 10 50 br>50 10 50 1		A THAT A	CONTROL OF THE PROPERTY OF THE	SERVING SERVING	STATE OF STA	100 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00	STREET, STREET			00 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1 /	there other services
Alliance Task Force on Domestic Violence P.C. Box 466 Alliance, NE 69301	Hotline (308) 762-5788 Administration ( ) -	х	x	X	х	x	VAR		10	х	х	x	x	2	35	x	Spanish spkn: Emergency foster care
Family Service Domestic Abuse Program 1912 Hancock Street Bellevue, NE 68110	Hotline (402) 593-2212 Administration (402) 291-6065		X	X	х		3 DYS		VAR	X	R	R	x	3	25	x	Limited Spanish spkn.
Domestic Violence Task Force RR # 2 Benkelman, NE 69021	Hotline (308) 423-2676 Administration ( ) -		x	X	x		10 DYS		7	х	R	R		1	20	x	
Central Nebraska Task Force on Domestic Abuse & Sexual Assault P.O. Box 183 Broken Bow, NE 68822	Hotline (308) 872-5988 Administration ( ) -	x	R	x	x		3 DYS		VAR	X		x		1	6	x	Use motels; Spanish spkn.
Columbus Area Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault Program 2204 14th Street Columbus, NE 68601	Hotline (402) 564-1616 Administration (402) 564-1616		x	x	x	Х	7 DYS		VAR	X	R	R	х	9			
Coordinated Intervention System for Domestic Abuse (CISDA)  P.O. Box 73  Crete, NE 68333	Hotline (402) 826-4422 Administration (402) 826-2332		x	x	x					x	x	R					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

SIAIL. NEBRASKA						1 14	OLIL			1 × × T	<u> </u>						
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	7 40 87 70 87  870 870 870 870 870 870 870 870 8		STONE STATE		TOR SERVICE	CHA COLOR	2 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1 /		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10   10   10   10   10   10   10   10	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LILE STATE STATE STATE STATE STATE STATE SERVICES
Loup Valley Task Force on Domestic Violence P.O. Box 104 Elyria, NE 68837	Hotline (308) 728-7040 Administration ( ) -	X		x	x		DYS.		VAR	x	X	x		1	18	x	
Domestic Abuse/Sexual Assault Crisis Center 618 North H Street P.O. Box 622 Fremont, NE 68025	Hotline (402) 727-7777 Administration (402) 721-4340		x	x	x	x	3 DYS	x	18	x	R	R	x	3	43		Family effectiveness training program
D.A.W.N., Inc Family Rescue Shelter 309 North Main Gordon, NE 69343	Hotline (308) 282-2492 Administration (308) 282-2492	x		x	x	x	6 WKS		18	x	R	R		4	9	x	Limited Lakota and Spanish spkn.
Grand Island Task Force on Domestic Violence & Sexual Assault P.O. Box 1008 Grand Island, NE 68802	Hotline (308) 381-0555 Administration ( ) -	x		x	x		3 DYS		6	x			:	2	30		
SASA Crisis Center 422 North Hastings Hastings, NE 68901	Hotline (402) 463-4677 Administration (402) 463-5810		х	x	x		5 DYS		7	X	R	R		3	45	х	Spanish spkn.
Spouse Abuse/Sexual Assault Crisis Center (SASA) 422 North Hastings Hastings, NE 68901	Hotline (402) 463-4677 Administration (402) 463-5810	x		X	х		5 DYS		8	X	R	R		3	45	x	Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEBRASKA						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES			المالادة المالادة	City and the same of the same	1	14	
								105		\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \	STAT STAT	15 / CA			ANTAGO LATING	Ser Col		Street Estate
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		skel?		A.HO.	/ 8/8/ 8/18/		STATE OF	AL CONTRACTOR		S. Control		STRIP		14 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6	0 / S	ERECT STATES	OTHER SERVICES
Kearney Task Force on Domestic Violence & Sexual Assault P.O. Box 2066 Kearney, NE 68847	Hotline (308) 237-5951 Administration (308) 237-5951	x		x	x		3 WKS		7	x		x		1	19			
Dawson County Parent-Child Center P.O. Box 722 Lexington, NE 68850	Hotline (308) 324-3040 Administration (308) 324-2336		x	x	x	x				x		R						
Friendship Home P.O. Box 95125 Lincoln, NE 68509	Hotline (402) 475-7273 Administration ( ) -	x		x	x	х	6 WKS	x	20	х	R	R		10	10	x	TTY	
Rape/Spouse Abuse Crisis Center 1133 H Street Lincoln, NE 68508	Hotline (402) 475-7273 Administration (402) 476-3327			X	x	X				x	R	R	х					
McCook Task Force on Domestic Violence & Sexual Assault 401 Norris, Room 2A Box 714 McCook, NE 69001	Hotline (308) 345-5534 Administration ( ) -		x	x	x		3. DYS		20	х	R	x		1	30	x		
Norfolk Task Force on Domestic Violence & Sexual Assault P.O. Box 1711 Norfolk, NE 68701	Hotline (402) 379-3798 Administration (402) 379-3798	x		x	x		30 DYS		16	х	R	R		2	20			

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEBRASKA

STATE: NEBRASKA						1 Y/	OFIL	L ()				' 					
					/		HIGH N			/ RA	Signal Si	ko /	STRE!		10 4 CO 10 C		the the structure of the services
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		ALIO ALIO	3/10	TING TING	A TIME	MILE OF		China China Character China Character China China Character China	08/: 08/:	SKSU.		0 40 12 0 40	0 / 1 0 / 1	NUTCHART OTHER SERVICES
Rape-Domestic Abuse Program  1712 West 4th  North Platte, NE 69101	Hotline (308) 534-3495 Administration ( ) -		x	x	x					x	R	R	x				
The Shelter P.O. Box 4346 Omaha, NE 68104	Hotline (402) 558-5700 Administration ( ) -	x		x	х	x	4 WKS	x	25	х	R	R	х	13	VAR	x	Volunteers speak other languages as needed
YWCA Women Against Violence 222 South 29th Street Cmaha, NE 68131	Hotline (402) 345-7273 Administration (402) 345-6555			x	x	x				x		R	x				Counseling for adolescents
Family Service Domestic Abuse Program 117 North Jefferson Papillion, NE 68123	Hotline (402) 593-2212 Administration (402) 339-2544		x	x	x		3 DYS		VAR	x		R		3	29		
DOVES (Domestic Violence Emergency Services) P.O. Box 434 Scottsbluff, NE 69361	Hotline (308) 436-4357 Administration (308) 632-3683	x		x	x		10 DYS		15	X	R	R		6	32	x	Spanish spkn.
Haven House Family Services Center P.O. Box 44 Wayne, NE 68787	Hotline (800) 672-8323 Administration (402) 375-4633	x		X	x		3 DYS		VAR			R		2	6	X	

## NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEVADA				-		PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	KVI	CES	<u> </u>				٠.	1.0
							OFIL			/ 8ª	SAN			\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\			ERVICES
				ر ہے۔	ONE.	7 XX			NAY (	SERV							ERVICES  FREE STARF STARF STARF STARF STARFER OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE	er Ser	in in		SHIJRY	AZIM		HELT.	OHM	64/C	Series 1		0/4 0/4/	OF	ARTELL OTHER SERVICES
			1			1	1				!						
Advocates to End Domestic Violence	Hotline (702) 883-7654	X		Y		!	6	×	48		R	R	x	3			Spanish spkn.
P.O. Box 2529 Carson City, NV 89701	Administration (702) 883-7654	"		**	**		WKS		40	•			^	,	17		
				. 		}	1	1.		!						1	
Committee Against Domestic Violence	Hotline (702) 738-9454																
P.O. Box 2531 Elko, NV 89801	Administration ( ) -	X		X	X	 		]		x	R	R					
and the state of t			1	1	1	· · ·				 	l . I	† . 4		ł 1		l	
Support, Inc.	Hotline (702) 289-8808																
P.O. Box 583 Ely, NV 89301	Administration (702) 289-2270		x	x	X	X				x	x	x	X				
						: 1		!					1		Í	-	
Domestic Violence Intervention	Hotline (800) 992-5757																Safe homes
90 North Main Street Fallon, NV 89406	Administration (702) 423-1313			x	X	x				X	R	R	<u> </u>				back-up
		 	+. 	1						 	l I	1	] T		! !		
Temporary Assistance for																	
Domestic Crisis, Domestic Crisis Shelter P.O. Box 43264	Hotline (702) 646-4981	x		X	x	x	6	x	27	x	x	R	x	14	20	x	Spanish spkn
Las Vegas, NV 89116	Administration (702) 646-4981						WKS										
			}			!		1		·. · ·			-	, l			
Douglas County Council to Prevent Family Abuse	Hotline (702) 782-8692	, p					6										\$10 fee for batterers
P.O. Box 810 Minden, NV 89701	Administration (702) 782-8692	R	X	<b>X</b> 	X		WRS		16	X	R	R	X	1	16		group counseling
	The state of the s						2.7				100						L

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE. NEVADA							OI IL.										
	TELEPHONE		SHELT	13 / S	JONE STONE	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		STATE OF		AN SERVICE SERVICE	Service Constitution of the Constitution of th	\$ / di/o	STREET STREET			1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	RELECTION OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS	٠, ا	\$ <b>`</b>	5//·	W/	9/0	<i>i</i> i, 4,	~/<	ب / خ	8 / C	9/\	9/4		9/×	0/ 4c	//4	SERVICES
Committee to Aid Abused Women 680 Greenbrae Drive # 270 Sparks, NV 89431	Hotline (702) 323-6111 Administration (702) 358-4150	х		x	x	x	8 WKS	х	21	x	x	R		9	40		Spanish spkn.
Tonopah Goldfield Intervention for Families P.O. Box 891 Tonopah, NV 89049	Hotline ( ) - Administration (702) 482-8110				x					х	R						
Committee Against Family Violence P.O. Box 583 Winnemucca, NV 89445	Hotline (702) 623-3974 Administration (702) 623-3974		x	x	x					x	R	R					
Alternatives to Living In A Violent Environment (ALIVE) P.O. Box 130 Yerington, NV 89447	Hotline (702) 463-4009 Administration ( ) -	x		x	x		3 DYS		10	x	х	x	x	1	10		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: NEW HAMPSHIRE						PR	OFIL.	ΕO	_							1:	18
	TELEPHONE			18 / 18 / 18 / 18 / 18 / 18 / 18 / 18 /	HOH!	\$ \fr\{\fr\{\fr\{\fr\{\fr\{\fr\{\fr\{\fr\		Truit Sold		Re Con						10 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Likelis Artices State of the Control
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS		<u>~</u>	ا مراجع	V/	9	34/4	X/.	<u>~</u>		<u>or</u> .	<u>\$</u>		9/*	0. 40		SERVICES
Respond to Sexual and Domestic Violence 57 Green Street Berlin, NH 03570	Hotline (603) 752-2599 Administration (603) 752-4222		x	x	x		2 DYS		VAR	x	R	X		2	27		French spkn.
Women's Supportive Services 11 School Street Claremont, NH 03743	Hotline (603) 543-0155 Administration (603) 543-0155	x	x	x	x		30 DYS		7	x	x	x		3	18	•	Safe homes back-up; services for victims of sexual assault
Merrimack County Task Force Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 1344 Concord, NH 03301	Hotline (603) 225-9000 Administration (603) 225-7376	x	x	x	x	х	30 DYS	x	23	x	R	x		2	80	*	* Interior of shelter only: Limited French and Spanish spkn.
Carroll County Against Domestic Violence and Rape P.O. Box 1972 Conway, NH 03818	Hotline (603) 356-6849 Administration (603) 447-5309	100	x	x	x					x	R	X					
Women's Crisis Services of the Monadnock Region 29 Center Street Keene, NH 03431	Hotline (603) 352-3782 Administration (603) 352-3844		x	X	x					x	R	R					Support groups for rape survivors
Lakes Region Task Force Against Domestic Violence c/o Lakes Region Family Service Belknap Mill Beacon Street East Laconia, NH 03246	Hotline (603) 524-5835 Administration (603) 524-5835	x	x	x	x	x	2 WKS		8	x	R	x	x	1	20		Limited French spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEW HAMPSHIRE		Third in case of		-1		PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES				1	19
										C RA	Ser of Se			1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	2 8 1 X 8 1	LEGES STATE SHULL STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE		A HO	7 18 84 /8 84 /8	STANGE S	RAIM	Miles Miles	Str. C.	STATE OF THE STATE			0 4 0 4 0 4	1051 1051 1051	theds strait state of the state of the services
Family Violence Program Women's Information Service 58 Hanover Street Lebanon, NH 03766	Hotline (800) 852-3311 Administration (603) 448-5922		x	x	x		5 DYS			x	x	R		20	x	Toll free phone for VT: 800-622-4235
Rebound from Family Violence and Sexual Abuse P.O. Box 3 Littleton, NH 03561	Hotline (603) 444-2529 Administration (603) 444-5952		x	x	x					x		R				
Rape and Assault Support Services P.O. Box 217 Nashua, NH 03061	Hotline (603) 883-3044 Administration (603) 883-5521	X		x	x		10 DYS	x		x	R	х	5	30		2nd Stage Housing; Spanish spkn
Plymouth Area Task Force Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 53 Plymouth, NH 03264	Hotline (603) 536-1659 Administration (603) 536-1659		x	x	x					x		x				
A Safe Place P.O. Box 674 Portsmouth, NH 03801	Hotline (800) 852-3311 Administration (603) 436-7924	x		x	x	x	6 WKS	x	12	x	R	x	6	50		

# NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEW TERS

STATE: NEW JERSEY						PK	OFIL	E U								ه ال	20
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		A COLOR		S PROSERVI	CHA CONTRACTOR OF AND CONTRACT	15 / STA STA	STATE OF THE STATE			10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ERVICES
	Nondella		7	<del>3</del> //					7						\ \\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\		SERVICES
Domestic Abuse and Rape Crisis Center 120 Mansfield Street Belvidere, NJ 07823	Hotline (201) 475-8408 Administration (201) 475-4420		x	x	x					x	R	R					
The Safe House Clara Maas Medical Center P.O. Box 1887 Bloomfield, NJ 07003	Hotline (201) 759-2154 Administration (201) 759-2378	x		X	x	x	40 DYS	х	30	х	X	R	x	13	15		
Providence House/Willingboro Shelter P.O. Box 424 Burlington, NJ 08016	Hotline (609) 871-7551 Administration (609) 871-7551	x		x	x	х	30 DYS	x	19	х	R	R	x	13	40	X	Can provide translation service; court accompaniment
Coalition Against Rape and Abuse P.O. Box 43 Cape May Court House, NJ 08204	Hotline (609) 522-6489 Administration ( ) -	x	x	x	x		30 DYS	x	25	x	X	R	×	4	15	x	
Domestic Violence Center c/o YWCA 1131 East Jersey Street Elizabeth, NJ 07201	Hotline (201) 355-4357 Administration (201) 355-1995	x		x	x		60 DYS	x	36	х		X		9	1		Limited Spanish spkn.
Women's Crisis Services 3 Main Street Flemington, NJ 08822	Hotline (201) 788-4044 Administration (201) 788-4044		x	x	x	x				x	X	x	x				Rape victim group

## **NOTES:**

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

60

DYS

X

25 X R R X 16

\* Ground

limited

40

floor only;

Spanish spkn.

#### NOTES:

Services

36 Elm Street

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Jersey Battered Women's

Morristown, NJ 07960

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

X

 $x \mid x \mid x$ 

Hotline

(201) 267-4763

Administration

(201) 455-1910

STATE: NEW JERSEY						PK	OFIL	E O	F SE	KVI	CES	) 				<u> </u>	22
	TELEPHONE		1817		AONE S	3 46 38 /3	TINE SURE	Strain Strain		THON SELLE		A CONTRACTOR				10 15 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16	ERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS		<del>%</del> /	\$ <i>\'</i>			3/ 4			\$\ <u>\</u>	2	9/\			7	/	SERVICES
Women Aware P.O. Box 312 New Brunswick, NJ 08903	Hotline (201) 249-4504  Administration ( ) -	x		x	x	x	6 WKS		15	x	R	x		33	6		23 staff part-time; Spanish spkn.
Essex County Family Violence Program 755 South Orange Avenue Newark, NJ 07106	Hotline (201) 484-4446 Administration (201) 484-1704	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	X	35	х	R	x		11	10		Spanish spkn.
DASI, Domestic Abuse Program of Samaritan Inn P.O. Box 321 Newton, NJ 07860	Hotline (201) 579-2386 Administration (201) 579-2386		x	x	x					x	R	x	x				Expect to open shelter in early 1987; Peer support groups
Atlantic County Women's Center P.O. Box 311 Northfield, NJ 08225	Hotline (609) 646-6767 Administration (609) 646-6767	x		x	x	x	30+ DYS		20	x	R	x	x	12	3		Spanish spkn.
Abbey House 139 South Broad Street Penns Grove, NJ 08069	Hotline (609) 299-1111 Administration (609) 299-1111	x		х	x		28 DYS		14	x	R	R	x	7	D		Spanish translators available
Resource Center for Women and Their Families 80 East High Street Somerville, NJ 08876	Hotline (201) 685-1122 Administration (201) 685-1122	x		x	x	x			15	х	R	x		12	40		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEW MEXICO						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES		المناصات	-		1.	24
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		done do de la companya de la company	OUT OUT	OFIL	AND OF THE PARTY O		thor search	STATE OF THE STATE	A CHA	STREE STREET			0 8 5 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	LEELE STATE OTHER SERVICES
C.O.P.E.  811 First Street P.O. Box 1180 Alamogordo, NM 88310	Hotline (505) 437-2673 Administration (505) 434-3622	X		x	х	x	30 Dys		14	x	R	R	x	7	7	X	Spanish spkn.
Albuquerque Shelter For Victims of Domestic Violence P.O. Box 336 Albuquerque, NM 87103	Hotline (505) 247-4219 Administration (505) 242-3114	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	¢	100	X	R	R	x	21	25	x	*Fee for abuser/couple counsel.; All counseling mandatory; Spanish spkn
Carlsbad Battered Families Shelter P.O. Box 2396 Carlsbad, NM 88220	Hotline (505) 885-4615 Administration (505) 885-4615	x		x	x	x	VAR		24	x		R	x	2	6		Spanish spkn.
Shelter for Victims of Domestic Violence P.O. Box 1732 Clovis, NM 88101	Hotline (505) 769-0305 Administration (505) 762-0050	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		16	x	R	R	x	7	2	x	Spanish spkn.
Family Crisis Center P.O. Box 2345 Farmington, NM 87499	Hotline (505) 325-1906 Administration (505) 325-3549	x		x	x	X	30 DYS		24	х	R	R	x	7	12	X	Spanish & Navajo spkn.
Battered Families Services P.O. Box 2763 Gallup, NM 87301	Hotline (505) 722-5200 Administration (505) 722-7483	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		27	x	R	R	x	3	10	x	Navajo, Zuni and Spanish spkn: Prevention program for high schools

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEW MEXICO						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	3				1:	25
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		shelik si	G / SE	AHO		OFIL	A THE	STEEL	THOS SELLY	STATES OF STATES	15 / S / S / S / S / S / S / S / S / S /	STEEL			10 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	the the state of the state of the services
Option P.O. Box 2213 Hobbs, NM 88240	Hotline (505) 397-1576 Administration (505) 393-2495	x		X	x	x	30 DYS		16	х	R	R	x	5	2	x	Spanish spkn.
Laguna Family Shelter Program P.O. Box 194 Laguna, NM 87026	Hotlines (505) 552-9701 (505) 552-6666 Administration (505) 552-9701	x		х	X	x	30 DYS		7	x		R	x	3			Shelter serves only Native Amer.; Counseling to any cty res.; Laguna spkn.
La Casa P.O. Box 2463 Las Cruces, NM 88004	Hotline (505) 526-6661 Administration (505) 526-2819	X		X	x	x	30 DYS		26	х	R	R	X	6	20	X	Spanish spkn.
The Roswell Refuge for Battered Adults P.O. Box 184 Roswell, NM 88201	Hotline (505) 624-0666 Administration (505) 624-0666	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		23	X	R	R	х	8	10	x	Spanish spkn.
Esperanza: Shelter for Battered Families P.O. Box 5701 Santa Fe, NM 87501	Hotline (505) 473-5200 Administration (505) 473-5200	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		24+	х	R	x	x	4	16	x	Spanish & Native American spkn.
El Refugio P.O. Box 900 Silver City, NM 88062	Hotline (505) 538-2125 Administration ( ) -	x		х	x	X	30 DYS		24	x	R	R	x	4	1		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEW MEXICO					PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	3				1:	26
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	SHELT		A HO	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	OFIL	A STATE	ST LEVEL OF THE POPULATION OF	C RESTRICT	CALL CONTROLLE	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1				10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	ERVICES  LEGISTON  CHERTSERVICES
Battered Women's Project P.O. Box 169 Taos, NM 87571	Hotline (505) 759-9888 Administration (505) 758-8082	x	x	х					x		x	x	2	24		Spanish spkn.
												•				

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEW YORK						LV	OFIL	E O	r se.	L/ A I	CES	· .					6.7
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		don't	3/40 32/10 0007		A STATE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE		The state of the s	OCHA CAR	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	CHERT STATE SHILL OTHER SERVICES
Equinox-Domestic Violence Program 214 Lark Street Albany, NY 12210	Hotline (518) 436-6000 Administration (518) 434-6135			x	x	x				х		x					Family counseling
Orleans County Probation  34 East Park Street  Albion, NY 14411	Hotline (716) 589-5528 Administration (716) 589-5538		x	x	x		l WK.	x	28	x	R	R			12*		*Safe home hosts
Montgomery County Task Force for Battered Women 24 Division Street Amsterdam, NY 12010	Hotline (518) 842-3384 Administration ( ) -		x	x	x		1 MO.		VAR	x		R		1	18	x	
Domestic Violence Project of Genesee County YWCA 301 North Street Batavia, NY 14020	Hotline ( ) - Administration (716) 343-5808		x		x	X				X	R	R	x				
Aegis Battered Women's Shelter P.O. Box 905 Morris Heights Station Bronx, NY 10453	Hotline (212) 294-3261 Administration (212) 294-3261	x		x	x	x	90 DYS		30	x	R	x		11	1		Parenting program; Spanish & French spkn.
Center for the Elimination of Violence in the Family P.O. Box 279 Brooklyn, NY 11220	Hotline (718) 439-7281 Administration (718) 439-4612	X		x	x	X	90 DYS	x	37	X	R	R		15	6	x	Italian, Spanish, French, Creole, and Hebrew spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEW YORK						PK	OFIL	E O	r SE	KVI	CES	) 					28
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT	SE /	AONE PARO	7 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 1	OFIL	A TIME	To the state of th	THOS SERVI	Childry Children	A CHA CONTRACTOR	JULE STREET		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LER OTHER SERVICES
House of Mercy 1230 63rd Street Brooklyn, NY 11219	Hotline ( ) - Administration (718) 256-1469	x	x				3 MOS		*					1	6	x	* 5 Families
Park Slope Safe Homes Project P.O. Box 429 Brooklyn, NY 11215	Hotline (718) 499-2151 Administration ( ) -		х		x		1 MO.		*	х		R		6	65	x	Manual avail: How to Set Up A Safe House Project: Spanish spkn: * 2 families
Haven House P.O. Box 45 Niagara Square Station Buffalo, NY 14201	Hotline (716) 884-6000 Administration (716) 884-6002	x		x	x	x	90 DYS	x	36	х	R	x		20	60		2nd Stage Housing; Spanish spkn.
The Salvation Army 960 Main Street Buffalo, NY 14202	Hotline (716) 883-9800 Administration (716) 883-9800	x		x	x		2 WKS		38	x	R	x	х				
YWCA Residence 245 North Street Buffalo, NY 14201	Hotline (716) 884-4761 Administration ( ) -	x		х	x		30 DYS	х	28	x	R	R				x	Spanish spkn.
Renewal House P.O. Box 468 Canton, NY 13617	Hotline (315) 265-2422 Administration (315) 379-9845		x	x	x	X				x	R	R	x				

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEW YORK

STATE. MEM YORK							<u> </u>										
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A.HO	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		A SUNCE		REPORT OF THE PROPERTY OF THE	Strate Control	SOR SOR SOR	Jake Jake Jake Jake Jake Jake Jake Jake		( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( )	10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ERECT STATE  OTHER SERVICES
Greene County Battered Women's Project 1 Bridge Street Catskill, NY 12414	Hotline (518) 943-9211 Administration (518) 943-9211	х		x	x	X	6 WKS	x	6	x	R	x		2	5		
YWCA Aid to Women Victims of Violence 14 Clayton Avenue Cortland, NY 13045	Hotline (607) 756-6363 Administration (607) 753-3639	Х		х	x		90 DYS		7	x	R	R		2	20		
SAFE Against Violence c/o Delaware Opportunities 119 Main Street Delhi, NY 13753	Hotline (607) 746-6278 Administration (607) 746-2165	x	X	х	x		*		6	x		R		1	32		*Shelter: 1 month; Safe Home: 3 days
Coalition For Abused Women Nassau County Medical Center Box 285G East Meadow, NY 11554	Hotline (516) 542-0404 Administration (516) 542-2596	x			х	X	90 DYS	х	14	x		x		23	55		Spanish speaking counselors available
Victims Intervention Project East Harlem Council for Human Services 2253 Third Avenue 3rd Floor El Barrio, NY 10035	Hotline (212) 360-5090 Administration (212) 289-6650				х					х	R	R					Bilingual, bi-cultural counseling
End Domestic Violence Program P.O. Box 115 Elizabethtown, NY 12932	Hotline ( ) - Administration (518) 873-9240		x		x					X	R	х	x				

## NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

STATE: NEW YORK		PROFILE OF SERVICES													130				
	TELEPHONE		SHELT		ko ki ko	of the	TINE STATE	4144 (S)		THO OF SERVING		SOR COLOR				10 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	LIRE STATE SHEET OTHER SERVICES		
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS		5×/		<u>"</u>	0/	4/5		<u>~</u>		<u> </u>	9%		9/4	0. 4°	<u> </u>	SERVICES		
Salvation Army Safehouse P.O. Box 293 Elmira, NY 14902	Hotline (607) 737-2077 Administration (607) 732-0314	x		x	x		30 DYS		16	x		R		7	1				
SOS Shelter, Inc. P.O. Box 393 Endicott, NY 13760	Hotline (607) 754-4340 Administration (607) 748-7453	X		x	×		30 DYS	x	13	х	R	R		14		X			
Transition Center P.O. Box 629 Far Rockaway, NY 11691	Hotline (718) 520-8045 Administration (718) 327-7743	x			х	x	90 DYS		41	х	x	x		12			Spanish, Hebrew, Yiddish & Russian spkn.		
AMICAE, Hotline for Rape and Battering P.O. Box 0023 Fredonia, NY 14063	Hotline (716) 672-8484 Administration (716) 672-8423		х	x	x	x	VAR		20	x	R	R		6	30		Limited Spanish, various other languages spkn.		
Chances and Changes P.O. Box 326 Geneseo, NY 14454	Horline (716) 658-2660 Administration (716) 658-3940	х	x	X	x		30 DYS	x	11	X	R	R		3	25				
Long Island Women's Coalition P.O. Box 183 Islip Terrace, NY 11752	Hotline (516) 666-8833 Administration (516) 666-7181	х	x	х	x	X	30 DYS	x	18	x	R	R		14	45	x			

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

2 Mahopac Plaza

Mahopac, NY 10541

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

Administration

(914) 628-9284

STATE: NEW YORK		PROFILE OF SERVICES								132							
				Service	/å	/	STEE STEEL		CT AND THE STREET	RA STATE	Ser Contraction of the Contracti	La Carlo	STATE OF THE PARTY	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		1 2 X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	LEE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	,	SHELT		OF ALIO	85 / S	CHILDED A	ATIMI	M G	STELLY.	ON HI		ST'S		0) <del>\$</del>	20/1	ATTECHT OTHER SERVICES
Henry Street Shelter P.O. Box 2 New York, NY 10002	Hotline ( ) - Administration (212) 475-6400	x		x	x		75 DYS		75	x				<sup>2</sup> 5			Spanish spkn.
Project Oasis 60 Lafayette Street New York, NY 10007	Hotline (212) 577-7777 Administration (212) 964-0116	x	x	x	x	x	90 DYS		54		R	R		12	2		Spanish spkn.
Sanctuary For Families P.O. Box 413 Times Square Station New York, NY 10108	Hotline ( ) - Administration (212) 582-2091	x	x		x	x	90 DYS		41	X	R	x		8	50	*	* One safe home; Ref. for the deaf; Spanish & Chinese translation
Orange County Safe Homes Project P.O. Box 649 Newburgh, NY 12550	Hotline (914) 343-6906 Administration (914) 562-5340		x	₩.	x					x	R	R					*Must ask for "safe homes" when calling hotline #; Hotline hrs. 5pm - 9am
Family and Children's Service Passage Program 826 Chilton Avenue Niagara Falls, NY 14301	Hotline (716) 285-6984 Administration (716) 285-6984	х		x	x		30 DYS		8	x		R		5	1		
YWCA of the Tonawandas 49 Tremont Street North Tonawanda, NY 14120	Hotline (716) 692-5643 Administration (716) 692-5590	x		x	x		30 DYS		VAR	x	R	x		2		x	Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Handles calls

for Renewal

Canton, NY

House in

RR

#### NOTES

County

203 Sisson Hall

Potsdam, NY 13676

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

makanan bili apartintan nataratah

REACHOUT of St. Lawrence

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

R X X

Hotline

(315) 265-2422

Administration

(315) 265-2422

STATE: NEW YORK	PROFILE OF SERVICES	134

STATE: NEW YORK					1 17	OFIL	LU	r or	rz A ī	CLA	3					4-2-3			
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	iet (	to Ario	3/40 00/18/		A DOUGH TO THE PROPERTY OF THE		SERVING SERVING	Self Control	A Child	John Strain	COUNTY OUT	RATION CONTROL OF PARTY OF PAR	S / C / C / C / C / C / C / C / C / C /	THE REPORT OF HER SERVICES		
Grace Smith House P.O. Box 5205 Poughkeepsie, NY 12602	Hotline (914) 471-3033 Administration (914) 471-3033	x		x	x		90 DYS		17		R			12					
YWCA Battered Women's Services 18 Bancroft Road Poughkeepsie, NY 12601	Hotline (914) 485-5550 Administration ( ) -		x	x	x	x	3 DYS		25	X		X		5	35	X	Spanish spkn.		
Alternatives for Battered Women 50 Chestnut Plaza Rochester, NY 14526	Hotline (716) 232-7353 Administration (716) 232-7353	x		X	X	x	30 Dys	x	26+	X	R	R	R	27	35	x	Spanish & German spkn.		
YWCA of Rochester and Monroe County 175 North Clinton Avenue Rochester, NY 14604	Hotline (716) 546-5820 Administration ( ) -	x		x	X			X	51		R	R		2		X	2nd Stage Housing		
Cattaraugus Community Action 262 Broad Street Salamanca, NY 14779	Hotline (716) 945-3970 Administration ( ) -		X	X	x	X	3 Dys			<b>X</b>		R		1	18				
Tri Lakes Community Shelter P.O. Box 589 Saranac Lake, NY 12983	Hotline (518) 891-3173 Administration (518) 891-3173	x	x	x 	x	X	60 DYS	X	8	X	R	R	X		14	***	*Safe home some Spanish spkn; rape intervention; suicide & incest couns.		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEW YORK		PROFILE OF SERVICES								135							
								1	STATE OF THE PARTY	C PR	Serving Servin	Kara /	July 1			10 8 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	HELET STATE  OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		ghei		AH)	01/ 01/ 14/	STIGHT A	AZIM	SM LI OR	SET S	ON THE	08/2 2/2 2/2			18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 1	0 / 1 0 / 1	of Charles
Task Force Against Domestic Violence for Saratoga County Franklin Community Center 10 Franklin Street Saratoga Springs, NY 12866	Hotline (518) 584-8188 Administration (518) 587-0404	X		x	x		7 DYS	x	8	x		R		1	20		
YWCA Families in Violence 44 Washington Avenue Schenectady, NY 12305	Hotline (518) 374-3394 Administration (518) 374-3394	x		X	x	x	90 DYS	x	18+	x		x		15	25		Access to Spanish and Chinese translators
Rockland Family Shelter  39 South Main Street  Spring Valley, NY 10977	Hotline (914) 425-0112 Administration (914) 425-0112	x		x	x	х	6 WKS	х	15	X	R	R		21	50		Rape crisis service: 2nd Stage Housing Spanish, Creole & Patois spkn.
Abused Persons Unit Onondaga County Sheriff 407 South State Street Syracuse, NY 13202	Hotline (315) 425-2111 Administration (315) 425-3092	R		x	x							x					
The Salvation Army 749 South Warren Street Syracuse, NY 13202	Hotline (315) 475-1688 Administration (315) 475-1688	x		x	х	X	30 DYS	x	10	x	R	R		7	VAR		
Vera House P.O. Box 365 Syracuse, NY 13209	Hotline (315) 468-3260 Administration ( ) -	X		х	x		90 DYS	x	30	x	R	R		10	6	х	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEW YORK

STATE: NEW YORK		PROFILE OF SERVICES  PROFILE O														136			
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!		do Mil	3/49 84/84/84/84/84/84/84/84/84/84/84/84/84/8		A THE LAND OF THE PARTY OF THE	STATE OF STA	C RESERVE	CONTROL ON THE	A CHA CHA CO	STAN STAN		10 4 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	0 ( C) ( C	Likelis Start Star		
YWCA Residence - Syracuse and Onondaga County 960 Salt Springs Road Syracuse, NY 13224	Hotline (315) 445-1418 Administration ( ) -				x		VAR	x	40		R	R	x	14			2nd Stage Housing program; life skills training		
Northern Westchester Shelter P.O. Box 105 Thornwood, NY 10594	Hotline (914) 747-0707 Administration (914) 747-0828	x		х	x	x	60 DYS	x	12	X	X	R		12	32		Italian, French & Spanish spkn; Job readiness training manual		
Unity House, Families in Crisis 2900 5th Avenue Troy, NY 12180	Hotline (518) 272-2370 Administration (518) 272-2370	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	15	x	R	x		6	29				
YWCA Hall House 1000 Cornelia Street Utica, NY 13502	Hotline (315) 736-0883 Administration (315) 797-7740	x			x	x	90 DYS	x	13	х	R	R		7	6				
Jefferson County Women's Center 52 Public Square Watertown, NY 13601	Hotline (315) 782-1855 Administration (315) 782-1823	x		x	x	X	30 DYS	x	15	x	R	х		6	72		Interpreters available for German, French, Spanish & Italian		
Family Violence Task Force P.O. Box 521 Wellsville, NY 14895	Hotline (716) 593-5322 Administration (716) 268-7605	*	x	x	R		30 DYS	x	10			R		1	20		*Shelter will open fall 86		

# NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NEW YORK				naida.	PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	<del>-</del>		- Grant Control	1:	37
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	÷	RELIGIES SE	ton's	5/kg/g/g/		A SOUTH A SOUT		TRA SERVICE	Charles County		STREET STREET	Ct/10/00/20/20/20/20/20/20/20/20/20/20/20/20	LANGE PO	1 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ERVICES
The Shelter Yonkers Women's Task Force P.O. Box 1245 Yonkers, NY 10702	Hotline (914) 968-4345 Administration (914) 969-5800	x	x			1+ MO.	x	10	х		х		12	8		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

STATE: NORTH CAROLINA	<b>x</b>					PK	OFIL	EU	·							ــــ	38
	TELEPHONE		SHELT		AOME TO	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\		A COLOR	Color	Sel sel	STATES OF THE ST	A CHA	STATE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE P			10 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	HELE STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS		esti/	577	<u>``</u>	9/	H) A	N.			<u>S</u>	100	50/	9/4	0.\4	·/·	SERVICES
Stanly County Department of Social Services 201 South Second Street Albemarle, NC 28001	Hotline ( ) - Administration (704) 983-7300				x												Housing Referrals
Randolph County Family Crisis Center P.O. Box 2161 Asheboro, NC 27204	Hotline (919) 629-4159 Administration (919) 629-4159	X		x	x		50 DYS	х	19	X	R	R		5	37		Court advocates; rape crisis
Helpmate, Inc.  185 South French Broad Avenue  Asheville, NC 28801	Hotlines (704) 254-0516 (704) 252-8102 Administration (704) 254-0516	x		x	x		VAR	x	21	х	R	R	x	5	25		Couples counseling
OASIS, Inc. P.O. Box 1591 Boone, NC 28607	Hotline (704) 262-5035 Administration (704) 264-1532	X		х	x		VAR	x	8	x	R	R		3	25+		
SAFE of Transylvania County P.O. Box 2013 Brevard, NC 28712	Hotline (704) 885-7233 Administration (704) 885-7233		x	х	x	- Chapter State				х	R	R					
Swain County SAFE 2.0. Box 1416 Bryson City, NC 28713	Hotline (704) 488-2197 Administration (704) 488-6809	x			х	x	90 DYS	х	11	X	x	R		3	15		Hotline is Sheriff's Office

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NORTH CAROLINA

NORTH CAROLINA							OI IL					بيد بسميه			ورين بودور مد		
								/ 20/05/05/05/05/05/05/05/05/05/05/05/05/05		I A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	Strat Strat	Self of the self o	STRE!		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	EREPS ART STATE  THE CHARLES OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		skel.		A KE	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	LINE STITUTE	STAN	N. Tr.	SEL LE	Star Star Outil		Sign's			O'N	OTHER SERVICES
Family Abuse Services of Alamance County P.O. Box 2192 Burlington, NC 27215	Hotline (919) 227-6220 Administration (919) 226-5982	x		x	x		3+ MOS	x	24	x	R		x	7	22	x	
The Shelter for Battered Women P.O. Box 220312 Charlotte, NC 28222	Hotline (704) 332-2513 Administration (704) 332-2513	x		х	х		3 WKS	x	20	x	R	R	x	11	50	x	TTY can be arranged; court advocacy
Steps to Hope P.O. Box 518 Columbus, NC 28722	Hotline ( ) - Administration (704) 894-2340	*			х					x	R	R					*Establishing an emergency overnight shelter only; provides court advoc.
C.V.A.N. Battered Women's Shelter P.O. Box 1749 Concord, NC 28026	Hotline (704) 788-2826 Administration (704) 788-1108	X		х	x	X	2 Mos	x	15	X	R	R		6	30	x	
Surry Task Force on Domestic Violence P.O. Box 761 Dobson, NC 27017	Hotline (919) 386-4046 Administration (919) 789-6808	x	х	х	x					x	R	x					c
Orange/Durham Coalition for Battered Women 809 Proctor Street Durham, NC 27707	Hotline (919) 683-8628 Administration (919) 682-0817	x		Х	х	Х	8 WKS	x	11	X	R	x	X	7	85	*	Contact hotline for Chapel Hill & Hillsborough hotline #'s; * 1st Floor

# NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NORTH CAROLINA						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	;				1	40
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL		A.HO.	1 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10		A THE LANGE	A CONTRACTOR OF SECOND	Strong Strong	ONLY ONLY	15 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00	STREET STREET		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 0 K	Likeles Arth Likel
Albemarle Hopeline P.O. Box 2064 Elizabeth City, NC 27909	Hotline (919) 338-3011 Administration (919) 338-5338	х		x	x		2 MOS		12	x	R	R	x	3	70		
CARE - Family Violence Program 111 Bradford Avenue Fayetteville, NC 28302	Hotline (919) 323-4187 Administration (919) 323-4187	x		x	х	x	30 DYS	x	14	х	х	R	x	8	16		Spanish spkn.
Prevention of Abuse in the Home (PATH) P.O. Box 1075 Forest City, NC 28043	Hotline (704) 245-8595 Administration (704) 245-8595	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	13	x	R	R		5	25	x	Court advocacy
Gaston County Battered Spouse Program Gaston County Department of Social Services P.O. Box 10 Gastonia, NC 28053	Hotline (704) 867-4357 Administration (704) 866-3046	x		x	x	x	2+ WKS	x	15	x	R	x		4	50	x	Interpreters available for deaf
Shelter of Wayne, Inc. P.O. Box 11008 Goldsboro, NC 27530	Hotline (919) 736-1313 Administration (919) 736-1313	x			X	X	1 MO.		15	x	X	R		1	12	x	Second Stage Housing; Spanish spkn.
Turning Point Victim Assistance Rape & Family Abuse Prevention Services 1301 North Elm Street Greensboro, NC 27401	Hotline (919) 274-7316 Administration (919) 373-1345	x		x	x	x	VAR	x	35	x	R	R	x	8	24		TTY

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

animalian same material and an arm of second second the same and second second of

STATE: NORTH CAROLINA	1	PROFILE OF SERVICES												-		1	L42
					B. Maryana			1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	C'A SESSIVE	Sty Of			/ / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / /		PARTIE CONTRACTOR	, /c/ , /c/ , /c/	LEE STATE ST
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		HOME PARIO	% 100 % (O)	STAN STAND	A THI	MIER	SERY SHELT	CANTAL CARTA	08/2 201/2 201/2	SURSE SURSE	(1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1)		2. \ 8 \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \	HELD STATE  OLIMITED STATE  OTHER  SERVICES
SAFE in Lenoir County P.O. Box 3092 Kinston, NC 28502	Hotline (919) 523-5573 Administration (919) 523-5573	х		x			40 DYS	x	9	x	R	R		5	20+		Limited Spanish spkn: Volunteer signer
Shelter Home of Caldwell County 907 Harper Avenue, S.W. Lenoir, NC 28645	Hotline (704) 758-0888 Administration (704) 758-0888	x		х	x	x	VAR	x	30	x	R	R	x	5	15		French & German spkn.
Davidson County Domestic Violence Services P.O. Box 1231 Lexington, NC 27293	Hotline (704) 249-8974 Administration (704) 243-1628	x		x	x	x	3+ MOS	x	25	X	R	R		7	53		
Southeastern Family Violence Center 210 East 15th Street Lumberton, NC 28358	Hotline (919) 739-8622 Administration (919) 739-8622		x	х	x					х		R	x				
Outer Banks Hotline P.O. Box 1417 · Manteo, NC 27954	Hotlines (919) 473-3366 (919) 995-5104 Administration (919) 473-5121	×		x	x		6 WKS		12	x	R	R		2	30		Thrift shop
Family Services of McDowell County P.O. Box 1572 Marion, NC 28752	Hotline (704) 652-6150 Administration (704) 652-8538	x		х	x		6+ WKS	x	25	X	R	R	*	7	22	x	* Educational program for batterers; 5 day curriculum for schools

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NORTH CAROLINA						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE.	KVI	CES						43		
					/		tire side			thot is	State of the state	ka /			1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 / 5 /	LA LES	othi Serv	STATE
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		HEL.		OHE O	33	ALIGICA SURVENIES	STAN.	MILE OF	ski (	ONINA ON AN	(t) (8) (8)	SK SE		0. 40 0. 40	8 / 3 0 / 3	ALLI CO	OTH SERV	ER VICES
Neuse Center  1707 Arendell Street  Morehead City, NC 28557	Hotline (919) 247-3023 Administration (919) 726-0515	x		x	x	x				x	X	R	x						
OPTIONS, Inc. P.O. Box 2512 Morganton, NC 28655	Hotline (704) 438-9444 Administration (704) 438-9444		X	x	х					x	R	R	x						
REACH of Cherokee, Clay and Graham Counties P.O. Box 977 Murphy, NC 28906	Hotline (704) 837-7477 Administration (704) 837-8064	x		х	x	X	30 Dys	x	20	x	R	x		4	25				CONTRACTOR OF THE PARTY.
Coastal Women's Shelter P.O. Box 1285 New Bern, NC 28560	Hotline (919) 638-5995 Administration (919) 636-3381	x		x	x	x	14 Dys		14	x	x	R		2	20				
Sandhills Center for MH, MR, SA Service P.O. Drawer 639 Pinehurst, NC 28374	Hotline (919) 295-6853 Administration (919) 295-6853			X	x	x					x	R	R						
Sandhills Center for MH, MR, SA Service 132 West Elwood Avenue Raeford, NC 28376	Hotline (919) 875-8156 Administration (919) 875-8156			X	x	x				x	R	R	X						

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NORTH CAROLINA	•					PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES					1	44
	TELEPHONE		SHELT		AOMÍ.	\$ \tu		John John John John John John John John	Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z	THO THE SERVI	SOLA STAN	\$	STREE STREET			10 K	ERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS	"	ight /		A.X.		CHIL A					\$ <sup>\$</sup>		?)/\ ?	6. 40		SERVICES
Interact P.O. Box 11096 Raleigh, NC 27604	Hotline (919) 755-6815 Administration (919) 755-6690	x		x	X		2 Mos	x	12			х		5	10		
Hannah's Place P.O. Box 264 Rosnoke Rapids, NC 27870	Hotline (919) 537-2556 Administration (919) 535-2722	x		X	x		2 WKS		7	x	R	x		1	12		
Family Violence & Rape Crisis Association of Lee County P.O. Box 1908 Sanford, NC 27331	Hotline (919) 774-4520 Administration (919) 774-8923		x	x	x					x	R	R					
Cleveland County Abuse Prevention Council P.O. Box 2895 Shelby, NC 28151	Hotline (704) 487-7129 Administration (704) 487-7129	x		x	x		1 MO.		15	x	R	R		5	40		
Harbor, Inc. P.O. Box 1903 Smithfield, NC 27577	Hotline (919) 934-6161 Administration (919) 934-0233	X		x	x					X	R	x					Emergency use of motel for shelter: Spanish & Creol/Haitian spkn.
Women's Crisis Council P.O. Box 623 Star, NC 27356	Hotline (919) 572-3747 Administration (919) 572-3747		x	x	х					x	R	R					Support group for sexually assaulted females

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NORTH CAROLINA

ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	ed (	OWE O	2 40 0 10 0 10 0 10		A STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PAR	CALLED AND THE POPULATION OF T	RELITED TO	Service Control	1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2	Street St	CA / STATE OF THE	10 ( 10 ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) (	10 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ERVICES
Jubilee House Community 906 5th Street Statesville, NC 28677	Hotline (704) 872-3403 Administration (704) 872-4045	х		х	x		90 DYS		16	x		R		5	10	x	Spanish, Arabic, French and Chinese spkn.
R.E.A.C.H. of Jackson County P.O. Box 1828 Sylva, NC 28779	Hotline ( 0 ) WX-6103 Administration (704) 586-8969	x		х	x					x	R	x					Special hotline access in NC only: shelter in motels
Family Violence Prevention Services 103 South Center Street Taylorsville, NG 28681	Hotline (704) 632-7364 Administration (704) 632-7364				x	х				x	R	x	X				
Anson County Crisis Council 209 East Wade Street Wadesboro, NC 28170	Hotline (704) 694-2273 Administration ( ) -	x		x	x		3 Dys		VAR	x	Ř	R		0	14	X	Uses motels
Sandhills Center, Anson Unit 303 Eastview Street Wadesboro, NC 28170	Hotline (704) 694-6588 Administration (704) 694-6588			x	x	x				x	R	R	X				
OPTIONS P.O. Box 1387 Washington, NC 27889	Hotline (800) 682-0767 Administration (919) 946-3219	x		x	x		45 Dys		20	x	R	R		3	20		

# NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NORTH CAROLINA		E Statement C		Philipping		PK	OFILI	e OI					مستون				.40
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!		A HOWE	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	STING STATES	TO TO TO THE PARTY OF THE PARTY	2   12   12   13   14   14   14   14   14   14   14	S HOW SELLY	SIR	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Strike Strike			10 8 4 5 A	LELEGE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
REACH of Haywood County P.O. Box 206 Waynesville, NC 28786	Hotline (704) 456-7898 Administration (704) 456-7898	x		x			28 DYS	x	10			R		2	VAR		
Help, Inc. P.O. Box 72 Wentworth, NC 27375	Hotline (919) 342-3331 Administration (919) 342-3331	x		x	x					x	R	R					Use motels for shelter
Citizens Against Spouse Abuse P.O. Box 623 Whiteville, NC 28472	Hotline (919) 642-3388 Administration (919) 642-2762				X				H.	x		R					
S.A.F.E. P.O. Box 445 Wilkesboro, NC 28697	Hotlines (919) 838-7233 (919) 667-7656 Administration (919) 667-7656	x		x	x		VAR	х	12		R	R		ı	32	x	Rape/sexual assault services
Domestic Violence Shelter and Services 20 North 16th Street Wilmington, NC 28402	Hotline (919) 763-3695 Administration (919) 343-0703	x		X	x		6+ WKS	×	12	x	R	R		5	20		French spkn.
Wesley Shelter P.O. Box 1423 Wilson, NC 27893	Hotline (919) 237-5156 Administration ( ) -	x		x	х		2 WKS		10	x	R	R		1	27		Individual financial assistance

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NORTH CAROLINA		-				PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES					1	47
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL		ONE	018 84 18	OFIL	A THE		RELITED TO	CES CES CONTIN	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1			00. 40 10. 40 10	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LEREIS STATE STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Family Services/Battered Women's Service P.O. Box 604 Winston-Salem, NC 27102	Hotline (919) 723-8125 Administration (919) 724-3979	х		x	х		90 DYS	x	25			R	х	7			
Caswell Parish Family Violence P.O. Box 639 Yanceyville, NC 27379	Hotline (919) 694-5198 Administration (919) 694-6428	x		x	x		4 WKS	х	9	х				2	8	X	
						•											
															-		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NORTH DAKOTA		APPOCHARION MICHIGANIAN			PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES		of galaxies and a	والمراجع المراجع	· ·	والمتاردون	14	8			
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	S. S		HOME	7 kg 18 / 18 18 / 18		A STORY OF THE PROPERTY OF THE		SERVING SERVING	Strate St	A CHY CO	STREET STREET		IRANIA SELIM	TO A A O.	ACT REPORTED TO THE WAY	LERS	AR ACC	ESSIBLE HER RVICES	<i>/</i>
Mercer County Women's Action & Resource Center Hillside Office Complex Beulah, ND 58523	Hotline (701) 873-2274 Administration (701) 873-2274		x x																	No.
Abused Adult Resource Center P.O. Box 167 Bismarck, ND 58502	Hotline (800) 472-2911 Administration (701) 222-8370		x x	x		3 DYS			X	R	` <b>x</b>									
Safe Alternatives for Abused Families P.O. Box 657 Devils Lake, ND 58301	Hotline (701) 662-5050 Administration (701) 662-7378	x	x	x	<b>X</b>	7 DYS		6	X				3	1	.2	x				
Domestic Violence & Rape Crisis Center P.O. Box 1081 Dickinson, ND 58601	Hotline (701) 225-4506 Administration (701) 225-4506	X	x	X.	X	3 MOS	×	16	X	R	R		6	3	2					
Kedish House P.O. Box 322 Ellendale, ND 58436	Hotline (701) 349-3611 Administration (701) 349-4729	X	X	X	1				X	R	R	R								
Rape & Abuse Crisis Center P.O. Box 2984 Fargo, ND 58107	Hotline (701) 293-7273 Administration (701) 293-7275	X	x	x	x				x	x	X	<b>X</b>								

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: NORTH DAKOTA						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES					1	49
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		d'HO	3/46 31/46 31/46		STATE OF THE PARTY	College Colleg	LANGE SERVICE	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	STA COS (				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	LIBERTS STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Domestic Violence Program  422 Hill Avenue  Grafton, ND 58237	Hotline (701) 352-3059 Administration (701) 352-0647		x	x	x					X	R	R					
Adult Abuse Community Service 27-1/2 South 3rd Street Suite 302 Grand Forks, ND 58201	Hotline (701) 746-8900 Administration (701) 746-0405		x	x	x					x	R	R	x				
Safe Shelter P.O. Box 1934 Jamestown, ND 58402	Hotline (701) 251-2300 Administration (701) 251-2300		x	х	x					x	R	R					
Women's Action Program Domestic Violence Crisis Center P.O. Box 881 Minot, ND 58702	Hotline (701) 857-2000 Administration (701) 852-2258	x		x	x		7+ DYS		12	x	R	x		5	20		Services to victims of sexual assault
Action Resource Center P.O. Box 538 Stanley, ND 58784	Hotline (701) 628-3233 Administration (701) 628-3233		x	x						х		R					
McLean Family Resource P.O. Box 506 or 927 Main Washburn, ND 58577	Hotline (800) 472-2911 Administration (701) 462-8643		x	x	x	x				x	R	R	x	3	10		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: OFTO

STATE: OHIO						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES					7	51
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		skei!	168 (1 3 156 )	A.HO.	7 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10		A LIMITARY OF THE PARTY OF THE		PAR OF SERVICE	ONAT CES CONTROL	1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	STREET STREET		\$ 4 4 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	Likely's Street State State of Services
Battered Women's Shelter P.O. Box 9074 Akron, OH 44305	Hotline (216) 374-1111 Administration (216) 374-0740	x		х	х		30 DYS		60	х	R	x		11	54		Language translators available
Homesafe P.O. Box 702 Ashtabula, OH 44004	Hotline (216) 998-4543 Administration (216) 992-2727	x		x	x					x	R	R					
My Sister's Place P.O. Box 1158 Athens, OH 45701	Hotline (614) 593-3402 Administration (614) 594-8337	x		х	x	x	30 DYS	х	6	x	R	R		9	20	x	
House of Peace 55 South Fourth Street Batavia, OH 45103	Hotline (513) 241-2757 Administration (513) 732-0056	x		x	x		2 WKS	x	15	x	R	R	R	8	50		
Logan County Council Against Domestic Violence 2043 County Road 13 Bellefontaine, OH 43311	Hotline (513) 592-4015 Administration (513) 592-4300		*	x	x				VAR	x	R	х	х	2			* Uses local hoteis
Domestic Violence Project P.O. Box 9432 Canton, OH 44711	Hotline (216) 452-6000 Administration (216) 452-6000	X	x	х	x	x	30 DYS		22	x	R	R	X	11	8	х	

# NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: OHIO						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	}				1	52
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE	18 / 18 / 18 / 18 / 18 / 18 / 18 / 18 /	A HOLD	3/10 37/10 00 10	OFIL	ATIMIC		IN OF SERVING	Stal College	A COLO	JULE STREET	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\		10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LIGHTELL STAFE LIGHTELL STAFE SERVICES
Family Crisis Network P.O. Box 632 Celina, OH 45822	Hotline (419) 586-1133 Administration (419) 586-1133		X	х	x		4 Dys		10	x	R	х		1	14	x	
Women Safe P.O. Box 656 Chardon, OH 44024	Hotline (216) 564-9555 Administration (216) 564-9555	x		х	x	x	30 DYS		14	x	R	R	R	4	20		
Ross County Coalition Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 1727 Chillicothe, OH 45601	Hotline (614) 773-4357 Administration (614) 773-4357		x	X,	x					x		R					2nd Stage Housing; Emergency financial aid
YWCA - Alice Paul House 898 Walnut Street Cincinnati, OH 45202	Hotline (513) 241-2757 Administration (513) 961-2604	х		x	x	x	10 DYS		21.	x	R	R	x				2nd Stage Housing
Templum House P.O. Box 5466 Cleveland, OH 44101	Hotline (216) 631-2275 Administration (216) 631-0211	x		х	x	x	VAR		26	х	R	R		12	8		Spanish & French spkn; Theater prevention project for teens
Women Together  3201 Euclid Avenue  Cleveland, OH 44115	Hotline (216) 961-4422 Administration (216) 431-6267	x		x	x	X	30+ DYS		20	х	R	R		11	16		2nd Stage Housing: Limited Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: OHIO						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RV	ICE	S				1	.53
				ÇER ÇAFE	, OM	SH	Strage Strage	AD AD AD	inselfi Meselfi Meselfi	G PR	COCRE STAT ICES ICES	A COLLA	ourse insei	ACH	RATES AND PROPERTY OF PARTY OF	JOCACIA DE BATTA	terest of the services with the services
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL	SHEE SHEE	AAHC	cour	CHILDI	ALIM	FEE FU	SHELL.	OMM	108°	EGAL	COLLAN	40. of	004	WHEEL OTHER SERVICES
CHOICES P.O. Box 06157 Columbus, OH 43206	Hotline (614) 224-4663 Administration (614) 224-0338	x		x	X		2 MOS	x	34			R		14	45	x	TDD available
Artemis House 1100 North Main Street Dayton, OH 45405	Hotline (513) 461-4357 Administration (513) 461-4357				x	<b>x</b>				x	R	<b>x</b>					Translation/ communication for deaf
Northwestern Ohio Crisis Line P.O. Box 13 Defiance, OH 43512	Hotline (419) 782-1100 Administration (419) 782-1314	X		x	x		30 DYS		22	x	x	R		7	33		TTY; Spanish & sign language interpreters available
Genesis House 42707 North Ridge Road Elyria, OH 44035	Hotlines (216) 323-3400 (216) 244-1853 Administration ( ) -	x		Х	x		30 DYS	x	20	x	R	R		11	20		
Council on Domestic Violence P.O. Box 496 Findlay, OR 45839	Hotline (419) 422-4766 Administration (419) 422-4766	X		x	x		30 DYS	x	VAR	*	R	R		4	20		Sign language; Spanish spkn.
Sandusky Valley Domestic Violence Shelter P.O. Box 1103 Fostoria, OH 44830	Hotline (419) 435-7300 Administration (419) 435-7300	x		X	x	X	30 DYS	x	2.5	x	R	R		3	50	x	Spanish interpreter available

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: OHIO						rk	OFIL	L U	r SE	KVI	CES	· ·				ــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــ	54	
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	\$\f\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	A.HO			A LINE		THO SERVICE	OCHA STAT	15 CO	STREET STREET	CA A CONTRACTOR OF THE SERVICE OF TH		10 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	A STANTANTANTANTANTANTANTANTANTANTANTANTANT	OTHER SERVICES
Serenity House P.O. Box 454 Gallipolis, OH 45631	Hotline (800) 252-5554 Administration (614) 446-5556	R		х	х					x	R	R						
Shelter From Violence P.O. Box 988 Greenville, OH 45331	Hotline (513) 548-2020 Administration (513) 548-2020	x	Х	х	x		7 DYS			x	R	R						
YWCA Protective Shelter 244 Dayton Street Hamilton, OH 45011	Hotline (513) 863-7099 Administration (513) 863-4762	x		Х	х	х	3 WKS	x	15	х	R	x		9	10	x		
Highland County Domestic Violence Task Force 108 Erin Court Hillsboro, OH 45133	Hotline (513) 393-9904 Administration (513) 393-9946	x		x	х					Х		R						
The Lighthouse P.O. Box 215 Lancaster, OH 43130	Hotline (614) 687-4423 Administration (614) 687-4423	x		x	x	x	6 MOS	x	12	x	R	R		7	10			
The Lighthouse P.O. Box 215 Lancaster, OH 43130	Hotline (614) 687-4423 Administration (614) 687-4423	x		X	x	X	90 DYS	x	15	x	R	R		3	6	x		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = ₩aries or flexible

STATE.

STATE: OHIO						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	}				1.	55
							/	//		1 R	93.3	\$ /					
					1			, 3 / 5 3 / 5	PELIE PERIE	in Or	Str.	KGZ,			es to		ERLY STATE SHIP
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL	er/	ioni idito		OFIL	MARKE	N VE / CE		STATE OF THE PERSON OF THE PER		SIST S		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	0 / 10 0 f 10	CHIEF STRIP OTHER SERVICES
Crossroads Crisis Center P.O. Box 643 Lima, OH 45802	Hotline (419) 228-4357 Administration (419) 228-6692	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	16	x	x	x		6	15		Spanish interpreters available
The Domestic Violence Shelter P.O. Box 1524 Mansfield, OH 44901	Hotline (419) 526-4450 Administration (419) 526-4450	x		x	x			X	16	X	R	R		8	10		TTY
Eve, Inc. P.O. Box 122 Marietta, OH 45701	Hotline (614) 374-5819 Administration (617) 374-5820	x		х	x		30 DYS		14	X	R	R		4	20		
Turning Point P.O. Box 822 Marion, OH 43302	Hotline (614) 382-8988 Administration (614) 382-9192	X		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	20	x	R	R		11	36		
New Directions  F.O. Box 453  Mt. Vernon, OH 43050	Hotline (614) 397-4357 Administration (614) 397-4357	x		x	x	X			10	x			ж	2	40		
New Beginnings 126 West Church Street Newark, OH 43055	Hotline (614) 345-4498 Administration (614) 349-8719	x		x	x		30 DYS		15	X	R	R		7	1	X	

# NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: OHIO						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	,				1.	56 
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	0 kg	HIGH A	A STATE		C PRICE TO SERVING	Star Star Star Star Star Star Star Star	100 / CO /	July July July July July July July July	CO A COUNTY	Legal Co.	De La Charles de	FREE STAFF
Putnam Family Crisis - Disaster Center P.O. Box 453 Ottawa, OH 45875	Hotline (419) 532-2060 Administration (419) 532-2060	x		x	R		30 Dys	x	9	x	R	R		1	20	x	
Forbes House P.O. Box 702 Painesville, OH 44077	Hotline (216) 354-6838 Administration (216) 354-6838	x		x	x	х	30+ DYS	x	17	x	R	R		4	45		Spanish spkn.
Southern Ohio Task Force On Domestic Violence P.O. Box 754 Portsmouth, OH 45662	Hotline (614) 354-1010 Administration (614) 354-1010	x		x	x	x	3 WKS			x	R	R		5	VAR		
Woman Shelter  206 North Main Street  Ravenna, OH 44266	Hotline (216) 297-9999 Administration (216) 297-7868	х		x	x	x	30 DYS		19		R	R		3	8	x	2nd Stage Housing
Citizens Council on Domestic Violence/Lilith Place Shelter House P.O. Box 823 Sandusky, OH 44870	Hotline (419) 625-4878 Administration (419) 625-4878	x		x	x		VAR	x	12	x	R	R			22		Rape crisis counseling; Spanish spkn.
New Choices P.O. Box 452 Sidney, OH 45365	Hotline (513) 492-4178 Administration (513) 498-7261	x		x	x					X	R	R					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: OHIO

SIAIL. OHIO						1 10	OI IL										
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!		A.HO	/ 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10		A STANKE	CONTROL OF THE PROPERTY OF THE	Not the state of t	Strate Control	Sely Sely Sely Sely Sely Sely Sely Sely			1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	HELE STATE  OTHER SERVICES
Project Woman 1101 East High Street Suite A Springfield, OH 45505	Hotline (513) 325-3707 Administration (513) 325-3707	x		x	x	R	30 DYS	x	18	x	٠.	x		7	10	*	* Will find alternative shelter
Women's Tri-County Help Center P.O. Box 494 St. Clairsville, OH 43950	Hotline (304) 234-8161 Administration (614) 695-5441	x		x	x		7 DYS	x	*	X	R	x	x	7	35	x	Fee is for counseling; * 3 families
Alive, Inc. P.O. Box 866 Steubenville, OH 43952	Hotline (614) 283-3444 Administration (614) 283-3444	x		x	x		6 WKS	x	12	x	R	x		2	4	x	Staff with sign language skills; Access to TDD/TTY
YWCA Battered Women's Shelter 1018 Jefferson Avenue Toledo, OH 43624	Hotline (419) 241-7386 Administration (419) 241-3235	x		x	x	X	6 WKS		36	x	R	x		11	15	x	Spanish spkn.
Family Abuse Shelter of Miami County 16 East Franklin Street Troy, OH 45373	Hotline (800) 351-7347 Administration (513) 339-6761	х		x	x	x			20	X	R	R	х	2	18	X	
Crisis Care Line P.O. Box 266 Van Wert, OH 45891	Hotline (419) 238-0784 Administration (419) 238-0784	*		X	x		7 DYS		VAR		x	R			24	x	*Uses motels; Accessible to hearing impaired

# NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: OHIO						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	3				1	58
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	\$\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	to he	7 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 1	OFIL	A COLOR OF THE PROPERTY OF THE	CO A LEGICAL CONTRACTOR OF THE	SERVINGE SERVING	ON THE	12 / 12 / 12 / 12 / 12 / 12 / 12 / 12 /	STREET STREET			00 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LEEPS STATE STATE  STUTET LET SERVICES
Someplace Safe P.O. Box 282 Warren, OH 44482	Hotline (216) 393-1565 Administration (216) 393-1565	x		x	x			х	15	x	R	R		4	30		Access to TTY
Every Woman's House 225 North Grant Street Wooster, OH 44691	Hotline (216) 263-1020 Administration (216) 263-6021	x		x	x	х	6 WKS		14	x	R	R	X	9	60		
Greene County Domestic Violence Project P.O. Box 271 Xenia, OH 45385	Hotline (513) 372-4552 Administration (513) 372-6655	x		x	x	x	30+ DYS		18	x	R	x	R	8	45	x	Prevention project in Middle & Righ Schools
Battered Person's Crisis Center 25 West Rayen Avenue Youngstown, OH 44503	Hotlines (216) 744-5101 (800) 438-1167 Administration (216) 744-5374	x			X	x			30	x	R	R	x	8	30	x	
Transitions P.O. Box 226 Zanesville, OH 43702	Hotline (614) 454-3213 Administration (614) 454-3214	x		x	x	х	3 WKS		15	x	R	x		3	5		2nd Stage Housing

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: OKLAHOMA						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES					1.	59
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	1 10 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00	OFIL	ATMI		PR SERVICE	Ser of the Control of	Self Constitution of the self constitution of				10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	ELECT STATE STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Area Services for Battered Women P.O. Box 2274 Ada, OK 74820	Hotline (405) 436-3504 Administration (405) 436-3504	x		х	x		30 DYS	х	12	x	R	R		5	18		Limited Spanish spkn.
ACMI House P.O. Box 397 Altus, OK 73522	Hotline (405) 482-3800 Administration (405) 482-7449	x		x	x		30 DYS	x	15	X	R	R	x	6	60		Spanish spkn.
Southeastern Oklahoma Services for Battered Women P.O. Box 185 Antlers, OK 74523	Hotline (800) 522-7233 Administration (405) 298-5575	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	16	x	R	R		4	45	X	
Women & Children In Crisis P.O. Box 2016 Bartlesville, OK 74005	Hotline (918) 336-1188 Administration (918) 336-1188	x		x	x	x	30+ DYS		12	x	R	x		8	40	x	Interpreters available
Women's Service Center of Chickasha P.O. Box 1539 Chickasha, OK 73023	Hotline (405) 222-1818 Administration (405) 222-1819		x	x	x	х				x	R	R					
YWCA Option House 525 South Quincy Enid, OK 73701	Hotline (405) 234-7644 Administration (405) 234-7644	x		х	x	X	30 DYS	x	24	x	R	R		5	10	X	Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: OKLAHOMA						PR	OFIL	E O						and the latest		1	60
								/	//	\\ \( \) \  \( \) \( \) \  \( \) \\ \( \) \  \( \) \  \( \) \\ \( \) \  \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \  \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \) \\ \( \	CRY,	K5/	/	7	7	/	
		1					/	//	1/2/1	/ R.	3/3	/			THE	ر انگار د	
	j					/	//	/s.		3/si	5 /	//	1		ONE SI	0/2	STATE SHILL
					/&	/ 3/6			NEW C	ity (	GE /		25/565 22/55/	18 XX			CIPATELE ACCES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL	(8) (1) (8) (1)	410	87.8 30%	STING STINGS	ATHI	12/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/	THOP SERVING	ONIN!	'8','9'	St. S	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1		3.0F-1	THE SERVICES
		1.								1	· ·		1		ĺ	1	
New Directions	Hotline (405) 353-2647						30										TTY; Spanish &
P.O. Box 1684 Lawton, OK 73502	Administration (405) 357-6141	X	1	X	X	X	DYS	X	50	X	R	R		9	1	<b>X</b>	Korean spkn.
					 	· · · · ·											
Community Crisis Center	Hotline	! . [									í L	:				-	
P.O. Box 905	(918) 542-1001	x	!	x	x	x	VAR	×	25	х	х	x		3	6		TTY & Sign
Miami, OK 74355	Administration (918) 540-2432	1.	i.			.   !										1	
The state of the Section	And the second		†	1							-						
				-		!											
Women In Safe Home	Hotline   (918) 682-7878						30							1			
P.O. Box 487 Muskogee, OK 74402	Administration (918) 682-7879	x		X	x		DYS	x	9	x	X	R	1	3	17	x	
	1			ļ.; .					i								
															-		
Women's Resource Center	Hotline (405) 360-0590						30						1	4			
P.O. Box 5089	Administration	x		x	x	x	DYS	x	25	x	R	R	x	8	10	x	Spanish spkn.
Norman, OK 73070	(405) 360-0306	+				ļ									<u> </u>		
			1		1		 	]. ∳]	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		 I	1	i · · · i	! .		-	
YWCA Crisis Intervention Services	Hotline (405) 528-5508					! ! .	30+										Spanish, Korean & Vietnamese
129 N.W. 5th Street Oklahoma City, OK 73102	Administration (405) 232-7681	x		x	x	x	DYS	x	20	x	R	R	R	12	35		translation avail: Rape crisis serv,
			1			: . !	ļ; 1			:	 I		 	+ ! 1		-	
Stillwater Domestic Violence Service	Hotline (405) 624-3020						30	,				: : : :					
P.O. Box 1059 Stillwater, OK 74076	Administration (405) 624-3028	x		x	x	X	DYS		10		4	x	x	6	15		
	A		1				1	1		ļ J			H <sub>angar</sub>	1			

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: OFF THOM?

STATE: OKLAHOMA						PK	OFIL	E U	r SE	KVI	CES					ا ماء	D.J.
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!	10 / 1 3 / 10 / 1	A.HO	0 18 C		A DOO'S ON A STANK		TRA SERVICE SE	ONTO CONTROL	12 / 12 / 12 / 12 / 12 / 12 / 12 / 12 /	STREET STREET		10 40 CO 10	1 2 X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	ERVICES
Help In Crisis P.O. Box 1975 Tahlequah, OK 74465	Hotlines (918) 456-4357 (800) 343-5763 Administration (918) 456-0673	x		x	x	х	60 DYS	x	25	х	R	R		5	60	х	Rape & incest 'services; Cherokee & Spanish spkn.
Domestic Violence Intervention Services 1331 East 15th Street Tulsa, OK 74120	Hotline (918) 585-3143 Administration (918) 585-3143	x		х	x	X	30 Dys	x	67	X	R	R				x	Prevention curriculum
Woodward Domestic Crisis Services 124 Colorado Avenue Woodward, OK 73801	Hotline (405) 256-8712 Administration (405) 256-8712	x	x	x	x				13	x	R	R		5	12	x	Transport out of state; Spanish spkn.

### NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: OREGON						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES					1,0	62
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		io ito	\$ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\	OFIL	STATE OF THE STATE		SERVING SERVING	STAT CHANGE	\$ / Ch' CO / CO	STREET STREET		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LERENS STATE STATE  LERENS STATE  LERENS STATE  OTHER  SERVICES
Dunn House P.O. Box 369 Ashland, OR 97520	Hotline (503) 779-4357 Administration (503) 488-2033	x		x	х	x	3 WKS	x	23	x		R		6	45		Library, Spanish spkn.
Clatsop County Womens Crisis Service 1250 Duane Street Room 217 Astoria, OR 97103	Hotline (503) 325-5735 Administration (503) 325-3426		x	x	x					x		R					
May Day, Inc. Basche-Säge Place # 12 2101 Main Street Baker, OR 97814	Hotline (503) 523-5903 Administration (503) 523-5470		x	x	x					x	R	R					
Central Oregon Battering and Rape Alliance P.O. Box 1086 Bend, OR 97709	Hotline (503) 389-7021 Administration (503) 382-9227		x	x	R		3 DYS			x		R		5	150		Support group for victims of sexual abuse and battering. Spanish spkn.
HHOPE P.O. Box 24 Burns, OR 97720	Hotline (503) 573-7176 Administration (503) 573-7203		x		x					x	R	Ř					
Coos County Womens's Crisis Service P.O. Box 3521 Coos Bay, OR 97420	Hotline (503) 267-2020 Administration (503) 888-6911		x	X	x					x	R	Ř		6	98		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: OREGON						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	}				1	63
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		JA-HOJ JA-HOJ	7 (d)		A TOO STANKE	STATE OF STA	of the state of th	STATE OF THE STATE	\$ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \	STREET, STREET			10 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	LARIES STAFE LARIED OTHER SERVICES
Center Against Rape & Domestic Violence P.O. Box 914 Corvallis, OR 97321	Hotline (503) 754-0110 Administration (503) 758-0219	x		x	х		30 DYS	x	16	х	R	R		8	40		
WOMENSPACE P.O. Box 5485 Eugene, OR 97405	Hotline (503) 485-6513 Administration (503) 485-8232	x		х	х	x	3 WKS	x	15	x	R	R		8	70		Spanish spkn.
Women's Crisis Support Team 748 N.W. 5th Street Grants Pass, OR 97526	Hotline (503) 479-HELP Administration (503) 479-9349		x	х	x	X	3 DYS			х	R	x		4	20		Counseling for sexually abused child- ren: rape services; Spanish spkn
Shelter/D.V.R.C., Inc. P.O. Box 494 Hillsboro, OR 97123	Hotline (503) 640-1171 Administration (503) 640-5352	x	x	x	x	X	4 WKS	x	20	x	R	R		9	24		Spanish spkn.
Project Helping Hand Against Violence Box 441 Hood River, OR 97031	Hotline (503) 386-6603 Administration (503) 386-6603		С	С	С		3 DYS			х		R		1	23		Rape Crisis Intervention: Spanish spkn.
Society Against Battering, Rape and Abuse (SABRA) P.O. Box 183 John Day, OR 97845	Hotline (503) 575-2255 Administration (503) 575-2500		x	х	х						R	R					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: OREGON						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RV	ICE	S			وفيعوس	1	64
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL	iel (	to At	3/K	Strate Strate	ADVOS ASCO ASCO ASCO		STHOS SHELL	STATE ON THE CONTROL OF THE CONTROL	Series Constitution of the	Surfai Surfai Surfai Surfai			2 / 2 / 2 / 2 / 2 / 2 / 2 / 2 / 2 / 2 /	EFE ELL STAFF STAFF OTHER SERVICES
Klamath Crisis Center 1014 Main Street Klamath Falls, OR 97601	Hotline (503) 884-0390 Administration (503) 884-0390		x	x	x					x		R					Typing of Restraining Orders
Union County Task Force on Domestic Violence P.O. Box 173 La Grande, OR 97850	Hotline (503) 963-9261 Administration (503) 963-7226		x	x	x					x							
Crisis Intervention Center  11 North G Street  Lakeview, OR 97630	Hotline (503) 947-2449 Administration (503) 947-2449		x	X	x					x	R	R					
Lincoln Shelter & Services, Inc. P.O. Box 426 Lincoln City, OR 97367	Hotline (503) 994-5959 Administration (503) 994-3365	x		x	x		21 DYS	X	12	X	R	R		8	25	X	Resource Library
Family Crisis Shelter P.O. Box 26 McMinnville, OR 97128	Hotline (503) 472-1503 Administration (503) 472-0244	x	x	x	x		3 WKS	X	15	<b>x</b>	R	R		2	30		Spanish spkn.
Canyon Crisis Center P.O. Box 500 Mill City, OR 97360	Hotline (503) 897-2327 Administration (503) 897-2327		x	X	X		3 Dys	X		<b>X</b>	R	R		0	7		Coordinates Court-ordered Community Service

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: OREGON						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES				allowing State of	1	65
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!		A HO	3/40 37/40 38/40 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3 3	OFIL	A SOLO STANIS		THOS SERVICE	CONTROL OF THE CONTRO	1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	JUNE SURVEY				LINE STANDARY OTHER SERVICES
Project DOVE Box 745 Ontario, OR 97914	Hotline (503) 889-2000 Administration (503) 889-2000		х	x	x					х	R	R					
Domestic Violence Services P.O. Box 152 Pendleton, OR 97801	Hotline (503) 278-0241 Administration (503) 276-3322	x		x	x	x	3 WKS	x	10	x	R	R		5	27		Rape/sexual assault Hot- line; focus on Hispanic 1 Native Amer.; Spanish spkn.
Bradley - Angle House, Inc. P.O. Box 14694 Portland, OR 97214	Horline (503) 281-2442 Administration (503) 281-3540	X		x	x	x	3 WKS	x	15	x	x	R		11	35		2nd Stage Housing
Portland Women's Crisis Line P.O. Box 42610 Portland, OR 97242	Hotline (503) 235-5333 Administration (503) 232-9751		х	x	x		2 WKS			x		R		5	40		In-court support; Spanish spkn
Raphael House of Portland P.O. Box 10797 Portland, OR 97210	Hotline (503) 222-6222 Administration (503) 222-6507	x		x	x	x	VAR	x	18	x	x	x		3	100		Spanish spkn.
Battered Person's Advocacy P.O. Box 1942 Roseburg, OR 97470	Eotline (503) 673-6641 Administration (503) 637-7867	x	x	x	x	x	3 WKS		15	x	R	R	R	4	35		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: OREGON	•					PK	OFIL	E O					 		٠ ــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــ	56
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!		HONE LA HO	2/10 38/10 5	KIRK W	STATE OF THE STATE		REPORT	STATES OF THE STATES			1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	100 15 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ERVICES
Mid Valley Women's Crisis Service P.O. Box 851 Salem, OR 97308	Hotline (503) 399-7722 Administration (503) 378-1572	х		x	х	Х	VAR		16	x	R	R	5	40	x	TTY; access to Asian & Russian interpreters; Spanish spkn.
Columbia County Women's Resource Center P.O. Box 22 St. Helens, OR 97051	Hotline (503) 397-6161 Administration (503) 397-6276		X	x	х	c				х	R	R				
HAVEN P.O. Box 576 The Dalles, OR 97058	Hotline (503) 298-4789 Administration (503) 296-1662		x	x	x					x	R	R				
Tillamook Crisis and Resource Center P.O. Box 108 Tillamook, OR 97141	Hotline (503) 842-9486 Administration (503) 842-9486		x	x	x					x	R	R				Support Group

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: PENNSYLVANIA						PR	OFIL	E C	F SE	RVI	CES					1	67
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT	iet /	iONE 24.10	7 kg		A THAT A THAT	STATE OF STA	L PR	Start Start	1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	SULP CONT			0 ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) (	Libers Strift St
Turning Point of Lehigh Valley P.O. Box 1705 Allentown, PA 18105	Hotline (215) 437-3369 Administration (215) 437-0222	х		x	x		30 DYS		28	х	R	R		15	11		Spanish spkn. Formerly battered Women's Group
Crisis Center North, Inc. P.O. Box 75 Allison Park, PA 15101	Hotline (412) 487-4700 Administration (412) 487-4780		x	x	x		3 DYS			x	x	x		4	48		
Family and Children's Service of Blair County 2022 Broad Avenue Altoona, PA 16601	Hotline (814) 944-3585 Administration (814) 944-3583	x	x	x	x		30 DYS		8	x		R	x	2	76		
Women's Center of Beaver County 190 Third Avenue Beaver, PA 15009	Hotline (412) 775-0131 Administration (412) 775-0131		x	x	x	x	30 DYS		26	x	R	R	-	12	12		
Women's Center 111 N. Market Bloomsburg, PA 17815	Hotline (717) 784-6631 Administration (717) 784-6631	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		22	X	R	R		13	43	x	Access to Spanish & Vietnamese translators
Women In Need, Inc. P.O. Box 25 Chambersburg, PA 17201	Hotline (717) 264-4444 Administration (717) 264-3056	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		16	x	R	R		11	38	X	Spanish spkn. Court Advocacy; Victims Compensation

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: PENNSYLVANIA						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	3				1	68
	TELEPHONE		SHE!	\$\frac{1}{2}\langle \frac{1}{2}\langle \frac{1}{2}\	AONE TO THE	7 kg	OFIL the street	A THE STATE OF		THO THE TELETICAL SERVICES AND THE TELETICAL SER	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	\$ 200 C	STREET STREET			10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LILE STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS		<u>~</u>	57/	<u> </u>	2	31/4		<u> </u>		<u> </u>	<u>%</u>	<u> </u>	<b>%</b>	0/4	<u>/</u>	SERVICES
A Woman's Place P.O. Box 299 Doylestown, PA 18901	Hotline (215) 752-8035 Administration (215) 348-9780	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		16	х	R	R		10	40	x	Spanish spkn.
Hospitality House for Women P.O. Box 1274 Erie, PA 16502	Hotline (814) 454-8161 Administration (814) 454-8161	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		23	х	x	X		12	30		2nd Stage Housing
Survivors Inc. P.O. Box 572 Gettysburg, PA 17325	Hotline (717) 334-9777 Administration (717) 334-0589		x	x	x		3 DYS		10	х	R	R		2	30		Access to Spanish & Japanese translators
Women's Services of Westmoreland County, Inc. P.O. Box 246 Greensburg, PA 15601	Hotline (412) 836-1122 Administration (412) 837-9540	x		X	x	х	30 DYS		15	x	R	R		8	44	x	Teen Support Group
Women In Crisis  RD # 1, Box 314-A  Hummelstown, PA 17036	Hotlines (717) 534-1101 (800) 992-1101 Administration (717) 534-1103	x		x	x	х	30 DYS	x	31	x	R	R	x	15	50		Spanish spkn.
Alice Paul House P.O. Box 417 Indiana, PA 15701	Hotline (412) 349-4444 Administration (412) 349-4444	x		X	x	x	30 DYS		12	x	R	R		9	60	x	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: PENNSYLVANIA						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES				G-15-in	1	69
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	A.HO	ON THE	OFIL	A STANT	SCI ST	C RELATION	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	Selfy Color	Jake Jake Jake Jake Jake Jake Jake Jake			0 0 K	LILE STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Women's Center of Montgomery County Greenwood Ave, & Meetinghouse Rd Jenkinton, PA 19046	Hotlines (215) 885-5020 (215) 885-5021 Administration (215) 885-5020			x	Х					х	x	x					Transition Support Grps: Korean aid; Black Women's Network: Court accomp.
Women's Help Center, Inc. 109 Dibert Street Johnstown, PA 15901	Hotlines (814) 536-5361 (800) 452-0218 Administration (814) 536-5361	x		x	x		30 DYS		13	x	R	R		4	20		
H.A.V.I.N., Inc. P.O. Box 983 Kittanning, PA 16201	Hotline (412) 548-8888 Administration (412) 543-1180		x	x	x	x			•	x		R					
Shelter for Abused Women P.O. Box 359 Lancaster, PA 17603	Hotline (717) 299-1249 Administration (717) 229-9677	X		х	x	x	33 DYS		24	x	R	R		12	15		Spanish spkr.
Susquehanna Valley Women in Transition P.O. Box 170 Lewisburg, PA 17837	Hotline (717) 523-6482 Administration (717) 523-1134	x		х	X	X	30 Dys		6	x	x	R		8	45		
Womans Place 900 Union Avenue McKeesport, PA 15132	Hotline (412) 678-4616 Acministration (412) 678-4616	x		x	x		30 DYS		10		R	R		6	40		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: PENNSYLVANIA						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	}				1	70
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	7 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10		A TOO STANKE		RESTANCE OF THE PARTY OF THE PA	Children Continued to the continued to t	A COLLAND	STREET STREET			10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Likelies of the state of the services
Women's Services, Inc. The Greenhouse P.O. Box 637 Meadville, PA 16335	Hotline (814) 333-9766 Administration (814) 724-2399	X		x	x	x	30 DYS		12	х	R	R		0	25	x	
Domestic Abuse Project of Delaware County, Inc. P.O. Box 174 Media, PA 19063	Hotline (215) 565-4590 Administration (215) 565-4489	x	x	x	x		30 DYS		19	x	x	x		4	101		2nd Stage Housing; victims compensation
Women's Shelter of Lawrence County P.O. Box 1422 New Castle, PA 16103	Hotline (412) 652-9036 Administration (412) 652-9206	X		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	26	х	R	R		6	40		Court
Allekiski Area Hope Center, Inc. 2120 Freeport Road New Kensington, PA 15068	Hotline (412) 339-HOPE Administration (412) 339-30PE		x	x	x	x				X	R	x					Transitional services; Support group
Laurel House P.O. Box 764 Norristown, PA 19404	Hotline (215) 885-5020 Administration (215) 643-3150	x		x	х	x	30 Dys		29	х	R	R		13	1.5	x	
Women Against Abuse P.O. Box 13758 Philadelphia, PA 19101	Hotline (215) 386-7777 Administration (215) 386-1280	x		x	*	x	30 Dys		56	х	R	R		52	68	x	Spanish spkn. Housing services

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: PENNSYLVANIA						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	;			1	71
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		stell'		HOWE'S		OFIL	A TANK	A STATE OF THE STA	in of selection	STATE OF THE STATE	AS ACTA STATE			10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	CHERTS OTHER SERVICES
Women's Center Shelter of Greater Pittsburgh P.O. Box 9024 Pittsburgh, PA 15224	Hotline (412) 687-8005 Administration (412) 687-8017	х		x	x	x	30 DYS		32			R	19	105	x	Spanish, German, French spkn.: Signing for the hearing impaired
Berks Women in Crisis P.O. Box 803 Reading, PA 19603	Hotline (215) 372-9540 Administration (215) 373-2053	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		21	x	R	R	12	45	X	Spanish spkn
Women's Resource Center  321 Chamber of Commerce Bldg.  Scranton, PA 18503	Hotline (717) 346-4671 Administration (717) 346-4671	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		9	x	R	R	3	30		
AW/ARE 54 S. Sharpsville Avenue Sharon, PA 16146	Hotline (412) 981-1457 Administration (412) 981-3753		x	x	x	x	3 DYS		9	x	R	R	4	28		Rape crisis
Centre County Women's Resource Center 111 Sowers Street 'State College, PA 16801	Hotline (814) 234-5050 Administration (814) 234-5222	x	x	x	х	x	30 DYS		8	х	R	x	7	60		Spanish & German spkn.; sexual assault services
Women's Resources of Monroe County, Inc. 706 Monroe Street Stroudsburg, PA 18360	Hotline (717) 421-4000 Administration (717) 421-4200	x		х	x	x	30 Dys		10	х	R	R	5	35		

# NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: PENNSYLVANIA				in the same		PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	) 	-			1	72
	TELEPHONE		SHELL		HONE	St. St.	OFIL	PO O TANK			STA STAN	A COLLAND				0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LIRE STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS		<u>~</u>	5 <u>P/</u>	Z		00/ 4	<u> </u>	<u>~</u>		9%	<u>%</u>			0/4		SERVICES
Towanda Area Women's Center P.O. Box 186 Towanda, PA 18829	Hotline (717) 265-9101 Administration (717) 265-5333		x	x	x					x	R	R					
Horizon House 40 Grant Street Union City, PA 16438	Hotline (814) 438-2675 Administration (814) 438-2675	x		x	x		30 DYS	x	10	x	R	R		5	20		Resource Library
Fayette County Family Abuse Council 215 Scaright Avenue Uniontown, PA 15401	Hotline (412) 439-9500 Administration (412) 437-2530	x		x	x	x	30 Dys	x	23	x		x		7	21		
Women's Center  207 Second Avenue  Warren, PA 16365	Hotline (814) 726-1030 Administration (814) 723-6350		х	x	x					х	R	R					Child care
Domestic Violence Center of Chester County P.O. Box 832 West Chester, PA 19381	Hotline (215) 431-1430 Administration (215) 431-3546	x		X	х		30 DYS		15	X	R	R		14	15		Spanish interpreter available
Domestic Violence Service Center P.O. Box 1662 Wilkes-Barre, PA 18703	Hotline (717) 823-7312 Administration (717) 823-5834	x		x	x		30 DYS		22	x	R	R		8	20	x	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: SOUTH CAROLINA	·					PR	OFIL	E O							-	1	76
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT	\$ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\	A HO	7 kg		A THE STREET		TARES SERVICES	STAT CHES	A COLO				10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	HERES OTHER SERVICES
Coalition to Assist Abused Persons, Inc. P.O. Box 1293 Aiken, SC 29801	Hotline (803) 648-9900 Administration (803) 649-0480	X		x	x	x	30 DYS		16	x	R	R		4	7		School programs
Sistercare, Inc. P.O. Box 1029 Columbia, SC 29202	Hotline (803) 765-9428 Administration (803) 799-5477	x		х	x		30 DYS	х	19	X	R	R		12	90		
Shelter for Battered Spouses P.O. Box 10306 Federal Station Greenville, SC 29603	Hotline (803) 233-4357 Administration (803) 232-2434	X	x	x	X	х	30 DYS		18	x	R	R	x	8	10		
CASA (Citizens Against Spouse Abuse) P.O. Box 912 Myrtle Beach, SC 29578	Hotline (803) 357-1529 Administration (803) 357-1011	X		X	x	х	45 DYS		21	x	R	R	x	4	60		After Jan. 87 the phone #s will be: 803-448-62061: 803-546-22721: 803-626-7595a
My Sisters House P.O. Box 5341 North Charleston, SC 29407	Horline (803) 744-3242 Administration (803) 744-3242	x		х	х	х	30 DYS		20	x	R	x	x	6	40		Emergency loans
Sister - Help P.O. Box 10876 Rockhill, SC 29731	Hotline (803) 329-2800 Administration (803) 324-5141	x		x	x				25	х	x	R	x	5	15		Hungarian spkn; free medical program

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

ELECTRICAL PROPERTY OF STANDS OF THE STANDS OF STATE: SOUTH CAROLINA 177 GALSHANES ADAYOCA THE ERS AMATERY COLINE LINE TO THE AMERICA B COUNTSELING | THANKING TO COLOR OF THE SECOND SELECTION OF THE SECOND J. J. J. J. P. OLY OLIMITETA ST. APR STREET OF STREET Sheries Care City J. Str. Homes TELEPHONE NUMBERS **ORGANIZATION** Spartanburg County SAFE Homes Hotline Network (803) 582-0664 X X X х R R 148 East Main Street Administration Spartanburg, SC 29301 (803) 583-9803

### NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE:

STATE: SOUTH DAKOTA						PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	)				1	78
	TELEPHONE		SHE!		A LONE	The state of the s	OFIL	The state of the s		THE SERVICE	Shall Continued to the state of	A SULY SULY SULY SULY SULY SULY SULY SULY	July 1		0 4 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LIBERT STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS	,				9/	4///	KT /	\$\$\\ \i		<u> </u>	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\		9/4	0.	/\	SERVICES
Resource Center for Women P.O. Box 41 Aberdeen, SD 57402	Hotline (605) 226-1212 Administration (605) 226-1212	x		x	х	x	30 DYS	x	22		R	R		8	50		
Brookings Women's Center 802 11th Avenue Brookings, SD 57006	Hotline (605) 688-4518 Administration (605) 688-4518	x	x	x	x	x	VAR		6	x	x	R		0	6		Long term counseling; parenting education
Sacred Heart Center P.O. Box 110 Eagle Butte, SD 57625	Hotline (605) 946-SAFE Administration (605) 964-6062	x	x	x	x		3 DYS			x			x	1	4	x	Lakota spkn.
Moody County Wholeness Center  115 2nd Avenue East Flandreau, SD 57028	Hotline (605) 997-3535 Administration (605) 997-3661	х		x	х	x	30 DYS		17	X	R		x	8			
Crisis Intervention Team Box 882 Hot Springs, SD 57747	Hotline (605) 745-4678 Administration (605) 745-4678		x	x	х					x		R					
Huron YWCA Family Violence Program 17 5th S.W. Huron, SD 57350	Hotline (605) 352-6431 Administration (605) 352-9433	x		x	x				VAR	x		R		1	24		Uses hotel for shelter

## NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: SOUTH DAKOTA				ara Paras		PK	OFIL	ΕU	F SE	KVI	CE2		Tesserie	in manage	-	داد مادسوس	/ 9
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A.HO	oding oding	THE STATE OF	A STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PAR	CONTROL OF THE CONTRO	SHELT SHELT	GRAT CONTIN	A SOLITY OF THE PROPERTY OF TH				OF STA	Likelis Straft  Likelis Straft  OTHER  SERVICES
White Buffalo Calf Women's Shelter Box 227 Mission, SD 57555	Hotline (605) 856-2317 Administration (605) 856-2317	x		x	x		30 DYS	x	19	x		R		3	8		2nd Stage Housing: Lakota spkn.
Missouri Shores Women's Resource Center 120 East Capitol Pierre, SD 57501	Hotline (605) 224-6224 Administration (605) 224-0256		x	x	x					X	x	x					
Women Against Violence P.O. Box 3042 Rapid City, SD 57709	Hotline (605) 341-4808 Administration (605) 341-3292	x		x	x		30 DYS	x	22	x	R	R	R	5	40	x	
Children's Inn 615 South Grange Sloux Falls, SD 57104	Hotline (605) 338-4880 Administration (605) 338-4880	x		X	x	х	VAR		18	x	R	R		10	25		TTY: crisis day care
Women in Crisis Coalition, Inc. Box 486 Spearfish, SD 57783	Hotline (605) 642-7825 Administration (605) 642-7825		х	x	х		3 DYS		VAR	x	R	R		1	26	х	Spanish Interpreters awailable
Women's Resource Center Box 781 Watertown, SD 57201	Hotline (605) 886-4300 Administration (605) 886-4300	x		х	x		VAR		20	x	R	R	R	1	8		Career learning program

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: TENNESSEE	·					PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	,		constitutions.		1	81
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!	10 (1) 3 (1)	A HO	3 kg		A THE PARTY OF THE	ST SE	C PR	CONTROL OF THE CONTRO	Selly Solid	STREET STREET			0 (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1)	LINE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Haven House, Inc. P.O. Box 134 Alcoa, TN 37701	Hotline (615) 982-1087 Administration (615) 982-1087	x		x	x		30+ DYS		12	х	R	R		6	10	x	SERVICES
Victims of Domestic Violence P.O. Box 3388 Bristol, TN 37620	Hotline (615) 466-2312 Administration ( ) -	x		x	x		2 WKS	x	12	x	R	R		5	28		
Family & Children's Services  323 High Street  Chattanooga, TN 37403	Hotline (615) 755-2700 Administration (615) 755-2800	X		x	x		2+ WKS		32*	х	R	R		2	35	x	* Contract bed space w/ Salvation Army: TTY
Upper Cumberland Alliance Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 1183 Cookeville, TN 38503	Hotline (615) 526-4730 Administration (615) 526-5197	x		x	x		2 WKS	x	17		R	R	x	2	30	x	
Battered Women, Inc. P.O. Box 3063 Crossville, TN 38555	Hotline (615) 484-4642 Administration (615) 484-4642	x		х	x	x	5 DYS		7	х		R		2	35	x	
Sumner County Coalition Against Domestic Violence 650 North Water Street Gallatin, TN 37066	Hotline (615) 452-4315 Administration (615) 451-1880		х	х	х					x	R	R					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

TENNESSEE							OI IL.										
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT.		A.HO	1 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10		STANGE STANGE		TOP OF SERVICE	Strat Charles	1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2			\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LINE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Women's Resource & Rape Assistance Program 416 East Lafayette Jackson, TN 38301	Hotline (901) 423-0700 Administration (901) 423-0700	x		x	x					х	R	R					Shelter provided at motel
SAFE House, Inc. P.O. Box 3426 Kingsport, TN 37664	Hotline (615) 246-2273 Administration (615) 246-1619	x		х	x	Х	2 WKS		14	х	R	R		5	12	x	TTY
Family Crisis Center 2535 Magnolia Knoxville, TN 37914	Hotline (615) 637-8000 Administration (615) 637-8000	x		X	x	x	30 DYS		15	x	X	R	x	6	2		
Women's Services of Family Services 615 South Adams Marion, TN 46953	Hotline (615) 664-0701 Administration (615) 664-0701	X	x	x	x		30 DYS		12	x	R	x	x	4	35	x	Spanish spkn; Sign language
YWCA Wife Abuse Services 499 Patterson Avenue Memphis, TN 38111	Hotline (901) 458-1661 Administration (901) 323-2211	x		Х	x		30 DYS		25	X	R	R		8	35		
C.E.A.S.E. (Community Effort Against Spouse Abuse) P.O. Box 3359 Morristown, TN 37815	Hotline (615) 581-2220 Administration (615) 581-7029	x		X	x	X	3 MOS		14	х	x	R		3	40		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

STATE: TENNESSEE						PR	OFIL	E O	FSE	RVI	CES		tryanna 182			1	83
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	7 40 37 /6 50 /6	OFIL LUNE	ATHI	CO STATE OF	SERVING SERVING	CONTROL CONTROL		Julie Sund		2. 14 (0) 4	0 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LINE STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Domestic Violence Program P.O. Box 2652 Murfressboro, TN 37130	Hotline (615) 896-2012 Administration (615) 896-2012		X	x	x					x		R					
Salvation Army 600 Demonbreum Street Nashville, TN 37203	Hotline ( ) - Administration (615) 242-0411	x			x		60 DYS		20	x	x	R		4			Do not take single women without children
YWCA Shelter and Domestic Violence Program 1608 Woodmont Blvd. Nashville, TN 37215	Hotline (615) 297-8833 Administration ( ) -	x		х	x		2 WKS VAR	x	15	x	R	R		8		x	2nd Stage Housing
Safe Space/CCADV P.O. Box 831 Newport, TN 37821	Hotline (615) 623-3125 Administration (615) 623-3125	x	x	x	х	X			20	x	x	R		4	30	x	Court accompanimen:
Haven of Hope P.O. Box 95 Normady, TN 37360	Hotline (615) 455-7133 Administration ( ) -	X	X	X	x		4 Mos		23	х	R	R		3	3		TTY: 2nd Stage Housing
The Shelter P.O. Box 894 Orangeburg, TN 38464	Hotline (615) 762-1115 Administration (615) 762-1115	x		x	x		2+ WKS		9	X	R	R		1	10		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay

TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: TEXAS						LV	OLIL	C U	L DC	K A I	CES					ا بيلو تاميرسندن	O %
	TELEPHONE		SHE!		JANE SON		CFIL	A THE STREET		THE STATE OF THE S	ONA CONTRACTOR OF THE CONTRACT	Series Se	Signi Signi	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\			LALE STATE  LALE STATE  OTHER  SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS	'	SHE		W.X.	9/	HILL W		<i>\$\$</i> / &		04/	\$ <sup>3</sup> /3		9)/÷	0. 40		SERVICES
Noah Project, Inc. P.O. Box 875 Abilene, TX 79604	Hotline (915) 676-6107 Administration (915) 676-7107	x		x	x		30 DYS	x	40	х	R	R	х	8	25	х	Spanish spkn.
Women's Center, Inc. P.O. Box 1470 Alpine, TX 79831	Hotline (915) 837-2242 Administration (915) 837-7254	x	x	x	x	x	30 DYS		15	x	X	x	x	7	57	x	TTY available; Spanish spkn.
Rape Crisis/Domestic Violence Center 804 South Bryan # 207 Amarillo, TX 79106	Hotline (806) 373-8022 Administration (806) 373-8022	x		X	х	х	30+ DYS		28	x	x	R	R	5	30	x	Spanlsh spkn.
Women's Center of Brazoria P.O. Box 476 Angleton, TX 77515	Hotline (409) 849-5166 Administration (409) 849-5711	X		X	х		31+ DYS		28	х	R	x	R	7	75	x	Spanish & German spkn.
Arlington Women's Shelter P.O. Box 1207 Arlington, TX 76004	Hotline (817) 460-5624 Administration (817) 460-5624	х		Х	х	X	3 WKS		40	X	R	R		13	40	X	
Center for Battered Women P.O. Box 19454 Austin, TX 78760	Hotline (512) 385-0620 Administration (512) 385-0620	x	x	Χ	х	Х	VAR		25	x	ĸ	Х		10	100	x	Spanish spkn: Second Stage Housing

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: TEXAS PROFILE OF SERVICES 185 AN STRAIGHT OF THE PORT OF THE andri duksiliki likakilik & Collectified Literature Color Color NO. OF WOLLINGHER STAFF WHEE LEHAL CLESSIVITY Liter of the literal desired to the literal d SHELTER CHENCH'S J. J. S. T. HONES TELEPHONE **ORGANIZATION NUMBERS** Family Violence Diversion Hotling Network ) х X x 2001 Chicon Administration Austin, TX 78722 (512) 478-1648 Matagaorda County Hotline Provides (409) 245-9299 shelter in P.O. Box 1820 x X X x R Ŕ motel Administration Bay City, TX 77414 (409) 245-9109 Baytown Area Women's Center Hotline Spanish, (713) 422-2292 28 Chinese. P.O. Box 3735 х X X х R 30 R 8 20 Vietnamese Administration DYS spkn. Baytown, TX 77522 (713) 427-2421 Family Shelter Hotline (409) 832-7575 12 Interpreters P.O. Box 6606 X X X X Х Х 12 х R R 6 available Administration DYS Beaumont, TX 77705 (409) 832-7575 Faith Mission & Help Center Hotline ( ) Joh 305 College Х х Х х VAR 14 х R R 1 4 Х placement Administration Brenham, TX 77833 (409) 830-1488 Johnson County Women's Shelter Hotline ) 2 P.O. Box 453 X х X 19 R R 12

#### NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

and the confidence of the confidence and the confidence of the con

Burleson, TX 76028

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

WKS

Administration

(817) 295-9322

STATE: TEXAS						PR	OFIL	E O					-	********		11	36
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		A.HO	0 kg		A STATE		th of self	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	A COLO	STIP STIP			10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ERVICES
Johnson County Family Crisis P.O. Box 43 Cleburne, TX 76031	Hotline (817) 641-2332 Administration ( ) -	x		x	х		3+ DYS		15	х	R	R			20		Spanish spkn.
The Women's Shelter of the Corpus Christi Area, Inc. P.O. Box 3368 Corpus Christi, TX 78404	Hotline (512) 881-8888 Administration (512) 881-9674	Х		х	х	X	2+ WKS	X	20	x	R	R	x		25		
Episcopal/Presbyterian Women's Shelter P.O. Box 4538 Dallas, TX 75208	Hotline ( ) - Administration (214) 942-2998	X		X.	x	x	6 WKS		30	х	R	x		5	32		Spanish spkn.
The Family Place 4343 Maple # 102 Dallas, TX 75219	Hotline (214) 941-1991 Administration (214) 559-2170	X		x	x	х	6 WKS	x	48	х	R	x	x	30	50	X	Limited Spanish spkn.
Denton County Friends of the Family P.O. Box 623 Denton, TX 76202	Hotline (817) 382-7273 Administration (817) 387-5131	x		X	x	X	30 Dys		18	x	R	R		9	40		Spanish spkn.
El Paso Shelter for Battered Women P.O. Box 10559 El Paso, TX 79996	Hotline (915) 593-7300 Administration (915) 593-7413	x		X	x	Х	45 DYS		47	x	R	R	x	11	24	х	Spanish spkn; 2nd Stage Housing

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: TEXAS						PR	OFIL:	E O	F SE	RVI	CES		orano (Tallada)			1	87
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT	£ (\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	A HO	00°	OFIL THE STATE OF	A THE	TO SELECTION OF SE	SERVING SERVING	STATE OF THE STATE	Solid Color	Jarie Jarie		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	ERVICES  OTHER SERVICES
Women's Haven of Tarrant County P.O. Box 1456 Ft. Worth, TX 76101	Horline (817) 535-6464 Administration (817) 535-6462	x		x	x	x	2 WKS	x	41	x	x	x		17	35		Spanish & French spkn.
Cook County Friends of the Family P.O. Box 1221 Gainesville, TX 76240	Hotline (817) 665-2873 Administration (817) 665-2873		x	х	x	x	,3 DYS		12	х	R	R		2	24		Spanish spkn: Second Stage Housing
Women's Resource & Crisis Center P.O. Box 1545 Galveston, TX 77550	Hotlines (409) 763-5605 (713) 332-HELP Administration (409) 763-1441	x		X	x	x	4 WKS		30	Х	X	x	x	8	64	X	Spanish spkm.
Women's Resource & Crisis Center of Galveston County, Inc. P.O. Box 1545 Galveston, TX 77553	Hotline (409) 763-5605 Administration (409) 763-1441	x		x	х	х	4 WKS		28	х	R	R	X	8	238	X	Spanish spkn.
New Beginnings Center 1200 West Avenue A Garland, TX 75040	Hotline (214) 276-0057 Administration (214) 276-0057	x		x	x	x				x	R	R	x	4	20		
Women In Need, Inc. P.O. Box 349 Greenville, TX 75401	Hotline (214) 455-1411 Administration (214) 455-7009	x		x	x		4 WKS		16	x	R	R		2	10		TTY

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: TEXAS						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	) )				14	88
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE!		A HO	7 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	OFIL	A STANT		THE SERVICE	Strate Strate	12 / 12 / 12 / 12 / 12 / 12 / 12 / 12 /	STREET STREET	Ci /		1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LARDS AND COSSIDE OTHER SERVICES
Family Crisis Center  2220 Haine Drive # 32 Harlingen, TX 78550	Hotline (512) 423-9304 Administration (512) 423-9305	x	х	x	x	x	1 MO.		25	x	Ā	X	X	6	100		Spanish spkn.
Medina County Women's Center P.O. Box 393 Hondo, TX 78861	Hotline (512) 426-5131 Administration (512) 426-5131	x		x	x	х	VAR		18	x	x	x	x	3	11		Spanish spkn.
AVDA (Aid to Victims of Domestic Violence) 5009 Caroline Houston, TX 77004	Hotline ( ) - Administration (713) 520-8620	R			X					х	R	X	x				
Houston Area Women's Center 3600 Mt. Vernon Houston, TX 77006	Hotline ( ) - Administration (713) 528-5785				X	x				х	R	x					2nd Stage Housing
Shelter for Abused Women and Their Children Houston Area Women's Center 4 Chelsea Houston, TX 77006	Hotline (713) 520-6793 Administration (713) 520-9597	x		x	x	x			45	X	R	x		15	38+	x	Spanish spkn.
Kilgore Community Crisis Center P.O. Box 1924 Kilgore, TX 75662	Hotline (214) 984-2377 Administration (214) 984-2377	x	x	x	x	X	30 DYS		20	x	х	x	х	5	14	x	German & Spanish spkn: 2nd Stage Housing

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: TEXAS						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES					1.8	89
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL		ionic parto	000 000 000 000 000 000 000 000 000 00		A SUNIT		TO SELLY SELLY	ONTHE CAR		STRE'S STREET			10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LERENT STATE  OTHER SERVICES
Families in Crisis, Inc. P.O. Box 25 Killeen, TX 76540	Hotline (817) 634-8309 Administration (817) 634-1184	х		x	X		30 DYS		40	X	X	R		10	65	X	Spanish & Korean interpreters available
East Texas Association for Abused Families P.O. Box 347 Longview, TX 75606	Hotlines (214) 757-9308 (800) 441-5555 Administration (214) 757-9308	x		x	x	х	30 DYS		28	x	R	R		9	60	x	Spanish interpreters avail.: Toll free # for outlying areas
Women's Protective Services, Inc. 1706 23rd Street Suite 104 Lubback, TX 79411	Hotline (806) 765-8393 Administration (806) 747-6491	x		x	х	x	30 DYS		90		R	R		6	55	x	Spanish spkn.
Family Crisis Center P.O. Box 805 Marble Falls, TX 78654	Hotline (512) 693-5600 Administration (512) 693-3656	x		x	x	x	6 WKS		13	x	R	R	x	5	37		Limited Spanish spkn: outreach counseling in other communities
Mujeres Unidas/Women Together 420 North 21 Street McAllen, TX 78501	Hotline (512) 630-HURT Administration (512) 630-4878	x		x	x		30 DYS		33	X	x	x		6	65		Spanish spkn: Refer to naturali- zation services
Permian Basin Center for Battered Women & Their Children P.O. Box 2942 Midland, TX 79702	Hotline (915) 683-1300 Administration (915) 683-1300	X		x	x	x	90 DYS		28	X	X	x		6	58	X	Spanish spkn: 2nd Stage Housing

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

SIAIE: TEXAS		·				PK	OFIL	EU	r se	KVI	CES	)		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		, <u>, ,</u> ,	90
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL		d HO	7 x 2 x 2 x 2 x 2 x 2 x 2 x 2 x 2 x 2 x		A STATE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE		THE STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE P	100 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	1 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	STATE OF THE PARTY			10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	ERVICES
HOPE, Inc. P.O. Box 1622 Mineral Wells, TX 76067	Hotline (817) 328-1672 Administration ( ) -	x		x	х		30 DYS		25		R	R		3	20	x	
Women's Shelter of East Texas P.O. Box 569 Nacogdoches, TX 75963	Hotline (409) 569-8850 Administration (409) 569-1018	x	x	X	x	x	30 Dys		20	х	R	x	R	4	45	x	Spanish spkn.
Tralee Crisis Center for Women, Inc. P.O. Box 2880 Pampa, TX 79065	Hotline (806) 669-1788 Administration (806) 669-1131	x		x	x	x	1 MO.		20	x	x	R		4	48		
Family Haven P.O. Box 1453 Paris, TX 75460	Hotline (214) 784-6842 Administration (214) 784-6842	X		x	х		30 DYS		24	х	x	R		1		x	
The Bridge Over Troubled Waters P.O. Box 3488 Pasedena, TX 77501	Hotline (713) 473-2801 Administration ( ) -	x		x	x	x	3 MO.	x	45	x	x	R		10	130	x	Spanish & French spkn; victim- witness program
Panhandle Crisis Center P.O. Box 502 Perryton, TX 79070	Hotlines (806) 435-5008 (806) 435-5013 Administration (806) 435-5008	R		x	x						R	R		2	16		Shelter available in motel/ referrals to other shelters

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: TEXAS						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES			was years		1	91
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT.		to ME	7/16/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/18/	OFIL	A STAN	A Line Con	C PR	CHAN CHAN	A COLY	Julie	Ct / C	4 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	0 0 1 1 0 0 1 1 0 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Likers Liker Strain Str
Connin County Women's Shelter 2701 West 15th Street Suite 212 Plano, TX 75075	Hotline ( ) - Administration (214) 422-4325				Х	x				x		,	x				
Ft. Bend County Women's Refuge P.O. Box 183 Richmond, TX 77469	Hotline (713) 342-HELP Administration (713) 342-0251	X		х	x		21 DYS		20	X	R	x		8	50		Spanish spkn.
Williamson County Crisis Center 2109 North Mays Round Rock, TX 78664	Hotline (512) 255-1212 Administration (512) 255-1278		x	x	x	x				x	Ř	R	R				
ICD Family Shelter P.O. Box 5018 San Angelo, TX 76902	Hotline (915) 655-5774 Administration (915) 655-5774	x	x	x	x	х	VAR	X	40	x	x	R		8	30	x	Philippino, Spanish, Korean spkn.
Women's Shelter of Bexar County, Inc. P.O. Box 10393 San Antonio, TX 78210	Hotlines (512) 227-4357 (512) 733-8810 Administration (512) 533-4582	x		X	x	x	45 Dys		50	X	R	R			48		Spanish spkn.
Hays County Women's Center P.G. Box 234 San Marcos, TX 78667	Hotline (512) 396-4357 Administration (512) 396-3404	X		х	x	x	30 DYS	X	24	x	R	R		б	39		Spanish spkn: Incest/sexual assault survivors groups

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: TEXAS						PK	OFIL	E O								۲.	92
						/		10 / Salar		THE STATE OF THE S	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$		Jak				HELES STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		d'id		A SKILLY	ATIME			CANA,	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	SI Y		) (8) (8)	06 /	OTHER SERVICES
Guadalupe County Women's Shelter P.O. Box 1302 Seguin, TX 78156	Hotline (512) 372-2780 Administration (512) 372-2780	X	x		x	x	30 DYS		10	х	x	x	x	5	12	x	Spanish spkn.
Grayson County Women's Crisis Line, Inc. P.O. Box 2112 Sherman, TX 75090	Hotline (214) 893-5615 Administration (214) 893-3909	x	x	x	x	x	28+ DYS		20	х	x		x	5	39	x	Spanish spkn: GED Training: Court accompaniment
Bastrop County Women's Shelter P.O. Box 534 Smithville, TX 78957	Hotline (915) 321-7755 Administration (915) 237-2154	X	x	x	x	x	39 30		16	x	R	R	x	2	35		Some Spanish spkn.
Noah Project, Inc. Snyder Branch P.O. Box 425 Snyder, TX 79549	Hotline (915) 573-1822 Administration (915) 573-1822	X		x	x		6+ WKS	x	25	x	x	x		1	14	x	Spanish interpreter available
Domestic Violence Prevention P.O. Box 712 Texarkana, TX 75504	Hotline (214) 793-4357 Administration (214) 794-4000	х		X	x	Х	30 DYS		20	X	R	x	X	9	60		Spanish spkn.
Family Violence Ourreach P.O. Box 8666 The Woodlands, TX 77387	Hotline (713) 583-6749 Administration (713) 367-8003	x		x	x		30+ DYS		25	х	R	R	x	5	12		800-392-6745 in Texas: 9am to 5pm: Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE.

STATE: TEXAS						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RV	CES		i alianatan A			1	93
										\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	STAT	45/			Q. LITTER		
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		stre 1	\$\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	ALIO ALIO	3/86/88/88/88/88/88/88/88/88/88/88/88/88/	OFIL	STATE OF THE PERSON NAMED IN COLUMN TO SERVICE AND ADDRESS OF THE PERSON NAMED IN COL	MI LETTE	Str.	SY CAS					8 / 5 8 / 5	ELECTION OTHER SERVICES
East Texas Crisis Center  1314 South Fleishel # 100 Tyler, TX 75701	Hotline (214) 595-5591 Administration (214) 595-5591	x		x	х	х	1 MO.	x	30	x	х	R	x	13	100	X	TTY
Women's Crisis Center P.O. Box 395 Victoria, TX 77902	Hotline (512) 573-HELP Administration (512) 573-4365	x		x	x	х	30 DYS		20	x	R	R		8	35	x	Court accompanimen:
Family Abuse Center P.O. Box 1812 Waco, TX 76703	Hotline (817) 753-8401 Administration (817) 753-8401	X	x	x	x		30+ DYS	x	25	x	R	R		7	40		Spanish spkn.
First Step, Inc. P.O. Box 773 Witchita Falls, TX 76307	Hotline (817) 767-4933 Administration (817) 767-3330	х		x	x	x	30 Dys		17	x	x	R		6	50		

## NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

SIAIE: UTAH						rk	OFIL	E U	r SE	KVI	UES	)				7.	94
					\sti		OFIL	/ (a)		/kg/c/c/c/c/c/c/c/c/c/c/c/c/c/c/c/c/c/c/	51 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	WE CITY WE CITY	July Strain			10 (c)	HALLE SILE SOLE SOLE SOLE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		shelf.		d'ilo			NATH L		WELLY SHELLY	ON HE	66 /	ECS.		0/4	6.	OTHER SERVICES
YWCA Women's Crisis Center 505 27th Street Ogden, UT 84403	Hotline (801) 392-7273 Administration ( ) -	x		x	x	x	30 Dys		16	x		R	x	4	41		Rape services
Utah Department of Social Services 90 North, 100 East Price, UT 84501	Hotline ( ) - Administration (801) 637-6850	x			x		30 Dys	x	30		ĸ	R	x	5	40	x	After hours call the Sheriffs' Dept. at 801/687-1621
The Center for Women & Children in Crisis  F.O. Box 1075  Provo, UT 84603	Hotline (801) 377-5500 Administration (801) 374-9351	x		х	x	x	30 Dys		20	x	R	R		6	40		
YWCA of Salt Lake City 322 East 300 South Salt Lake City, UT 84111	Hotline (801) 355-2804 Administration (801) 355-2804	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		49	x	Ř	R	x	5	5	x	Spanish spkn
Vernal Social Services 1052 West Market Drive Vernal, UT 84078	Hotline ( ) - Administration (801) 789-5850	x			x	x	30 DYS		12			R	x	4			After hours & on weekends cail 801/789-5528

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: VERMONT					ė raikingas į	PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	` }	algorian of	-		1	95
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT	\$\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	A HO	ON CONTRACT	OFIL	AND OF STREET	TO STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PA	SERVINGE SERVING	CONTROL OF THE STATE OF THE STA	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	STREET STREET	Cit /S	2 1 1 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1	10 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	LINE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Central Vermont Shelter Project P.O. Box 387 Barre, VT 05641	Hotline (802) 476-5022 Administration (802) 479-0712		X	x	х					x	R	R	R				
P.A.V.E. (Project Against Violent Endounters) P.O. Box 227 Bennington, VT 05201	Hotline (802) 442-2111 Administration ( ) -	R	x		x	x	2 DYS			x	R	R		2	28		Some safehomes wheelchair accessible
Women's Crisis Center Box 933 Brattleboro, VT 05301	Hotline (802) 254-6954 Administration (802) 257-7364	x		x	x	x	28 Dys	x	15	x	R	x		5	10		Rape crisis services; jo: readiness assessment
Addison County Women in Crisis 16-A Main Street Bristol, VT 05443	Hotline (802) 453-4754 Administration (802) 453-4754		x	x	x					x	R	R					
Vermont YWCA, Inc. 278 Main Street Burlington, VT 05401	Hotline ( ) - Administration (802) 862-7520	х					3 MOS	x	12					1			Accomodations not avail. to children or students; Refer to local agency
Women Helping Battered Women P.O. Box 1535 Burlington, VT 05402	Hotline (802) 658-1996 Administration (802) 658-3131	x		х	x	X	28 DYS	x	18	x	x	R		8	65	X	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: VERMONT	•					PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	3				1	96
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL	ig (	HOME	7 40 87 18		STATE OF STA		Still Still	STATE OF THE STATE	\$	STREET STREET			10 00 / S	LIKELES SILET SOUTHER SERVICES
Chelsea Help for Battered Women Box 36 Chelsea, VT 05038	Hotline (802) 685-3000 Administration ( ) -		x	x	x					x	R	R					
A.W.A.R.E.  Box 307  Hardwick, VT 05843	Hotline (802) 472-6463 Administration (802) 472-6463	R	х	x	x					х	R	x					
Clarina Howard Nichols Center P.O. Box 517 Morrisville, VT 05661	Hotline (802) 888-5256 Administration (802) 888-5256	x	x	x	x		30 DYS	x	15	x	х	R		3	25		
Abate O.N.E.  4 Court Square Newport, VT 05829	Hotline (802) 334-6744 Administration (802) 334-2855		х	x	X					х	R	R					Advocacy with legal system
Rutland County Women's Network Box 313 Rutland, VT 05701	Hotline (802) 775-3232 Administration (802) 775-6788	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	15	X	x	x		4	25		Services for victims of incest, sexual assault & harassment
Franklin County Family Center 86 North Main Street St. Albans, VT 05478	Hotline (802) 524-4911 Administration (802) 524-4911		x	х	X					X	R	x		6	6		French spkn; 2nd Stage Housing

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: VIRGIN ISLANDS			 William Inch	PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	) ) 	gar, Mariana		19	98	المراجعية المستدانيين وجمعه
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	SHELL	AONE AAHO	Strain Color	OFIL	STATE OF THE PERSON OF THE PER		THOS SERVICE	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	A COLO	STREET STREET	\$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( ) ( )	A LEGICAL CONTROL OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPE	AST ACT SHOP
Women's Coalition of St. Croix Box 2734, Christiansted St. Croix, VI 00820	Hotline ( ) - Administration (809) 773-9272	x	x					x	R	R.					Marine garage and the second second

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: VIRGINIA						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES					1	99
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	7 10 00 br>00 10 00 1	OFIL	A DOO	Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z	THOS SELVICE	OHING OHING	SOB /	STREE STREET			1 00 / 1	LERVICES  LERVICES
Alexandria Women's Shelter 2525 Mt. Vernon Avenue Alexandria, VA 22301	Hotline (703) 838-4911 Administration (703) 838-4911	x		x	х		28 DYS		13	x	x	x	x	6	25		
Fairfax Victim Assistance Network 8119 Holland Road Alexandria, VA 22306	Hotline (703) 360-7273 Administration (703) 360-6910			x	x	x				х		R					Counseling/ referral services only
Northern Virginia Family Service 3321 Duke Street Alexandria, VA 22314	Hotline ( ) - Administration (703) 370-3223				X	x				x			x				Counseling/ referral services only
Route One Corridor Housing, Inc. Mondloch House P.O. Box 7512 Alexandria, VA 22307	Hotline ( ) - Administration (703) 768-3400	X		X	x		30 DYS	x	32		R			20	10		
Arlington Community Temporary Shelter, Inc. F.O. Box 1285 Arlington, VA 22210	Hotline (703) 237-0881 Administration (703) 237-0881	x		x	R		21 DYS		11		R	R		7	89	x	Translators available
Arlington Victims of Violence Program 1725 North George Mason Drive Arlington, VA 22205	Hatline (703) 558-2347 Administration (703) 558-2489			x	x					x	R	R	x				Counseling/ referral services only

## NOTES: .

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay

TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

SIAIE: VIRGINIA						PK	OFIL,	E O								2	00
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT	\$\f\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	A A A	7 HO		A THE COL		THOS SERVICE	STATE OF THE STATE	15 00 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	STREET STREET		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	0 0 K K W W W W W W W W W W W W W W W W	Likers Strik Likers SERVICES
Shelter for Help in Emergency P.O. Box 3013 Charlottesville, VA 22903	Hotline (804) 293-8509 Administration (804) 293-6155	x		x	x	x	6	x	15	х	R	R	x	5	120	x	TTY
SAFE, Inc. P.O. Box 402 Culpeper, VA 22701	Hotline (703) 825-1847 Administration (703) 825-8876	x		х	x	x	28 DYS	x	14	x	R	R	x	3	30		
DOVES, Inc. P.O. Box 2381 Danville, VA 24541	Hotline (804) 791-1400 Administration ( ) -		х	х	x					x		R	х				
Turning Points c/o ACTS P.O. Box 74 Dumfries, VA 22026	Hotline (703) 221-3186 Administration (703) 221-3186	X		х	х	х	4 WKS	x	5+	x	R	R	X	10	35	x	TTY
Domestic Assistance for You, Inc. P.O. Box 238 Farmville, VA 23901	Hotline ( ) - Administration (804) 392-9696		x		х							R					Counseling/ referral services
Rappahannock Council on Domestic Violence P.O. Box 1785 Fredericksburg, VA 22402	Hotline (703) 371-1212 Administration (703) 898-0299	X.		х	x		2+ WKS	x	14		R	R	x	4	31		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: VIRGINIA				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES					20	) 1 
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT.		A HO	0 1 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	OFIL TURE SURVEY	SOO SOO	A COLOR OF THE PROPERTY OF THE	SHELT SHELT	STAT STAT	SOL SOL		Cir		0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LINE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Warren County Council on Domestic Violence P.O. Box 1831 Front Royal, VA 22630	Hotline (703) 635-1250 Administration ( ) -			X	x					х		R					Counseling/ referral services only
COPE P.O. Box 427 Gloucester, VA 23061	Hotline (804) 693-COPE Administration (804) 693-COPE		х		x		72 HRS			х	R	R					
Virginia Peninsula Council on Battered Women/Domestic Violence P.O. Box 561 Hampton, VA 23669	Hotline (804) 723-7774 Administration (804) 772-2261	x	x	x	x	х	45 DYS	x	12	x	R	R	x	5	100		Spanish spkn: 2nd Stage Housing; Court advocacy
First Step: A Response to Domestic Violence, Inc. Box 621 Harrisonburg, VA 22801	Hotline (703) 434-4266 Administration (703) 434-0295	x			x		VAR	x	16	x	R	R		2	20		
Victim Witness 18 East Market Street Leesburg, VA 22075	Hotline (703) 777-3399 Administration (703) 777-0417		x	x	x						R	R					Victims services; Court advocacy
Family Violence Prevention Program 600 Monroe Street Lynchburg, VA 24504	Hotline (804) 528-1041 Administration (804) 528-1041	x		x	x	x	60 Dys	x	23	x	R	R	x	7	3		2nd Stage Housing after Oct., 1986

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: VIRGINIA						PK	OFIL	E O	F SE	KVI	CES	):				2	02
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL		HOME TO A HO	7 (1) (2) (3)	OFIL	A CO		PAR SELVI	100 CO	SOR SOR	STREET OF STREET		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 8 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Likelis Ark Constitution of the Services
YWCA Family Violence Prevention Program 600 Monroe Street Lynchburg, VA 24504	Hotline (804) 528-1041 Administration (804) 528-1041	x		X	x	x	15+ DYS	x	23	х	R	R	x	6	4		2nd Stage Housing
YWCA Women-In-Crisis Program 253 West Freemason Street Norfolk, VA 23510	Hotline (804) 625-5570 Administration (804) 625-4248	x	•	x	x	x	30 DYS	x	29	х	R	R	x	10	12		Marital therapy
HOPE House P.O. Box 447 Norton, VA 24273	Hotline (800) 572-2278 Administration (703) 679-6188	x		x	x		4 WKS		17	х	R	R		3	10		
Eastern Shore Coalition Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 3 Onancock, VA 23417	Hotline (804) 442-3462 Administration (804) 787-1329		x	x	x					x	R	R	x				
CARES, Inc. F.O. Box 1142 Patersburg, VA 23804	Hotline (804) 861-0849 Administration (804) 861-0849	x		x	x		21 DYS		18	х	R	R	х	6	4	x	
Help and Emergency Response P.O. Box 1515 Portsmouth, VA 23707	Hotline (804) 393-9449 Administration (804) 393-7833	x		х	x		60 DYS	x	22	x	R	R		4	17		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: VIRGINIA						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES					2	03
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A HO	3/16 38/16 000/		ADVO.	A CONTROL OF THE PORT OF THE P	C RESTRICT	STATE OF THE STATE	Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold	STREE STREET		LAND CO	0 0 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	LINE LEW ST. WE SERVICES
Loudoun Abused Women's Shelter P.O. Box 875 Purcellville, VA 22132	Hotline (703) 777-6552 Administration (703) 777-6552	x		x	x		4 WKS	x	12		X	R	R	3	40		Spanish spkn
Women's Resource Center of the New River Valley P.O. Box 306 Radford, VA 24141	Hotline (703) 639-1123 Administration (703) 639-9592	x		x	x	x	2 Mos	X	14	х	R	x		8	60		Court advocacy
Fairfax County Women's Shelter c/o Northwest Mental Health Cntr 11420 Isaac Newton Square Reston, VA 22090	Hotline (703) 435-4940 Administration (703) 435-4940	X		x	x	x	2 WKS		12	x	R	R	x	8	5		
Family Counseling Center 1100 West Franklin Street Richmond, VA 23220	Hotline ( ) - Administration (804) 358-1974				х	X							x				Counseling/ referral services only
YWCA - Women's Advocacy Program 6 North 5th Street Richmond, VA 23219	Hotline (804) 643-0888 Administration (804) 643-6761	x		x	x	х	5 WKS	х	20	x	R	R	x	9	.50		TTY; Spanish German, Hindu, Indonesian, & Creole-French interp. avail
Family Resource Center P.O. Box 4 Rocky Mount, VA 24151	Hotline (703) 483-1234 Administration ( ' ) -	x		x	x		1 WK.	x	4+					2	34		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: VIRGINIA				PROFILE OF SERVICES													204				
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL	10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 /	A.HO	0 kg	OFIL	STATE OF THE PERSON OF THE PER	STATE OF STA	th of straight of	STAT STAT	S CHA S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S	Strain Strain			10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LEAST STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES				
Alternatives for Abused Adults P.O. Box 1414 Staunton, VA 24401	Hotline (703) 886-4001 Administration (703) 886-6800	x			x	x	6 WKS		16	х	R	R		7	20						
Western Tidewater Mental Health Center 538 East Constance Road Suffolk, VA 23434	Hotline (804) 539-0238 Administration (804) 539-0238	R		x	x		7 DYS		VAR	x	R	R	x	3			Referral to motels for shelter				
Tazewell County Family Violence Prevention Program 315 School Street Box 12 Tazewell, VA 24651	Hotline (703) 988-3500 Administration (703) 988-3500	x	x	x	x	x		x	6	х	R	R		2	10						
Interact/Virginia Beach Department of Social Services 3432 Virginia Beach Blvd. Virginia Beach, VA 23452	Hotline (804) 463-2000 Administration (804) 486-7223			x	x	x					R	R	x				Counseling/ referral services only				
Williamsburg Task Force on Battered Women/Sexual Assault P.O. Box 1079 Williamsburg, VA 23187	Hotline (804) 229-7585 Administration (804) 229-3661	x	x	x	х	х	VAR		10	х	R	R		8	40		Sexual assault program				
The Shelter for Abused Women P.O. Box 14 Winchester, VA 22601	Hotline (703) 667-0145 Administration (703) 667-6466	x	x	x	х		8 WKS	х	12	x	R	R		3	10		Safehome maximum stay is 30 days				

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

HOUR HOLLING BOOKSLING PROGRAMS STATE: VIRGINIA 205 in Strates of the strate of th S COUNSELING LANGUAGE PRODUCE AND COLLEGE LEGITIES TO THE PROPERTY OF THE PR NO. OF WOLLINGER STAFF SHELTER CAPACITY se transist Hotelstein TELEPHONE **ORGANIZATION** NUMBERS Response, Inc. Hotline (703) 459-5161 2nd Stage P.O. Box 287 Х X х X R R Housing Administration Woodstock, VA 22652 (703) 459-5161 Family Resource Center Hotline (703) 228-8431 30 P.O. Box 612 X Х Х X Х Х R R х 5 20 Administration DYS Wytheville, VA 24382 (703) 228-8431

#### NOTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: WASHINGTON				PROFILE OF SERVICES													200			
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT	STEP .	A HO	\$ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\ \\		A STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PAR	TO STATE OF	AN OF SEPTIMENT	\$ 10 0 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	S COLY COLY				10 15 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16 16	LIBERT STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES			
Harbor Shelter Service P.O. Box 1825 Aberdeen, WA 98520	Hotline (800) 562-6025 Administration (206) 533-5100		x	x	х			x	43	x	R	R	х	3	8		Spanish interpreter available; Limited 2nd Second Stage Housing			
Eastside Domestic Violence Program Box 3224 Bellevue, WA 98009	Hotline (206) 451-8233 Administration (206) 451-8295		X	X	x	x	2 DYS	x	14	x	R	R		10	90	X	Speakers bureau			
Whatcom County Crisis Services  124 East Holly  # 201  Bellingham, WA 98225	Hotline (206) 734-7271 Administration (206) 671-5714			X	x					x		R	x				Counseling/ referral services only			
Womencare Shelter 1026 North Forest # 201 Bellingham, WA 98225	Hotline (206) 734-3438 Administration (206) 671-8539	x		x	х		30+ DYS	x	15	X	R	R		6	40	X	Access to TTY; Spanish spkn; Access to French interpreter			
ALIVE 611 Highland Avenue Bremerton, WA 98310	Hotline (206) 479-1980 Administration (206) 479-5118	x		x	x		2 WKS	x	10	х		x		6	23	x				
Alternatives to Violence 605 South Infirmary Road Colville, WA 99114	Hotline (509) 684-6139 Administration (509) 684-3796		x	x	x		7 DYS			x	R	R	x		48					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: WASHINGTON			ogg/kon			PR	OFIL	-	207								
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS	PHONE BERS SHELLS TO CHELL WAS ARREST OF THE COLUMN TO SELECT OF THE COLUMN TO														CTHER SERVICES	
Forks Abuse Program P.O. Box 1775 Forks, WA 98331	Hotline (206) 374-2273 Administration (206) 374-2273		x		x					x		R					Advocacy with law enforcement and other community agencies
Emergency Support Shelter P.O. Box 877 Kelso, WA 98626	Hotline (206) 425-2620 Administration (206) 425-1176	x		x	x	x	30 DYS	x	21	x	R	R		7	35	x	
Domestic Abuse Womens Network (D.A.W.N.) P.O. Box 1521 Kent, WA 98032	Hotline (206) 854-STOP Administration (206) 852-5529		x	х	x					x	R	R					
Nuestro Lugarlour Place P.O. Box 506 Moses Lake, WA 98837	Hotline (509) 765-1791 Administration (509) 765-1214		x	х	x	x				х	R	х	х				
Skagit Rape Relief/Battered Women's Services P.O. Box 301 Mt. Vernon, WA 98273	Hotline (206) 336-2162 Administration (206) 336-9591		x	x	x		7 DYS			x	R	R		3	15	х	Spanish spkn: 2nd Stage Housing
Pacific County Crisis Support Network P.O. Box 189 Naselle, WA 98638	Hotline (800) 435-7276 Administration (206) 484-7191	x	х	х	x		14 DYS		10			R	x	4	54		Spanish & Finnish spkn: 2nd Stage Housing

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: WASHINGTON	PROFILE OF SERVICES													208				
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A.HO			A THIS STATE OF THE PARTY OF TH	CONTROL OF SERVICE OF	PART OF SEPART	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	\$ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \	STREET STREET		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	HELE STATE  HELE STATE  OTHER  SERVICES	
Family Crisis Network P.O. Box 959 Newport, WA 99156	Hotline (509) 447-LIVE Administration (509) 447-3151		x	x						x	R	R					Admin. phone is Sheriff's office	
Citizens Against Domestic Violence (C.A.D.A.) P.O. Box 190 Oak Harbor, WA 98277	Hotline (206) 675-2232 Administration (206) 675-7781		х	х	x					x	R	R						
Safeplace: Rape Relief & Women's Shelter Services P.O. Box 1605 Olympia, WA 98507	Hotline (206) 754-6300 Administration (206) 786-8754	X	x	х	x	X	3 WKS	x	10	x	R	R		7			Interpreters available for Spanish, Cambodian, & American Sign language	
The Support Center P.O. Box 2058 Omak, WA 98841	Hotline (509) 826-3221 Administration (509) 826-3221	x	х	x	х		7 DYS		10	x	R	R		2	30	x		
Safehome/Rape Relief c/o Umbrella Community Services Midway Business Center # 21 Port Angeles, WA 98362	Hotline (206) 452-HELP Administration (206) 452-3811		x	x	x	x	4 DYS		5+	х	R	x		2	15		Uses motels for back-up shelter	
Port Townsend Domestic Violence/ Sexual Assault Program P.O. Box 743 Port Townsend, WA 98368	Hotline (206) 385-0321 Administration (206) 385-5291		x		x	x				7	R	Ř					Incest survivors group; male advocates for male victims	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: WASHINGTON					i Salamani	PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES					2	09
					J. C.	, , ko	LINE S		ACT INSELLED	o Registration	COLINATION OF THE COLINATION O		July Sei		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	Likers St. Life St. L
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		HEL)	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\			HIJA N	PATRIC		SHE TO	OHIN					\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	OTHER SERVICES
Ferry County Community Services Box 406 Republic, WA 99166	Hotline (509) 775-3132 Administration (509) 775-3341		х	х	x	х				x							
A Woman's Place 1301 Sacramento MD 12 Richland, WA 99352	Hotline (509) 582-9841 Administration (509) 943-2649	x	х	х	х	x	2 WKS	X	22	x	R	x		8	33		Spanish interpreters available
Catherine Booth House P.O. Box 20128 Seattle, WA 98102	Hotline (206) 324-7271 Administration (206) 324-4943	x		x	х	х	28+ DYS	x	16	x	X	x		9	4		Spanish, German, t French spkn.
New Beginnings P.O. Box 75125 Seattle, WA 98125	Hotline (206) 522-9472 Administration (206) 522-9472	x		x	Х	х	28 DYS	X	18	Х	R	R		12	50		Spanish, German and Greek spkn.
YWCA Emergency Shelter for Women and Children In Crisis 1118 5th Avenue Seattle, WA 98101	Hotline (206) 447-4882 Administration (206) 447-4882	X		x	X		3 WKS		40		R	R		10			Spanish spkn: 2nd Stage Housing
Recovery: Aid to Victims of Sexual and Domestic Abuse P.O. Box 1132 Shelton, WA 98584	Hotline (800) 562-6025 Administration (206) 426-5878			X	x	х				x	R.	x					Counseling/ referral services; legal advocacy

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: WASHINGTON						PR	OFIL	L O	F SE	KVI	CES	)				2	10
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL	ight (	A.HO.	2 10 15 10 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	OFIL	A THE		REPORTED TO	Charles Control	15 / CO / C	STREET STREET		10 4 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	CHIEF OTHER SERVICES
YWCA Alternatives to Domestic Violence West 829 Broadway Spokane, WA 99201	Hotline (509) 838-4428 Administration (509) 327-9534	х		x	x	x	14 DYS		21	x	R	R	x	В	30		
Skamania County Council on Domestic Violence & Sexual Assault P.O. Box 477 Stevenson, WA 98648	Hotline (800) 562-6025 Administration (509) 427-5636		x	x	x		3 DYS			x	R	R			3		
Evergreen Human Services Box 8004 Tacoma, WA 98408	Hotline (800) 562-6025 Administration (206) 474-2294		x	X	x	х	7+ DYS	x	20	x	R	x				x	Spanish/Yid- dish/sign lang: Indian, batt. Lesbian & elderly advocacy
YWCA Women's Support Shelter 4C5 Broadway Tacoma, WA 98402	Hotline (206) 383-2593 Administration (206) 272-4181	x		X	x	x	6 WKS	x	70	x				12	20		Korean spkn.
Wenatchee Rape Crisis & Domestic Violence P.O. Box 2704 Wenatchee, WA 98801	Hotline (509) 663-7446 Administration (509) 663-7446		x	x	х	х				x	R	R					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: WEST VIRGINIA			······································			PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	ارست				2	11	
	TELEPHONE		SHELL		A CHE	7 KG		THE THE	To the state of th	SESTING SESTING	ONE CES AS	A CUTA CUTA				1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		A STACE SHELL OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS	,		3/		2	A. A	×/.	(V)		<u>~</u>	<u>%</u>		9/4	0.\4	<u>/</u>		SERVICES
Women's Resource Center P.O. Box 1476 Beckley, WV 25802	Hotline (304) 255-2559 Administration (304) 255-2559	X	x	x	х		1	x	36	ж	Х	x	x	10	20	x	TTY	
YWCA Resolve Family Abuse Program 1114 Quarrier Street Charleston, WV 25301	Hotline (304) 345-4800 Administration (304) 340-3554	x	x	x	x	x	30 DYS		14	x	R	x	x	8	VAR			
Women's Aid In Crisis P.O. Box 2062 Elkins, WV 26241	Hotline (304) 636-8433 Administration (304) 636-8433	x	x	x	x		3 WKS	x	4	x	R	x		2	s			
Task Force on Domestic Violence Hope, Inc. P.O. Box 626 Fairmont, WV 26554	Hotline (304) 367-1101 Administration (304) 367-1101	x		x	x	x	VAR	Х	14	Х	R	R		9	50			
Branches Domestic Violence Shelter P.O. Box 403 Huntington, WV 25708	Hotline (304) 529-2382 Administration (304) 529-2382	х		х	x	х	3 WKS		12	х	R	R		7		x		
Family Crisis Center P.O. Box 207 Keyser, WV 26726	Hotline (304) 788-6061 Administration (304) 788-6061	x	х	х	x		21 DYS		7	x		R		2	20			

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: WEST VIRGINIA				منوار بورو		PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	· University	g., (Miles mire)	-	National Association	2	12		-
	TELEPHONE		SHELL		A.HO	\$ 10°	OFIL	A THE STREET		THE SERVICE	The County of th		STRE'S	 		A STAN	A LEGAL CO	OTHE SERV	ER ER
P.O. Box 249	Hotline (304) 645-6334 Administration	x	37	x	x			x	10	x	R	R	x	4	<u>/</u> *			SERV	ICES
Lewisburg, WV 24901  Shenandoah Women's Center  P.O. Box 1083  Martinsburg, WV 25401	Hotline (304) 263-8292 Administration (304) 263-8522	x		х	x	х	30 DYS	x	12	x	R	R	x	5	35				
Rape and Domestic Violence Information Center, Inc. P.O. Box 4228 Morgantown, WV 26505	Horline (304) 292-5100 Administration (304) 292-5100	X		Х	х		2 WKS		10	x	R	R		6	49			•	
Domestic Violence Coalition of Parkersburg, Inc. P.O. Box 695 Parkersburg, WV 26102	Hotline (304) 428-2333 Administration (304) 428-3707	x		x	х	х	30 DYS	х	1.5	х	R	x	x	3	10	X			
YWCA - Abuse Shelter for Women 1100 Chapline Street Wheeling, WV 26003	Hotline (304) 234-8161 Administration (304) 232-0511	X		x	x	x	2 WKS		9	X	R	R	x	4		x		PACE OF A PACE OF THE PACE OF	
The Valley Recovery Shelter P.O. Box 863 Williamson, WV 25661	Hotline (304) 235-6121 Administration (304) 235-6121	х		x	x	x	30+ DYS		10	x	R	R		3	12				

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: WISCONSIN						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	Market San		·	2	1.3
	TELEPHONE		SHELT		OHE,	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	OFIL	STANT STANT		THOY SERVING	Charles of the control of the contro	STA STA			10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	LAUNTELLA STATE  OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	NUMBERS	,		57.			3/ 4	7	\$\frac{1}{2} \cdot \frac{1}{2}	\$Y \	2		2/ <del>\</del>	\ \tau_{\tau}	/ \	SERVICES
AVAIL, Inc. P.O. Box 355 Antigo, WI 54409	Hotline (715) 623-5767 Administration (715) 623-5177	R		х	x					x	R	x				
Outagamie County Domestic Abuse Program 410 South Walnut Street Appleton, WI 54911	Hotline (414) 735-1666 Administration (414) 735-1667	x		x	x	x			10	x	R	R	5	45		Spanish, German, & Arabic spkn.
The New Day Shelter P.O. Box 88 Ashland, WI 54806	Hotline (715) 682-9565 Administration (715) 682-9566	x		x	x		30 DYS		16	х	R	R	8	4		
Community Referral Agency, Inc. Box 182 Balsam Lake, WI 54810	Hotline (715) 485-3171 Administration (715) 485-3171	x	x	x	X		30 DYS	х	10	x	R	R	3	34		
Sauk County Task Force on Domestic Abuse, Inc. P.O. Box 432 Baraboo, WI 53913	Hotline (608) 356-7500 Administration (608) 356-7500		x	x	x		3+ DYS		VAR	х	R	R	1	10	X	TRO assistance; In-court accompaniment
People Against A Violent Environment (PAVE) Box 561 Beaver Dam, WI 53916	Hotline (414) 386-2411 Administration (414) 887-3785		x	x	x	X				x	R	x				

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: WISCONSIN						rk	OF IL	C U								۷	14
										A PR	Strat Strat	ko /					LIGHT STATE STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELL)		OH!			STATE	A LE COR		Star County	08/1 08/1			12 1 4 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	0 / 1 0 / 1	the straint other services
YWCA Family Shelter 246 West Grand Beloit, WI 53511	Hotlines (608) 364-4436 (608) 364-1025 Administration (608) 364-1914	x	x	х			30 DYS	x	16			R		5	20		2nd Stage Housing
Advocates Helping Battered Women and Families W62 N562 Washington Avenue Cedarburg, WI 53012	Hotline ( ) - Administration (414) 375-4034		х	х	X		7 DYS			x	R	x		2	25		
Domestic Abuse and Family Support Center 28 East Columbia Street Chippewa Falls, WI 54729	Hotline (715) 723-1181 Administration (715) 723-1138		X	х	x	х	5 DYS		21	X	R	R	x	3	6		In-school sexual abuse prevention program
Refuge House, Inc. P.O. Box 482 Eau Claire, WI 54702	Hotline (715) 834-0628 Administration (715) 834-9578	x		x	x				15	x	R	R	x	8	40		
Association for Prevention of Family Violence P.O. Box 1007 Elkhorn, WI 53121	Hotline (414) 723-4653 Administration (414) 723-4653	R		х	x					х	R	R					Counseling/ referral services; School curr. for sexual abuse preven.
Friends Aware of Violent Relationships (FAVR) P.O. Box 1752 Fond du Lac, WI 54935	Hotline (414) 929-3535 Administration (414) 922-7760	x		x	х	x	30 DYS		10	x	R	R	x	3	40		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

Counseling/

referral

services:

advocacy

court

#### NOTES:

P.O. Box 280

New Horizons

P.O. Box 2031

La Crosse, WI 54601

Keshena, WI 54135

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

在我的我们在了了一点我的女子,我们也不好了你的女子的人人不会看到我们不是我的女子的

Menominee County Human Services

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

R

X

X

 $\mathbf{x} \mid \mathbf{x}$ 

30

DYS

X

RR

5

R

9

40

Hotline

Administration

(715) 799-3861

Hotline (608) 784-6419

Administration

(608) 784-6419

)

STATE: WISCONSIN	·					PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	3				2.	16
					John's	N HO	OFIL		ZZ SEST SEST SEST SEST SEST SEST SEST SE	SERVING SERVING	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		Signal Si		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	10 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LINE STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		1,10			AZIRA .			Shin'	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\			0/4 0/4	2.07	OTHER SERVICES
Lac du Flambeau Domestic Abuse Program P.O. Box 398 Lac du Flambeau, WI 54538	Hotline (715) 588-7660 Administration (715) 588-7660		x	x	x					x -	R	R					2nd Stage Housing
Time Out Family Abuse Shelter, Inc. P.O. Box 406 Ladysmith, WI 54848	Hotline (715) 532-7089 Administration (715) 532-6976	x		x	x		30 Dys	x	16	x	R	R		4	3		
Dane County Advocates for Battered Women P.O. Box 1145 Madison, WI 53701	Hotline (698) 251-4445 Administration (608) 251-1237	x		x	x	x	30 Dys		19	х	R	x		11	80	x	Pakistani Urdu, Hindu, Spanish spkn: Other translators available
Domestic Violence Center P.O. Box 1142 Manitowoc, WI 54220	Hotline (414) 684-5770 Administration (414) 684-5770	x		x	x		30 DYS		30	x	R	R		7	25		Access to translators
Rape And Domestic Violence Senter -00 Wells Street -arinette, WI 54143	Hotline (715) 735-6656 Administration (715) 735-6656	x		x	X	х	VAR		15	x	R	R		4	25		
wood County Domestic Abuse Project (Personal Development Council) 604 East 4th Street Marshfield, WI 54449	Hotline (715) 384-5555 Administration (715) 384-2971	R	R		X					x	R	R					

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: WISCONSIN				•		PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	)				2	17
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		HOME CALL	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	OFIL	A SUNDING THE PROPERTY OF THE		LANGE	Childry Children	\$ 08 / S	STREET STREET			100 C 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	LINE CHARLES OTHER SERVICES
Taylor County Citizens Against Domestic Abuse Box 224 Medford, WI 54451	Hotline (715) 748-5140 Administration (715) 748-3131		x	x	x					х	R	R	x				
West Central Domestic Abuse Project P.O. Box 700 Menomonie, WI 54751	Hotline (715) 232-1348 Administration (715) 235-9074	R	x	x	x	x	3+ DYS		28	x	R	x		5	30	x	2nd Stage Housing
Haven, Inc. P.O. Box 32 Merrill, WI 54452	Hotline (715) 536-1300 Administration (715) 536-1141		x	x	x					x	R	R					
Sojourner Truth House P.O. Box 08110 Milwaukee, WI 53208	Hotline (414) 933-2722 Administration (414) 933-3382	x		x	x	x	30 DYS		36	х	R	х	х	4	50		TTY & Spanish available; Welfare advocacy
Task Force on Battered Women 1228 West Mitchell Milwaukee, WI 53204	Hotline (414) 643-5455 Administration (414) 643-1911	R		x	x	х				х	R	x		11	125		Sexual assault/ incest counseling
The Milwaukee Women's Center P.O. Box 11443 Milwaukee, WI 53211	Hotline (414) 671-6140 Administration (414) 272-6199	x		X	x	Х	30 DYS		18	x	X	x		14	40		Spanish & French spkn; Housing specialist

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: WISCONSIN						PR	OFIL	ΕO								2	18
										THOS THOS		retry			1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		LIGHT STATE STATE STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHEL		A HO	3/30 30/3 30/3		A THI	MIET CO		ON MI	08/ 08/			0 / 40 0 / 40 0 / 40	03/1	CHECKER OTHER SERVICES
Green Haven P.O. Box 181 Monroe, WI 53566	Hotline (608) 325-7711 Administration (608) 325-6489		x	x	x					x	R	R					2nd Stage Housing
Regional Domestic Abuse Services, Inc. P.O. Box 99 Neenah, WI 54956	Hotlines (414) 729-6395 (414) 235-5998 Administration (414) 729-5727	x		х	x	•	VAR	x	14	x	R	R	x	11	30	x	
Oneida Tribe Domestic Abuse Program Box 365 Oneida, WI 54155	Hotline ( ) - Administration (414) 869-2711	R			x					x	R	R	x				Services for American Indians
Family Advocates, Inc. P.O. Box 705 Platteville, WI 53818	Hotline (608) 348-3838 Administration (608) 348-5995	x	x	x	x	x	30 DYS		15	x	R	x	x	2	50		2nd Stage Housing
Columbia County Advocates for Battered Women, Inc. P.O. Box 758 Portage, WI 53901	Hotline (608) 742-7677 Administration (414; 992-3664		x	X	R					x	R	x					
Women's Resource Center P.O. Box 1764 Racine, WI 53401	Hotline (414) 633-3233 Administration (414) 633-7777	x	x	x	x	X	30 DYS		30	x	R	x		11	40	x	Spanish interpreters; Counseling/ shelter for sexual assault vict.

p = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: WISCONSIN						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES					2	19
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT.	10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	A HO	100 m	OFIL LUISE SELIGIE	A THE STATE OF	COLUMN LEIN OF COLUMN LEIN	C RECTANGE	ONLY STAT	15 / SULT SO SO / SULT SO SO / SULT SO SO / SULT SO SO SO / SULT SO		The Control of the Co		00 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 /	Likelis Strate Strate Static Static Strate Strate OTHER SERVICES
Tri-County Council on Domestic Violence P.O. Box 233 Rhinelander, WI 54501	Hotline (715) 362-6800 Administration (715) 362-6841	x		X	х	х	VAR		15	x	R	x		3	15		
Passages - A Program For Victims of Domestic Violence P.O. Box 121 Richland Center, WI 53581	Hotline (608) 647-3616 Administration (608) 647-6317	x		x	x		2+ WKS		20	X	R	R		5	60	x	•
The Turningpoint for Victims of Domestic Abuse, Inc. P.O. Box 304 River Falls, WI 54022	Hotline (715) 425-6751 Administration (715) 425-6751	x	x	x	x	х	30 DYS	x	13	x	R	R		7	35	x	Sign language; Spanish interpreters available
Sheboygan County Advocates for Battered Women 1048 Janewood Lane Sheboygan, WI 53081	Hotline (414) 452-7009 Administration (414) 452-7009		x	x	R					x		R					
Family Crisis Center 1503 Water Street Stevens Point, WI 54481	Hotline (715) 344-8508 Administration (715) 344-8508	x	x	x	x		VAR		9	x	R	R	х	8	18		Spanish spkn: Cambodian translator available
Help of Door County, Inc. P.O. Box 319 Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235	Hotline (414) 743-8818 Administration (414) 743-8818		X	x	x		7 DYS		14	X	R	R	х	3	15		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: WISCONSIN			og Primary.			PR	OFIL	ΕO								22	20
							TURE STREET	A Digital Control of the Control of		thor had							LEAST STATE OTHER SERVICES
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHE		A HO	34 / 36 / 36 / 36 / 36 / 36 / 36 / 36 /		A LIM	N. LET	SELLY SHELY			Signal Si			6 / 3 04 / 3	ERVICES
Coalition Against Domestic Violence, Inc. 2231 Catlin Avenue Superior, WI 54880	Hotline (715) 392-8023 Administration (715) 392-3136		x	x	x					x	R	x		1	10		
Sister House c/o The Women's Center 726 North East Waukesha, WI 53186	Hotline (414) 542-3828 Administration (414) 542-6777	x	х	x	x	x			12	х	x	x		17	45		Spanish spkn.
Waupaca County Domestic Abuse Task Force P.O. Box 124 Waupaca, WI 54981	Hotline ( ) * - Administration (715) 258-8502		x		x					x	R	R					*Pending
The Women's Community, Inc. Domestic Abuse Program P.O. Box 1502 Wausau, WI 54401	Hotline (715) 842-7323 Administration (715) 842-5746	X		x	x	x	4 WKS	x	15	x	x	R	x	5	50		TTY available
Friends for Battered Women P.O. Box 117 West Bend, WI 53095	Hotline (414) 334-7298 Administration (414) 334-5598	x		x	x	х	30 DYS		12	x	R	x	R	7	30+		Sexual assault services: Spanish & German may be available
Family Center, Inc. 531 10th Avenue, North Wisconsin Rapids, WI 54494	Hotline (715) 421-1511 Administration (715) 421-1511	X	x	X	x	х	30 DYS	x	20	X	R	x	x	9	35		

## NCTES:

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

Ethete, WY 82520

Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

(307) 332-7046

STATE: WYOMING				***********		PK	OFIL	Ł U	r SE	KVI	CES					2 2	22
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		A.HO	0 10 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	OFIL	A STATE	TO SECONDARY SEC	SER THE TENER OF THE PERSON OF	Ser	A COLY	STREET STREET		100   100	10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	CHEST OTHER SERVICES
Sexual Assault & Family Violence Task Force of Vinta County 350 Vinta View Drive Suite 103 Evanston, WY 82930	Hotline (307) 789-7315 Administration (307) 789-3628	x		x	x	R	30 DYS		16	х	R	R	R	5	20	x	Spanish translator ) available
Gillette Abuse Refuge Foundation P.O. Box 3110 Gillette, WY 82716	Hotline (307) 686-8070 Administration (307) 685-8071	x		x	x		6 WKS		15	x	`R	R		6	34		•
Teton County Task Force on Family Violence/Sexual Assault Box 1328 Jackson, WY 83001	Hotline (307) 733-7466 Administration (307) 733-3711	x		X	x		1 MO.		6	X	R	x		2	26		Spanish spkn.
The Turning Point P.O. Box 64 Kemmerer, WY 83101	Hotline (307) 877-9209 Administration (307) 877-9209	x	x	x	x					х		R					
SAFE Project P.O. Box 665 Laramie, WY 82070	Hotline (307) 745-3556 Administration (307) 742-7273	x		x	x	x	VAR		14	x	R	R		6	53		
C.A.R.E.S. 441 Montana Avenue Lovell, WY 82431	Hotline (307) 548-2333 Administration (307) 548-6543	x		x	x		3 DYS		VAR	x	R	R		2	30	x	

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer VAR = Varies or flexible

STATE: WYOMING						PR	OFIL	ΕO	F SE	RVI	CES	)				2:	23
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		SHELT		AONE LA HO	7 45 37 45 605 605 605	OFIL	A THE	A STATE OF S	SE S	Control Control	AS OB CONTRACTOR	Julie Julie	SIL		10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	ikeles state state state state other services
Helpmate Box 89 Lusk, WY 82225	Hotline (307) 334-2608 Administration (307) 334-3416		x	x	x					x	R	R					2nd Stage Housing; library; Women in Prison support group
Weston County Care Core P.O, Box 818 Newcastle, WY 82701	Hotline (307) 746-3630 Administration (307) 746-3492	R	R	x	x		2 DYS		VAR		R	R		2	10		Refers to temp. shelte. in motel or to safe home in another county
S.A.F.V. Task Force Box 1236 Pinedale, WY 82941	Hotline (800) 445-7233 Administration (307) 367-6305	R	R	x	x					x	R	x					Transport to safe home
Carbon County COVE P.O. Box 713 Rawlins, WY 82301	Hotline (307) 324-7144 Administration (307) 324-7071	x	x	x	x		21 DYS		8	х	R	R		4	19		Spanish spkn.
Office on Famliy Violence and Sexual Assault P.O. Box 1127 Riverton, WY 82501	Hotline (800) 442-0980 Administration (307) 856-0942	x		x	x	x	VAR		16	х	R	R		4	40	•	
YWCA - SASH P.O. Box 1667 Rocksprings, WY 82901	Hotlines (307) 382-6925 (307) 875-7666 Administration (307) 362-7674	x		x	x	x	6 WKS		26	x	X	х		12	110		

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer
VAR = Varies or flexible
Fees for Services = often vary or based on women's ability to pay. Generally no one is turned away for lack of ability to pay
TTY = TTY, TDY, or other telecommunications system for the deaf

STATE: WYOMING		-			angomen.	PR	OFIL	E O	F SE	RVI	CES	) 			and a section	27	24
ORGANIZATION	TELEPHONE NUMBERS		shel		A HO	2 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 10 / 1	OFIL	A LIMIT		THOS SERVICE	SA S	A COLO			1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	LINE STATE OTHER SERVICES
Women's Center P.O. Box 581 Sheridan, WY 82801	Hotline (307) 672-3222 Administration ( ) -	R	x	x	x	x				x	R	x					Uses local motels for emergency shelter
Crook County Family Violence & Sexual Assault Services Box 128 Sundance, WY 82729	Hotline (307) 283-2620 Administration (307) 283-2415		x	x	R					X	R	R			•		
Goshen County Task Force on Family Violence & Sexual Assault P.O. Box 561 Torrington, WY 82240	Hotline (307) 532-2118 Administration (307) 532-2118	Х		x	x		2 WKS		10	x	R	x		1	7	х	
Project Safe P.O. Box 1078 Wheatland, WY 82201	Hotline (307) 322-4794 Administration (307) 322-4794	R	R	x	x	x				x	R	x	R				Provides temporary shelter in motels
Community Crisis Services P.O. Box 872 Worland, WY 824C1	Hotline (307) 347-4991 Administration (307) 347-4992	x		x	x		60 Dys		8	x	R	R		2	20		Spanish spkn.

R = Program does not provide service, but will refer

VAR = Varies or flexible

## BATTERER'S PROGRAMS OR SERVICES

The following is a partial listing of batterer's programs or services around the country. A more complete listing of batterer's services is contained in a new National Directory of Programs for Men (see ordering information at the end of this list).

ALASKA:

MEN, Inc.

222 Seward, #202 Juneau, AK 99801

(907) 586-3585 (8:30am-5pm)

(907) 586-1090 (after business hours)

ARIZONA:

M.E.N. (Male Education for Non-Violence)

1325 N. Barkley Mesa, AZ 85203

(602) 964-3363 (8am-5pm & evenings)

(602) 263-8856 (24-hour referral service)

ALTERNATIVES FOR MEN c/o Faith House, Inc. 4506 West Citrus Way Glendale, AZ 85301

(602) 939-6798 (Phoenix/Glendale)

(602) 445-4673 (Prescott/N. Central Arizona) (602) 269-6899 (Peoria/Sun City/West Valley)

CALIFORNIA:

MEN'S SUPPORT CENTER

1900 Fruitvale Avenue, Suite 3C

Oakland, CA 94601 (415) 436-7565

COLORADO:

BOULDER COUNTY AMEND (Abusive Men Exploring

New Directions)

1900 - 13th Street, Suite 302

Boulder, CO 80302 (303) 449-3028

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA:

CAPITOL HILL CLINICAL GROUP

425 - 16th Street, SE. Washington, D.C. 20003

(202) 373-7062 (ask for Dan Byrnt)

(202) 543-2965 (evenings)

GEORGIA:

MEN STOPPING VIOLENCE Inman 1020 Building 1020 DeKalb Avenue, #24 Atlanta, GA 30307 (404) 688-1376

HAWAII:

CHILD AND FAMILY SERVICE 200 N. Vineyard Boulevard Honolulu, HI 96818 (808) 521-2377 (808) 841-0822 (24 hours)

MASSACHUSETTS:

EMERGE 25 Huntington Avenue Boston, MA 02116 (617) 267-7690

MINNESOTA:

DOMESTIC ABUSE PROJECT 204 W. Franklin Avenue South Minneapolis, MN 55404 (612) 874-7063

DOMESTIC ABUSE INTERVENTION PROJECT 206 West 4th Street Duluth, MN 55806 (218) 722-2781

MISSOURI:

RAVEN
P.O. Box 24159
St. Louis, MO 63130
(314) 725-6198 (answering service)
(314) 725-6137 (24 hours)

NEW JERSEY:

FAMILY GROWTH PROGRAM
P.O. Box 1423
Trenton, NJ 08607
(609) 394-5156 (9am-5pm)
(609) 394-5181 (after hours/weekends)

PENNSYLVANIA:

SECOND STEP PROGRAM, Inc. 747 South Avenue Pittsburgh, PA 15221 (412) 371-1545

RHODE ISLAND:

BROTHER TO BROTHER 1660 Broad Street Cranston, RI 02905

(401) 467-3710 (24 hours)

TEXAS:

FAMILY VIOLENCE DIVERSION NETWORK

2001 Chicon

Austin, TX 78722

(512) 478-1648 (8:30am-8pm)

**VERMONT:** 

DELTA

P.O. Box 230

Barre, VT 05651 (802) 476-5022 (24 hours)

WEST VIRGINIA:

THE SECOND STEP: A PROGRAM FOR MEN

c/o The Domestic Violence Coalition of

Parkersburg, Inc.

P.O. Box 695

Parkersburg, WV 26102

(304) 428-2333

\* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

For a more complete listing of batterer's services nationwide, RAVEN has just published a National Directory of Programs for Men. The directory sells for \$8.00, plus \$2.00 for postage and handling. Bulk prices are also available. To order the directory write to:

EMV (Ending Men's Violence) Directory c/o RAVEN
P.O. Box 24159
St. Louis, MO 63130

# STATE DOMESTIC VIOLENCE COALITIONS

The following is a list of domestic violence State Coalitions. Please note that while some states have "toll-free" hotline numbers, these numbers are only accessible to those calling from within the State.

### **ALABAMA**

Alabama Coalition Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 4762 Montgomery, AL 36101 (205) 263-0677

## <u>ALASKA</u>

Alaska Network on Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault 130 Seward Street, #501 Juneau, AK 99801 (907) 586-3650

#### ARIZONA

Arizona Coalition Against Domestic Violence c/o Barbara Damon P.O. Box 42378 Tucson, AZ 85733 (602) 792-0285

#### ARKANSAS

Arkansas Coalition Against Violence to Women and Children 433 Hall Building 209 West Capitol Little Rock, AR 72201 (501) 375-2225

#### CALIFORNIA (CENTRAL)

Central California Coalition Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 3931 Modesto, CA 95352 (209) 575-7037

## CALIFORNIA (SOUTHERN)

Southern California Coalition on Battered Women P.O. Box 5036 Santa Monica, CA 90405 (213) 392-9874

## CALIFORNIA (NORTHERN)

Northern California Shelter Support Service 930 North Commerce Stockton, CA 95202 (209) 941-2611

#### COLORADO

Colorado Domestic Violence Coalition P.O. Box 18902 Denver, CO 80218 (303) 394-2810

### CONNECTICUT

Connecticut Task Force on Abused Women 22 Maple Avenue Hartford, CT 06114 (203) 524-5890

#### DELAWARE

Delaware Commission for Women Department of Community Affairs Carvel State Building 820 North French Street Wilmington, DE 19801 (302) 571-2660

## DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

D.C. Coalition Against
Domestic Violence
c/o WLDF
2000 P Street, NW., Suite 400
Washington, D.C. 20036

## FLORIDA

Refuge Information Network of Florida P.O. Box 6041-E Orlando, FL 32853 (305) 886-2856

#### GEORGIA

Georgia Network Against Domestic Violence 250 Georgia Avenue, SE. Suite 367 Atlanta, GA 30312 (404) 524-3847

## HAWAII

Hawaii State Committee on Family Violence 1100 Alakea Street, Room 429 Honolulu, HI 96813 (808) 538-7216

### IDAHO

Idaho Council on Domestic Violence P.O. Box 55 Boise, ID 83607 (208) 334-4171

### ILLINOIS

Illinois Coalition Against
Domestic Violence
937 South Fourth Street
Springfield, IL 62703
(217) 789-2830
State Hotline: (800) 252-6561

### INDIANA

Indiana Coalition Against
Domestic Violence
104½ East Kirkwood Avenue
Suite 9
Bloomington, IN 47401
(812) 334-8378
State Hotline: (800) 334-SAFE

## IOWA

Iowa Coalition Against Domestic Violence c/o Dianne Fagner Family Violence Center 1101 Walnut Des Moines, IA 50309 (515) 243-6147

#### KANSAS

Kansas Association of Domestic Violence Programs Box 1883 Topeka, KS 66601 (913) 841-6887

### KENTUCKY

Kentucky Domestic Violence Association c/o Women's Crisis Center 321 York Street Newport, KY 41701 (606) 581-6282

### LOUISIANA

Louisiana Coalition Against
Domestic Violence
c/o Capital Area Family Violence
Intervention Center
P.O. Box 2133
Baton Rouge, LA 70821
(504) 389-3001

## MAINE

Maine Coalition for Family Crisis Services P.O. Box 642 Rockland, ME 04841 (207) 594-2128

## MARYLAND

Maryland Network Against
Domestic Violence
c/o Ruth Edwards (1986-87)
CASA
Gorman Plaza, Suite 124
8950 Route 108
Columbia, MD 21045
(301) 997-CASA

## MASSACHUSETTS

Massachusetts Coalition of Battered Women's Service Groups 20 East Street Boston, MA 02111 (617) 426-8492

#### MICHIGAN

Michigan Coalition Against
Domestic Violence
10435 Lincoln
Huntington Woods, MI 48070
(313) 961-0290
State Hotline: (800) 292-3925

#### MINNESOTA

Minnesota Coalition for Battered Women 435 Aldine Street St. Paul, MN 55104 (612) 646-6177

#### MISSISSIPPI

Mississippi Coalition Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 333 Biloxi, MS 39533 (601) 436-3809

## **MISSOURI**

Missouri Coalition Against Domestic Violence 2838 Olive St. Louis, MO 63103 (314) 531-9101

### MONTANA

Montana Coalition Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 634 Butte, MT 59703 (406) 782-2111

## **NEBRASKA**

Nebraska Task Force on Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault c/o YWCA 222 South 29th Street Omaha, NE 68131 (402) 345-6555

## NEVADA

Nevada Network Against Domestic Violence 625 Fairview, Suite 116 Carson City, NV 89701 (702) 882-6209 State Hotline: (800) 992-5757

### NEW HAMPSHIRE

New Hampshire Coalition Against Domestic and Sexual Violence P.O. Box 353 Concord, NH 03301 (603) 224-8893 State Hotline: (800) 852-3311 (multi-issue hotline)

### **NEW JERSEY**

New Jersey Coalition for Battered Women 206 West State Street Trenton, NJ 08608 (609) 695-1758 State Hotline: (800) 572-7233

## NEW MEXICO

New Mexico Coalition Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 2463 Las Cruces, NM 88004 (505) 526-2819

### NEW YORK

New York State Coalition
Against Domestic Violence
5 Neher Street
Woodstock, NY 12498
(914) 679-5231
State Hotlines:
(800) 942-6906 (English)
(800) 942-6908 (Spanish)

## NORTH CAROLINA

North Carolina Coalition Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 877 Concord, NC 28026-0877 (704) 786-9317

#### NORTH DAKOTA

North Dakota Council on Abused Women's Services State Networking Office 418 E. Rosser Avenue, Suite 210 Bismarck, ND 58501 (702) 255-6240 State Hotline: (800) 472-2911

#### OHIO

ACTION OHIO Coalition for Battered Women P.O. Box 15673 Columbus, OH 43215 (614) 221-1255

### OKLAHOMA

Oklahoma Coalition on Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault c/o YWCA 129 N.W. 5th Oklahoma City, OK 73102 (405) 232-7681 State Hotline: (800) 522-SAFE

## OREGON

Oregon Coalition Against Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault 2336 S.E. Belmont Street Portland, OR 97214 (503) 239-4486

## PENNSYLVANIA

Pennsylvania Coalition Against Domestic Violence 2250 Elmerton Avenue Harrisburg, PA 17110 (717) 652-9571

#### RHODE ISLAND

Rhode Island Council on Domestic Violence 324 Broad Street Central Falls, RI 02863 (401) 723-3051

## SOUTH CAROLINA

South Carolina Coalition Against Against Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault P.O. Box 7291 Columbia, SC 29202 (803) 799-0766

#### SOUTH DAKOTA

South Dakota Coalition Against Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault c/o Children's Inn 615 South Grange Sioux Falls, SD 57104 (605) 338-4880

### TENNESSEE

Tennessee Task Force on Family Violence P.O. Box 120972 Nashville, TN 37212-0972 (615) 242-8288

## TEXAS

Texas Council on Family Violence 509-A West Lynn Austin, TX 78703 (512) 482-8200

### UTAH

Utah Domestic Violence Council c/o Division of Family Services 150 West North Temple Salt Lake City, UT 84103 (801) 355-2846

### VERMONT

Vermont Domestic Violence Programs c/o Cindy Watson Umbrella, Inc. One Prospect Avenue St. Johnsbury, VT 05819 (802) 748-8645

## <u>VIRGINIA</u>

Virginians Against Domestic Violence P.O. Box 5692 Richmond, VA 23220 (804) 780-3505

## WASHINGTON

Washington State Shelter Network P.O. Box 677 Olympia, WA 98507 (206) 753-4621 State Hotline: (800) 562-6025

## WEST VIRGINIA

West Virginia Coalition
Against Domestic Violence,
Family Refuge Service
c/o YWCA of Wheeling
1100 Chapline Street
Wheeling, WV 26003
(304) 645-6334

#### WISCONSIN

Wisconsin Coalition Against Domestic Violence 1051 Williamson Street Madison, WI 53703 (608) 255-0539

### WYOMING

Wyoming Coalition on Family Violence and Sexual Assault P.O. Box 1621 Cheyenne, WY 82003 (307) 754-7192

## NATIONAL INFORMATION AND RESOURCE CENTERS

The following organizations can provide information, referrals, and/or resource materials or publications on issues related to domestic violence. Please write or call for publications lists.

NATIONAL COALITION AGAINST DOMESTIC VIOLENCE 2401 Virginia Avenue, NW. Suite 305 Washington, D.C. 20037 (202) 293-8860

CENTER FOR WOMEN POLICY STUDIES 2000 P Street, NW., Suite 508 Washington, D.C. 20036 (202) 872-1770

NATIONAL CENTER ON WOMEN AND FAMILY LAW 799 Broadway, Room 402 New York, NY 10003 (212) 674-8200

NATIONAL ORGANIZATION FOR VICTIM ASSISTANCE 717 D Street, NW., 2nd Floor Washington, D.C. 20004 (202) 393-NOVA

NATIONAL COALITION AGAINST SEXUAL ASSAULT c/o Fern Ferguson, President Volunteers of America 8787 State Street, Suite 202 East St. Louis, IL 62203 (618) 398-7764

NATIONAL COUNCIL ON CHILD ABUSE AND FAMILY VIOLENCE Plaza La Reina 6033 West Century Boulevard Suite 400 Los Angeles, CA 90045 (818) 914-2814 (800) 222-2000 (202) 429-6695 (Wash., DC office) NATIONAL VICTIMS RESOURCE CENTER Office for Victims of Crime Office of Justice Programs U.S. Department of Justice Washington, D.C. 20531 (202) 724-6134

PROJECT SHARE
U.S. Department of Health and
Human Services
P.O. Box 2309
Rockville, MD 20852
(301) 231-9539

NATIONAL COMMITTEE FOR PREVENTION OF CHILD ABUSE 332 South Michigan Avenue Suite 950 Chicago, IL 60604 (312) 663-3520

NATIONAL CENTER ON CHILD ABUSE AND NEGLECT (NCCAN) P.O. Box 1182 Washington, D.C. 20013 (202) 245-2856 (\*For NCCAN's Child Abuse Clearinghouse, call (301) 251-5157)

CHILDREN'S DEFENSE FUND 122 C Street, NW., Suite 400 Washington, D.C. 20001 (202) 628-8787

NATIONAL CENTER FOR MISSING AND EXPLOITED CHILDREN 1835 K Street, NW., Suite 700 Washington, D.C. 20006 (202) 634-9821 NATIONAL CRIME PREVENTION COUNCIL The Woodward Building 733 - 15th Street, NW., Room 540 Washington, D.C. 20005 (202) 393-7141

## MARITAL RAPE:

MARITAL RAPE INFORMATION
University of Illinois at
Urbana-Champaign
415 Library
1408 West Gregory Drive
Urbana, IL 61801
(217) 244-1024
(\*currently housing materials from
National Clearinghouse on Marital
Rape)

CENTER FOR CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS 666 Broadway
New York, NY 10012
(212) 614-6464

## POLICE:

POLICE EXECUTIVE RESEARCH FORUM 2300 M Street, NW., Suite 910 Washington, D.C. 20037 (202) 466-7820

### ELDER ABUSE:

PROJECT IDEA
University Center on Aging
University of Massachusetts
Medical Center
55 Lake Avenue North
Worcester, MA 01605-2397
(617) 856-3084

Karl A. Pillemer, Ph.D. Research Scientist Family Research Laboratory University of New Hampshire Durham, NH 03824 (603) 862-2761

	Corrections/Change of Information
UDDAME / CULARGE OF A	TUDODUA MION BODU
UPDATE/CHANGE OF 1	INFORMATION FORM
Type of Shelter	Counseling services only
program/agency: Safe Homes	Referral services only
Shelter & Safe Homes	Counseling & Referral services
Other (describe)	
Program/agency name:	
Mailing address:	
City:St	cate:Zipcode:
Business Office #: ()	Hours of service:
Crisis Line #: ( Is	this # accessible 24 hrs./day?
If not accessible 24 hrs./day, what are Crisis Line ho Is your Crisis Line also staffed by other agencies?	If yes, who?
What hours does the other agency staff your Crisis Lin	ne?
Counties served:	
SERVICES PROVIDED BY PROGRAM OR AGENCY:	
an "R". Thank you.	
Shelter	Legal services/advocacy
Shelter Safe Homes	Restraining orders
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy	Restraining orders Court accompaniment
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children Children's Program	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services Public assistance/welfare services
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children Children's Program Day care Individual counseling for batterers Batterer's Program	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services Public assistance/welfare services Victims compensation services
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children Children's Program Day care Individual counseling for batterers Batterer's Program Rape/sexual assault services	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services Public assistance/welfare services
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children Children's Program Day care Individual counseling for batterers Batterer's Program Rape/sexual assault services Incest survivor services	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services Public assistance/welfare services Victims compensation services
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children Children's Program Day care Individual counseling for batterers Batterer's Program Rape/sexual assault services Incest survivor services Job counseling/training	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services Public assistance/welfare services Victims compensation services Educational programs (describe)
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children Children's Program Day care Individual counseling for batterers Batterer's Program Rape/sexual assault services Incest survivor services Job counseling/training Community education/outreach	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services Public assistance/welfare services Victims compensation services
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children Children's Program Day care Individual counseling for batterers Batterer's Program Rape/sexual assault services Incest survivor services Job counseling/training Community education/outreach Speaker's Bureau	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services Public assistance/welfare services Victims compensation services Educational programs (describe)
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children Children's Program Day care Individual counseling for batterers Batterer's Program Rape/sexual assault services Incest survivor services Job counseling/training Community education/outreach Speaker's Bureau Volunteer program/training	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services Public assistance/welfare services Victims compensation services Educational programs (describe)
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children Children's Program Day care Individual counseling for batterers Batterer's Program Rape/sexual assault services Incest survivor services Job counseling/training Community education/outreach Speaker's Bureau Volunteer program/training Financial aid	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services Public assistance/welfare services Victims compensation services Educational programs (describe)
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children Children's Program Day care Individual counseling for batterers Batterer's Program Rape/sexual assault services Incest survivor services Job counseling/training Community education/outreach Speaker's Bureau Volunteer program/training	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services Public assistance/welfare services Victims compensation services Educational programs (describe)
Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children Children's Program Day care Individual counseling for batterers Batterer's Program Rape/sexual assault services Incest survivor services Job counseling/training Community education/outreach Speaker's Bureau Volunteer program/training Financial aid Emergency transportation Second-stage housing program	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services Public assistance/welfare services Victims compensation services Educational programs (describe)  Other major services (please list)
Shelter Safe Homes Crisis counseling/advocacy Drop-in counseling/advocacy Long-term counseling/advocacy Family/couples counseling Peer support groups Counseling for children Children's Program Day care Individual counseling for batterers Batterer's Program Rape/sexual assault services Incest survivor services Job counseling/training Community education/outreach Speaker's Bureau Volunteer program/training Financial aid Emergency transportation	Restraining orders Court accompaniment In-court advocacy Attorneys/legal representation Info on local legal processes Expert testimony Legal clinics Parenting groups Health services Public assistance/welfare services Victims compensation services Educational programs (describe)  Other major services (please list)

Do you have training curriculums available to share or sell (in what areas):
Do you have other publications/materials available to share or sell (please describe or give titles):
What is daily shelter/safe home capacity (approx.)? + = Women Children TOTAL
What is the maximum length of stay at the shelter?
What is the maximum length of stay at safe homes?
Can children accompany their mothers to shelter/safe homes?  Is there an age limit for male children who can stay at the shelter/safe home?  If yes, what age?  What referral is made?
Are there fees for services? (describe)
Are shelter/safe home facilities wheelchair accessible?
Do you have telecommunications for the hearing impaired (i.e., TTY, TDY, etc.)?Are signers available for the hearing impaired?
Are there any special intake restrictions? (describe)
Languages spoken (other than English) by staff:
Languages available through other interpreters:
Number of paid staff: (# Full-time / # Part-time)
Number of volunteers:
Number of women and children sheltered during past year (from 19 to 19 )
Women + Children = TOTAL
Domestic violence program's annual budget: \$
What are the <u>top three</u> sources of your program's funding (e.g., foundations, United Way, state or local government, etc.):
(you need <u>not</u> be specific with the actual names of the agencies/organizations, we'd just like to know what types of sources are funding domestic violence programs)
OTHER COMMENTS:
The information requested on this form will assist the National Coalition Against Domestic Violence in its efforts to learn about services available to battered women and their children on a national basis. We appreciate your taking the time to complete this information. Thank you for your cooperation.
RETURN THIS COMPLETED FORM TO: National Coalition Against Domestic Violence 2401 Virginia Avenue, NW., Suite 305 Washington, D.C. 20037 (202) 293-8860